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P-ROGEEDI-NGS
(8:30 a.m)

CHAI RVAN BATES: Good norning. This is a
nmeeting of the NRC s Licensing Support Network
Advi sory Review Panel. This is a Federal Advisory
Conmttee and it is being held under the auspices of
t he Federal Conmmttee Advisory Act.

There is a transcript being nmade of the
nmeeting, and | would appreciate it that when people
speak into the m crophone that, at |east for the
benefit of our court reporter, that you identify
your sel ves and your affiliation. It would be very
hel pful for the court reporter and the transcript.

There is an attendance list in the back of the
room and | would appreciate it if everybody woul d
sign up on the attendance list. There will be an
opportunity at a couple of points during our agenda
for coments fromthose in the public and the
audi ence if you have sonething that you would |ike
to contribute or add to the discussion during the
course of the neeting.

| would like to go around the table and ask
everybody to introduce thensel ves. Hopefully maybe
we will get some additional people who will cone in

from Counties and el sewhere on the panel here in the
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next short time before we get too far into the
presentati on.
To ny right here is John Linehan, with the NRC
Staff, and | will go around the table fromthere.
MR, CAMERON: Hi, I'’m Chip Caneron, and | am
fromthe Ofice of the General Counsel at the NRC
M5. YOUNG Good nmorning. Mtzi Young, Ofice
of the General Counsel, Nuclear Regul atory
Conmi ssi on.
MR. GRASER: Dan Graser, and |I’mthe LSN
Adm nistrator. | amwth the Atonmic Safety and
Li censi ng Board Panel at the NRC.
MR. FRISHVAN: | am Steve Frishman, with the
State of Nevada, and | guess if | stay another 15
years, ny name will get spelled right.
M5. TREI CHEL: Judy Treichel, Nevada Nucl ear
Wast e Task Force.
MR. VON Tl ESENHAUSEN: Engl ebrecht von
Ti esenhausen, C ark County.
MR. MCCOLLUM  Rod McCol | um Nucl ear Energy
I nstitute.
MR. LEAKE: Harry Leake, Departnment of Energy.
CHAI RVAN BATES: Thank you. Today’'s agenda
has got a nunber of itenms on it. This norning, Dan

G aser, the LSN Adm nistrator, is going to run
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t hrough a status report of where the LSN stands at
this point, our NRC plans for docunent | oading, and
| would like to get sone feedback from ot her nenbers
of the panel where the counties, and DCE, and the
State stand on | oading their documents on to the
LSN.

And then we are going to go into a discussion
of a nunber of issues that we have been working on
at the NRC dealing with | arge and conpl ex docunents,
and el ectronic transmttal, and how t he processes
m ght work for |oadi ng docunents, and submtting
docunents, to the NRC during the course of an
adj udi cat ory proceedi ng.

Wth that, first, I will turn to John Linehan
who is going to talk a little bit about sonme of the
organi zational responsibilities within the NRC

MR. LINEHAN: Good norning. G ven the
establ i shnment of the new integrator function for
hi gh | evel waste programmatic information technol ogy
and i nformati on managenent el enments of the
repository program we thought it would be good this
norning to go over the responsibilities and rol es of
the different NRC units that are involved in the
NRC s high |l evel waste repository program

If you can turn to the first page, please.
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The first organization is the Atom c Safety and
Li censi ng Board Panel, which is independent of the
NFC regul atory staff.

The ASLBP has two key functions, the first of
which is conducting licensing and ot her hearings as
directed by the Comm ssion. This could start with
LSN docunentary material disputes, and then the
prehearing related activities, and then nove to the
evidentiary hearings.

The second nmajor function is the
responsibility for the LSN and the digital data
managenent system As | believe you are all aware,
Dan Graser, the LSN adm nistrator, is within the
ASLBP, and is the | ead person responsible for the
LSN and the Digital Data Managenent System the DDMS
being the effort to automate the hearing room
activities.

On the next slide, as | have with the other
organi zational units, we list the main point of
contact, and Dan is the NRC contact for issues
related to the LSN and the DDVES.

The next organizational unit is the Ofice of
the Secretary, or SECY, which is al so i ndependent of
the NRC regulatory staff. SECY is required to

mai ntain the el ectroni c hearing docket for any
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proceedi ng on the DOE application for a license to
recei ve and possess high | evel radioactive waste at
a proposed geol ogic repository at Yucca Mountain.

SECY is al so responsible for chairing the
Li censi ng Support Network Advi sory Revi ew Panel
The LSNARP, | believe, you are all very famliar
with, is responsible for providing advice to the
Ofice of the Secretary on operation of the
el ectroni ¢ hearing docket.

And al so nay advi se on procedures and
standards for electronic transm ssion of filings,
orders, and deci sions.

Wthin the Ofice of the Secretary, there are
two key contacts; Emle Julian, who is responsible
for the electronic hearing docket; and Dr. Andy
Bates, who is responsible for LSNARP rel ated
activities.

The next organizational unit is the Ofice of
the Chief Information Oficer, which is a staff
office that reports to the executive director for
oper ati ons.

OClOis responsible for integrating and
supporting a suite of software applications and IT
infrastructure required for the high | evel waste

proceedi ng.
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This includes electronic information exchange:
ADAMS, which is the Agency- W de Document Access
Managenment Systeny and al so the technical support of
the El ectronic Hearing Docket.

They are al so responsi ble for processing and
maki ng el ectronically available information rel evant
to the high I evel waste proceeding. They will be
capturing and processing all adjudicatory filings
that come in via EIE or electronic information
exchange, for publishing to the high |level waste
el ectroni ¢ hearing docket.

There are two key contacts in OCIO.  The first
is Jim Schaeffer, who is responsible for IT systens
and infrastructure; and the other is |lynn
Scattolini, who is responsible for docunent
subm ssi on and processi ng.

Jim if you could identify yourself and Lynn
Is Emle here? No, he’s not here. And everyone
knows Dan G aser.

Okay. The next organization of the Ofice of
t he General Counsel, which is responsible for
providing | egal advice to and representation of the
NRC. This includes the Commrission and its
regul atory staff. And our contact here is Mt zi

Young, who is a senior attorney in OGC. Mtzi.
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The final two organizational units are within
the Ofice of Nuclear Material Safety and
Saf eguards. NMSS is a staff office that reports to
t he executive director for operations.

The first unit, the Division of Waste
Managenent, is responsible for regulating DOE to
assure safety of a proposed high | evel waste
geol ogi ¢ repository.

Currently during the prelicensing phase they
are responsi ble for the prelicensing consultation
role that they conduct under the NRC-DOE procedural
agr eenent .

They are responsible for the technical review
and quality assurance. Those are their main areas
of responsibility. They will be perform ng the
i ndependent eval uation of the |icense application
when it is filed by the Departnent of Energy.

They are responsible for protecting public
heal th and the environnent, and for ensuring safety.
To help carry out their functions, they also
mai ntain an on-site representative office in Las
Vegas, Nevada. The key contact point in the
Di vi si on of Waste Managenent is Janet Schl ueter.

The final organizational unit is the High

Level Waste Business and Program |Integration Staff,
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which | lead. This organization is responsible for
assuring integration of all programmatic and I TIM
el enents necessary to support the high |level waste
| i censi ng process.

This organi zation interfaces with all of the
NRC participants in these areas. This organi zation
serves as the spokesperson on progranmmtic and | TIM
managenent matters for all NRC regul atory staff
activities related to the high | evel waste |icensing
pr ocess.

And as part of this function, I amthe NRC
staff representative on the LSNARP. The Divi sion of
Wast e Managenent, which | just nentioned, is the NRC
Regul atory Staff spokesperson for all technical and
QA activities for the high |l evel waste repository
program

Those are all of the key organizations that
are involved in the high |l evel waste repository
programfromthe NRC. | would be happy to answer
any questions if anyone has any. Yes, Judy.

M5. TREI CHEL: Judy Treichel, Nuclear Waste
Task Force. This isn’'t a question, and | am not
sure when the appropriate spot is, but you are going
to notice an awful ot of enpty chairs around the

t abl e.
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And as you went through and sort of spelled
out who the NRC is and who does what, there is
suddenly a m ssing batch of people who you shoul d be
talking to and that is the counties.

And there is going to have to be at some point
some clarification given as to whether or not the
counties are going to be able to be here. dark
County is here because this is Cark County.

But with the others, it may be that they won't
even be in this prelimnary stuff, and we are
suddenly within this sort of inportant w ndow if
anybody believes any schedul es, where we are at June
of 2003, and as June of 2004, a lot of this is to be
| ocked in.

And | think there is going to have to be sone
clarification between the Federal entities involved
inthis mitter as to who is able to play or even be
her e.

And | know t hat we have conpl ained for years
t hat people are going to get cut out financially
because this is kind of an expensive endeavor, but
where the counties actually had what they thought
was nmoney to allow themto be a part of this, that
is very much in question, or perhaps conpletely

gone.
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So as | say, this nmay not be the place where
it gets discussed, but before you do a | ot of
neetings where you are telling other people fromthe
NRC who they are, | think we have to kind of get
straight on howthis is going to go.

| know that the task force isn't going to be a
real player at any point unless we sort of ride
along with the State or soneone el se. W had
actual Iy thought about the Counties, but that isn't
going to work. But with the State or sonet hing.

And | am here because | do stuff |ike bake
sal es, you know, but their funding is different, and
you have got to realize -- or | think there is going
to have to be sone sort of understanding as to
whet her or not they actually are playing, or the
State, or whoever.

MR, LINEHAN: We agree that the comuni cation
with all of these organizations is very inportant.
| don’t think the funding issue is sonething w thin
the purview of the neeting today, but we agree on
t he need for communication, and hopefully sone of
the things that we di scussed today -- ny
presentation and others -- they will be on the
record.

That isn’'t as good as one on one contact
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tal king back and forth | agree, but there will be a
record of the neeting also. But | appreciate your
concer n.

MR, CAMERON: And | just wanted to ask just to
make sure that everything that Judy was sayi ng was
under st ood, which is not solely the comrunication
i ssue, because we can take care of that.

But | think you are also referring to the fact
that how are the counties going to be able to
participate in the LSN wi thout any funding for
getting --

MS. TREI CHEL: Yes, because for years, as |ong
as these neetings have gone on, Jason Pitts has been
here, and he has kind of been the conputer brain of
the counties. He has sort of been the |l ead on a | ot
of that stuff, an | think he has already played a
role with LSN.

You have had Mal Mirphy, whose seat is over
here, who has been sort of the resident nenory on
the |l egal aspects of this thing going back to day
one. And those people aren’t here right now.

And the presentation that you just gave, you
know, they probably know that stuff. But now we are
com ng down to the action part, and they may wel | be

mssing it and it is a big deal.
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MR, Frishman: Let me just add one piece, and
| think, John, you said that funding nay not be
within the purview of this neeting. Wll, funding
has al ways been the el ephant in the roomwth this
nmeet i ng.

And it has been raised since the very
begi nning, and | think at sone point, which has been
al so acknow edged for years, at sone point the NRC
is going to have to step up and deci de whet her they
have a real responsibility to the public in this
process or not.

And | know that we have raised it nunerous
times and it has always been out of scope. Well, |
t hi nk now we have the existence of at |east five
enpty chairs that proves that funding is an issue
for this neeting.

CHAI RVAN BATES: | think as Steve says, and
Judy, who have raised the issue on the funding, it
has been clearly a continuing issue as to how the
counties’ funding needs are net.

And | think that we can go back and | ook at it
again internally and see whether there is with sone
further thought and di scussion whether there is
anything to do. But | guess as Chip has indicated,

the NRC has | think limted nmeans to do anything, at
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| east within our budgetary space -- and | don’t know
to what extent froma | egal standpoint DOE and
others can participate.

But | recognize clearly that comunications,

fundi ng, and budgeting, is a real problem and I

think that -- and | have often raised the issue, and
| --

M5. TREICHEL: Right. | don’t have the
answer. | just didn’t want you to march on as if

maybe SARS had hit or sonething, and we woul d just
carry on as if there was illness. But there is not.
This is the graphic illustration of the
problem and | wanted you to notice it. That’'s all.
CHAI RVAN BATES: | had a simlar exchange with
Mal Murphy, and | recognize funding restraints with
the County, and he is not here because of it, and
clearly that affects all of the snmall counties
i nvol ved.
MS. TREI CHEL: Yes.
MR, Frishman: Let me just ask that if you are
not the person to carry the nessage, then who is?
CHAI RVAN BATES: Well, | think -- you know, we
will carry the nmessage back, and we will see where
it goes.

M5. YOUNG  Andy, | probably just need to
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clarify. M understanding of the rule making that
was done in ternms of the LSN is that the Conm ssion
made it clear that funding was not sonething that
the NRC coul d provide, in-part because of the
Controller CGeneral (sic) opinion that the NRC cannot
fund intervenor activities.

And that is basically what the LSNis
envi sioned for, is a discovery tool for parties and
participants that would be in the litigation on the
repository. So | think that there are words in the
statement of consideration if | remenber that
specifically address that.

And that also nmentioned way back when t hat
t hey thought that such funds could be avail able for
DCE, but apparently the recent I|nspector General
report from DCE may have shed a different
perspective on the availability and use of those
f unds.

MR Frishman: Well, Mtzi, there is no
dockets and so there is no intervenors. At this
point, we are still in the sane di scussion we have
been in for at |east al nost 20 years now, and the
reason that the NRC assunmed that DOE woul d take care
of funding went all the way back to that amendnent

in Part 60 years ago, when shortly after the Nucl ear
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Waste Fund was established in the Act.

And it could be that after all these years,
with DOE asserting flexibility globally, that maybe
t he NRC shoul d begin | ooking at asserting a little
bit of flexibility in the face of DOE s assertion of
flexibility, and finding out that as of very
recently maybe the NRC does have a responsibility
since DOE is not going to accept its statutory
responsibility.

M5. TREICHEL: Can we give a round of appl ause
for Jason.

CHAI RVAN BATES: Okay. |If there is nothing
addi ti onal from anybody at this point, | will turn
it over to Dan Graser, and let himstart his report.

MR. GRASER. Good norning everybody. | have a
nunber of things to report on, in terns of progress
on the LSN site that have occurred since we had the
| ast neeti ng.

And | amgoing to wal k through the highlights
of our activities for the past year, and | am al so
going to talk about sonme of the trends that | have
been seeing, and sone of the planning that | have
started to put in place for dealing with unexpected
situations and contingenci es.

So | amreporting both on the past and
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somewhat of a look forward into the future. The
first topic that | have relates to the LSN

Adm ni strator guidelines, which are focused on
documenti ng approaches that have been found to be
useful and generally agreed upon in terns of how the
parties and participants can put technol ogy and
procedures in place to support meking their docunent
col l ections avail abl e.

The gui delines again are a |iving docunent,
and as a result during the past year, we have had
sone nodifications on a nunber of the guideline
materials that were initially put out in June of
2001.

The first guideline that | would like to
address is a guideline that we had put in place
dealing with the accuracy of the text. The
shortfall for this is Optical Character Recognition
or OCR Technol ogy.

And in general we had put out sone target
standards that were based on sone of the origina
pl anning for the original |icensing support system
and the quality of text accuracy that was going to
be incorporated in the old LSS system when the LSS
Admi ni strator was going to be doi ng conversion of

mat eri al s.
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We carried sonme of those standards forward
until we got to the point where we had run a
procurement for a specific set of hardware and
software for the |icensing support network
appl i cati on.

And based on the software that we procured, we
went back and took a second | ook on whether or not
the OCR and full-text accuracy standards that had
been carried forward, whether or not they were still
operative in the technol ogy environment of the Ops
in the 2000 tinme frane, as opposed to the 1989 tine
frane.

The software that we have as a full-text
search engine has -- it is not a classic string
search engine. It is based on a lot of artificial
intelligence and al gorithm c assessnent of the
content of docunents, and therefore we found based
on our testing that the software was not
particularly susceptible to variations in the
accuracy of the text, to the extent that it would
affect the precision and recall.

W did find sone issues associated with
attenpting to run proximty searches in certain
ci rcunst ances, but they were relatively unusual type

situations, that with a certain anmpbunt of training
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that we felt confortable that we could provide the
training to the parties, and let them know about
that particular situation

And that the bottomline on the entire
assessnment was that the full-text accuracy,
especially text that is being generated using OCR
technol ogy, did not have to be 98, or 99, or 99.
somet hi ng nunber percent accuracy.

In fact, we could lower a target for the
overall collection to approxi mtely 95 percent
accuracy, and again as | said, wthout seeing any
particul ar inpact on the precision or recall of
sear chi ng.

The second aspect of converting text is trying
to do it the smart way, and the cost effective way,
and the efficient way, which would be to render a
docunent fromthe native word processing version of
a docunent and render that directly into a
sear chabl e PDF format.

That would result in a hundred percent
fidelity of the text in the originally authored word
processi ng docunent, against what is found in the
PDF.

And certainly that represents the optinma

situation of trying to get clean text into a certain
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full text search database. And we would recomend

t hat wherever possible that the parties. and
potential parties, and participants, |ook very
closely at incorporating that approach to converting
docunmentary materi al s.

The | arger proportion of your collection that
you can render directly froma word processing
collection certainly offsets those situations where
you may have to go back into retrospective materials
and have to use an OCR conversion process when you
bal ance a | arge portion of a hundred percent
fidelity subset of your collection, versus 90, 92,
95, 97 percent OCR accuracy output.

The overall collection benefits by having a
| arger proportion of the materials fall in the set
that was generated using a direct rendition to PDF.
One other note that | would bring to your attention.

In the revised guideline that we put out, we
did indicate, and it was comrented on by a coupl e of
the LSN participants, we did indicate that we would
be using a word count in ternms of our own internal
auditing and review of the quality of the text that
i's being put out.

And we woul d use word counts in our reporting

back to the Chief Admnistrative Judge, Paul
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Bol | week, and ultimately back ot the Comm ssion, in
terms of how well parties are doing.

There was sone di scussi on on whet her or not
the netric that should be used for reporting
pur poses shoul d be based on a character accuracy
since the majority of the OCR i ndustry tends to use
character accuracy as its netric.

My consideration is that that may be fine for
the OCR industry, who is a bunch of hardware woks
who are out there. But we are in the business of
i nformati on search and retrieval, and the
i nformati on search and retrieval is based on words
and concepts.

And therefore the appropriate nmetric i s how
successful we are in being able to search on words,
and sentences, and concepts, and the correct netric
that | will be -- or in nmy opinion the correct
metric to be reporting is based on overall word
accuracy.

It al so happens to be easier to audit from our
per spective, because we can use sone existing spel
check type tools that are commonly available to help
us identify errors that are in tech streanms, and it
i s sonewhat |ess tedious to count words than it is

to count characters, especially if you are | ooking
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to establish a baseline or a statistically valid
nunber of itenms upon which to base your
recommendat i ons.

And so counting a mllion characters takes a
little longer than having software count a mllion
words for you. And so that was sonme of our
justification and rationale for incorporating word
count .

Quite frankly, if the parties and participants
in automating and converting your own text
materials, if you choose to use word count or choose
to use character count, it is inconsequential to me.

| amtrying to report on the overall accuracy
of the LSN system and you may have a different
objective in ternms of trying to estinmate the quality
of the particular hardware and software that you
have used, and those are different objectives, and
may be a good justification for using different
met hodol ogi es.

The second round of changes on the guideline
materials related to sonme editorial changes that we
made on two of the guidelines, the preexisting
gui del i nes, on docunent searching, and passwords,
and we al so made conpar abl e changes into the overal

tabl e of contents and the acronymlists that were
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again part of the initial release from 2001

Those editorial changes just reflect sone
changes in the verbiage in those particul ar
guidelines to correctly reflect sone of the aspects
of the autonony search engi ne software that we had
ei ther used or chose not to use.

And so there is really very little in terns of
t he substance of those two particul ar guidelines.
Agai n, we made the changes to correctly reflect the
technology as it was inplenented, and the technol ogy
changes that were -- the adjustnents that were nade
in our release of 2.3 of the LSN software.

Moving right along, to talk for a few m nutes
on Version 2.3 of the LSN system As we reported
| ast year, we had folks fromthe National Security
Admi nistration, NSA did an audit of the security
posture of the Licensing Support Network.

That was done under the unbrella agreenent
that the Nucl ear Regul atory Comm ssion had NSA fol ks
come in and perform security assessments across a
nunber of agency systens.

W found that to be a very productive effort,
and they rai sed a nunber of good points, and a
nunber of good issues, that our project manager,

Matt Schmit, then turned around and devel oped an
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action plan for some additional changes that we
could inplenment on the systemto further enhance the
security posture, the integrity, and the durability
if you will of the LSN system

And t hose enhancenents were incorporated in
Rel ease 2.3. W spent a fair anmount of tinme going
t hrough and devel opi ng Rel ease 2.3, doing testing of
that version of the software.

And there were no |live docunents available in
the systemat that point in time. So we had anple
opportunity to make a very nethodical project in
terns of devel oping Rel ease 2.3 of the software.

The highlights of that software as | said
i nproved the overall security and reliability of the
system For exanple, incorporating a SQL server
fail over capability on one conponent of the database
engine that is enbedded in the LSN portal site.

We al so included sone features that enhanced
our ability to process |arger docunment sets. For
exanpl e, the Departnent of Energy docunent
col l ection.

If in fact that document collection starts to
approach | arge vol unes of docunents, and | will be
tal king about that a little bit later, we nmade sone

changes that would allow the systemto process
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| arger chunks of materials in a single pass, and
also to hold | arger docunment sets w thout degrading
t he performance of the search and retrieval engine.

We did not increase the overall capacity of
the system W just inproved the performance of the
systemon the defined volume of materials that were
going to be avail abl e.

A third feature of our redesign efforts | ast
fall and spring included enhancing our audit
capability to identify --

MR MCCOLLUM  Dan

MR, CRASER  Yes?

MR MCCOLLUM Rod McCollum NEI. | think
nost of the inprovenments that you were tal ki ng about
appeared to be in the area of reliability. |Is there
anyt hing substantially different regardi ng security,
and how woul d that affect users?

MR. GRASER There were enhancenents rel ated
to security. None of the enhancenents on the
security side of it would be evident to a user.

Fore exanple, one of the things that we did was to
set it up so that priority users, access to the
priority user system would not have to cone through
the same port if you will.

And, Matt, | amnot sure if | got the right
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term nol ogy on that, but to nake sure that the
priority users would be able to cone through a
separate port to access the priority use aspect of
the systemw t hout using the sane port that the
general public, the general internet popul ation
woul d be usi ng.

And therefore we would have totally separate
access right fromthe -- you know, right fromthe
initial point of access into the system Froma
security point of view, it gives you |less
vul nerability to the general internet collection,
and sonebody trying to do a denial of service
att ack.

But in terns of the user, you would never see
any difference to that. A lot of those things were
done very much in the guts, and set up in the
architecture of accessing the system

So you would not particularly see those sorts
of things. Sone of the other things that were done,
for exanple, relate to how nuch depth you have in
peopl e who are doi ng systens admi ni stration out at
the hosting facility.

And whet her or not there are nultiple people
i n-depth who are nonitoring the system perfornance,

or whether you woul d have only one individual who is
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designated as a systemadm nistrator. So the
recommendation was |l et’s make sure that you have
mul ti ple sets of eyes.

And one set of eyes who is actually checking
t he person who is the system adm ni strator, and
again it is a background type process. And from an
ADP security and an ADP audit perspective, it was a
relatively easy thing for us to inplenent, just in
terns of procedurally who to put in place to have as
t he second set of eyes.

And the NSA assessnent went through both the
hardware and the software, and the procedures that
we had in place, and sone of those things we were
able to address contractually by beefing up the
support staff that our contractor uses, and get our
hands on sone additional docunmentation that was
suggested, in terns of security nonitoring
practi ces.

So there were a fairly w de range of
activities across the whol e spectrum

MR, MCCOLLUM  Ckay. That was very useful

MR. GRASER: Pardon?

MR. MCCOLLUM  Thank you very much

MR. GRASER: And back to the third bullet on

this chart. W have a separate set of prograns that
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go through the -- as part of the Spidering process,
and | ook at the materials that have been nade
avai | abl e.

And the audit software that we have was
enhanced to help us identify situations where we go
to a participant collection website, and for
exanple, we would find a bibliographic header.

And for some reason during the processing and
maki ng avail able the materials the party may have
had an ADP hi ccup happen al ong the way in popul ating
their collection that resulted in a URL or a pointer
fromthe bibliographic header to the docunentary
materi al .

And for some reason that |inkage being broken
during the process of building the database, while
our audit software was tweaked if you will to
enhance its ability to identify broken URLs that we
found out there.

Thus, helping identify situations that could
i mpact or could affect the overall integrity of the
dat abase. One final point in terns of the redesign
features as we went through and nmade our
enhancenents this spring.

W still have avail able the XM header

generator, which is available for a download via the
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LSN site. It is actually there. And we would be
happy to show you the place on the LSN where you
could certainly access that.

An XM. header generator for the edification of
t hose of you new to the audience is a piece of
software that we devel oped that any of the parties
could use, and download it fromour site free of
charge, and end-use.

And that software will pronpt you with a
screen that you can use for inputting bibliographic
header i nformation, and when you save the item it
wi Il save the bibliographic record in a properly
pre-formatted XM fornat.

And the XML format that is out there and
avai |l abl e has been denonstrated, and has been used,
and is fully conpatible with the LSN craw er or
spi deri ng software

So that is a tool that for parties that want
to get a quick start is readily available to them
denonstrated to work, and it is available free of
charge, and we woul d certainly encourage anybody
that is |ooking at devel oping things from scratch,
certainly we would be glad to work with you in
i mpl enenting the use of that XM. header.

The next charge is dealing with the issue of

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 (202) 234-4433




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

34

the Spidering software. The Spidering software is a
sof tware conponent of the LSN portal site, and it is
al so known in the industry as a robot, or an

i ndexi ng software if you will.

What it is, is a software routine that goes
out to a target device, and | ooks at the materi al
out there, and perforns a process on that
information that it brings back and reports to the
LSN i ndexi ng engi ne.

The Spider is one of the conponents of the
overall LSN systemas you would find in the
definition of Subpart J, Section 2.1001, in the
definitions.

W tal k about the LSN being the sumtotal of
t he conponents of the systemand the Spider is a
very inportant piece of that system Docunents that
are put out on a server by a party are not avail able
to the parties, potential parties, or interested
government participants, until the Spider has
identified the content of the docunent and reported
it back to the LSN search engine.

And as those of you who have been working with
us actively would recogni ze very readily, there is
no requirenent in the architecture of the LSN for a

party to put a search engine on their own document
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col l ection server.

There is no requirenent to open that server up
to access by the general public, and in fact from
security purposes a lot of the architecture drives
the only IP address that is allowed into those
collection servers, is the |IP address from which our
Spi der originates, and which are search and
retrieval queries are generated back to the party’s
server.

So for all intents and purposes the servers
that the parties put out there and nake avail abl e,
and the collection of materials that are out there
and available to the Spider, are totally invisible
to all of the other parties until such tine that the
Spi der finishes its business.

And the Spidering process was one of the
things that we investigated and | ooked a very
closely during our testing on Rel ease One of the
LSN, and we | ooked at it very closely as part of the
enhancenents that we put in place for Rel ease 2,

2. 3.

The Spidering software cones generally
speaking with portals, and it conmes out of the box
as a utility piece of software, and if you take the

out of the box version of the Spider that cones with
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t he autonony portal software, given the
configuration of hardware and software, the out of
t he box version of the Spider runs a certain way,
and runs at a certain speed.

And is able to identify certain types of
t hi ngs, but perhaps not other things. So for that
reason, we spent a lot of effort in tweaking, and
adopting, and adjusting the Spidering software that
we used for Release 2.3

For exanple, we inplenmented the ability to
have nul tiple versions of the spider going out from
the LSN server concurrently, or have multiple
t hreads running concurrently to go out and to parse
t he headers and the content files on a nunber of
di fferent devices all running concurrently.

And we al so enhanced the ability, since we had
mul tiple threads running concurrently, we enhanced
the ability to actually build the indexes and the
poi nter sets that we maintain within the LSN, and to
do that quicker as well.

Overall, the object of the drill was to try to
i ncrease the overall performance of the Spidering
software to make the docunents available in | arge
vol umes as quickly as we possibly can, anticipating

that the docunents nay not be made available to the
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LSN for Spidering in a nice, evenly paced, scenario
any time in the future.

The Spider, one of the things that you shoul d
al so understand about it, is that the Spidering
software is constrained by a nunber of factors,

i ncl udi ng the conmuni cations, the speed of the
servers, and the volume of transactions.

And we have to | ook at when we were doi ng our
enhancenents of the Spidering software, we had to
| ook at all of those factors and attenpt to tune all
of those aspects of performance in order to ensure
that we could get the quickest vol une Spidering that
we could, and at the sane time synchronize that with
the ability of our database to actually build the
i ndexes as the spiders are bringing this information
back.

As a result of all of the efforts that we put
in for Release 2.3, we have a current capacity in
terns of Spidering, a current capacity of somewhere
bet ween 10, 000 and 25, 000 documents per day for the
LSN dat abase buil di ng process, and that would be 10-
t 0- 25, 000 docunents for all the parties that we
woul d be going out and checking on a daily or weekly
basi s.

As | said the through put varies according to
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the collection and the individual docunent
attributes. A single 10,000 page docunment may take
a different amount of time to index than 10,000

si ngl e page docunents.

And sone of that is just driven by the way the
i ndexi ng machi ne and the Spider interact with each
other. For planning purposes the nunbers that we
are currently using in ternms of spidering capacity
and i ntake capacity are reflected in the bullet on
t he bottom of this page.

Qur current capacity estimates for daily
processi ng, being conservative and being able to
commt to executive managenent, and say to themt hat
this is what we know that we can do, the nunber that
| use for that is roughly 10,000 docunents.

That is a conservative estimate and that is
sonmething that if sonmebody said can you guarantee ne
that you can do 10,000 docunents, | woul d say, yes,
| believe | can do 10,000 docunents a day w thout
maj or exertions.

W have a baseline target of 20,000 docunents,
and we have achieved this on a routine basis. W
feel confortable with using this as our baseline,
and so if sonebody were to ask ne, well, projecting

out into the future what do you feel would be a good
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aver age nunber per day, | would say 20, 000.

Again, that is all very contingent on things
| i ke communi cation and the actual content of the
docunents, and the nunber of pages per docunent, and
things |like that.

In terms of our current capacity, optimally we
have hit 25,000 docunents on a single instance of a
crawl, and so if sonebody said, well, what is the
best that you can do, right now the nunmber | would
say is 25,000. The next chart --

MR MCCOLLUM  Dan

MR, CGRASER  Yes.

MR, MCCOLLUM  Rod McCollum NEI. Have you
benchmar ked t he performance of your system agai nst
ot her systens that m ght be out there, and how does
t hat conpare?

MR. GRASER. Matt, you need a m crophone.

MR SCHMT: Sorry. Matt Schmt, fromthe
NRC. | think benchmarki ng agai nst other systens
woul d be tough, just because it is so unique. Dan
tal ked about, you know, the autonomy out of the box,
whi ch you could benchmark to see what the
per formance of the autonomy out of the box.

But a lot of the things that we do in addition

to that that we have witten are the auditing
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capability to make sure that if anyone changes
somet hi ng that we know about it.

O if anything is renoved wi t hout us know ng
about it, we know about it, and that type of stuff
is the type of applications that don’t come straight
out of the box, or at least | have not seen
anyt hi ng.

At | east when we were doing the procurenent,
we didn't see anything that did it straight out of
the box, and fromthat perspective there really
isn’t anything to conpare it to.

MR, GRASER. (Ckay. On the next chart, in
terms of the --

MR LEAKE: Dan.

MR, CGRASER  Yes.

MR LEAKE: This is Harry Leake from DCE. |
believe it was when you were tal king about the
second bullet up there that you made the statenent
t hat the individual websites wouldn’t be avail able
directly fromthe internet.

And | call your attention to Section 7.1 of
t he guidelines, that the LSN will be accessible to
internet users. Let’'s see. Let nme find the
reference. Oh, here it is. |Internet users wll

have the ability to receive docunentary materi al
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fromparticipants’ LSN websites without utilizing a
proxy fromthe LSN server

So at this tinme, based on that requirenent,
the DOE's intent is that the DOE website woul d be
directly accessible fromthe internet.

MR, GRASER. kay. Thank you for correcting
me on that, Harry.

MR SCHM T: | should probably clarify that,
too. | think what Dan was saying, and we shoul d
clarify it as the Spider part of the LSN, can be
| ocked down to only the LSN can get through. But
t he docunment retrieval portion does have to be open
to the public, and so that probably shoul d have been
clarified.

MR. LEAKE: That’s absolutely correct.

MR. GRASER: Thank you. W should have the
techni cal guys giving these presentations, huh?
Harry, any tinme you want, you know, | can get you on
t he agenda.

In ternms of the results of the testing of the
new conponents of Rel ease 2.3, the search engine
page capacity is still set at 15 mllion page
capacity for the current architecture and current
configuration that we have avail able to us.

And overall the crawl er capacity, the best way
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to characterize that is that we are follow ng the
basel i ne vol ume of docunmentary material s,
antici pating 20,000 docunments per day over a regular
5 day work week.

And for planning purposes, the LSN woul d be
able to crawl approxi mately 100, 000 docunents in a
week.

MR MCCOLLUM  Dan, Rod M:Col | um from NEI

again. Wy the necessity of the standard 5 day work

week? Can’t this conmputer -- does this conputer
need sl eep? | nmean, what --
MR, GRASER. | would say that the conputer

certainly can probably work spidering 7 days a week.
But in terns of our ability to look at the results
of the audit -- you know, the audit results that are
com ng out of the crawl, right now we are currently
staffed for 5 day operations.

Qur contractors are staffed for 5 day
operations, and fromlooking at the results of the
audit, and the results of the | oad process, it is
currently based on 5 day work week.

In extrenme situations, | guess we could
probably go to 7 days. That would nmean that | would
have to be | ooking at having an internal staff and

contractor staff available to support that so that
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we could review those results on a 7 day a week
basi s.

And if the ARP would like to reconmend that
the LSN admi nistrator inplenent 7 day operations,
and have a consensus reconmendation that | can act
on, | would certainly be happy to take that back to
ny managenment and use that as a justification for
nor e noney.

MR MCCOLLUM  But | think that | would like
to reconmend -- but let me ask one question first.
| nmean, obviously there needs to be a human
sonewhere in the building to babysit the nachines.

But do the audit reports have to be revi ewed
on a real tine basis? |Is this sonething where they
come in in the norning and there are reports from
t he overnight that they can review?

I nmean, | guess what | am asking is the speed
of the conputer dependent on the speed of the
peopl e?

MR. GRASER. The audit reports are avail able
the next norning. The audit reports are actually
generated -- they are available to us when we cone
into work that norning.

MR, MCCOLLUM Right. So you could continue

to generate audit reports overnight, and then your
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peopl e, they could | ook to see what has been taken
of f and what has been added.

MR. GRASER. Ri ght.

MR, MCCOLLUM | rmean, your people could do
that and they would not have to work nore than a 5
hour work day.

MR. GRASER: Right, and now if you think
t hrough the process, if the audit report shows that
we crawl ed a coll ection of 10,000 docunents, and we
resulted in 10,000 errors on that collection for
sone reason, in the neantinme the LSN i s chuggi ng
along nmerrily on its way, making 10,000 erroneous
docunents available to all of the parties while we
are sitting there plowi ng through the audit report,
trying to figure out what happened.

MR, MCCOLLUM  But that can happen in any
case.

MR. GRASER It could, but there could be a 48
hour wi ndow of vul nerability there.

MR, MCCOLLUM  Ri ght.

MR. GRASER. And where those docunents nay not
be seen by a human being from Friday night until
Monday norning. So as | said, that is what the
current plan is.

If there is a recommendation that it be
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addressed operationally sone other way, we could
certainly raise that for further discussion.

MR MCCOLLUM | guess | would like to make
t hat reconmendati on.

MR, GRASER. (kay.

MR. LEAKE: As a question of clarification,
are you recommendi ng that they look at it only from
an operational standpoint, or are you taking it one
step back? 1Is it your recomendation that the NRC
just look at inproving the speed at which they can
do it?

And one possible solution may be operational
i ssues, and there may be other technical solutions
as wel | .

MR. GRASER Right.

MR, MCCOLLUM  That is an excellent point,
Harry. | guess | would |ike to broaden that
recommendati on | ooki ng at these nunbers and thinking
about docunents out there, in terns of |ooking at
the overall inprovenents in efficiency, including
operational issues.

One ot her question that | was going to ask in
that sane vein is how dependent on this -- is this
on the nunber of servers you have? Can you speed up

t he system by addi ng nore servers?
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MR. GRASER: You are junping ahead of ny
presentation a little bit.

MR, MCCOLLUM  All right. | will hold that
guestion. | go with the second reconmendati on.

MR. GRASER. One of the interesting things to
note is so far none of the parties have cone to ne
wi th a hundred-thousand docunents per week on a
steady basis. So kind of what you are postul ating
here is sonething that | have yet to see in reality.

MR, SCHM T: The other thing, too, Rod, that
was an assunption in this was that the parties would
have to put effort forward to generate the
docunents, and that would nmean that on Saturday or
Sunday, for exanple, they would need staff to
generate docunments and to make them avail abl e at
that tine.

| nmean, that was just part of the thinking or
an assunption.

MR. LI NEHAN: John Linehan, NRC. One point
that | would like to make is that Dan nentioned that
he would be willing to take any reconmmrendati ons and
go back to managenent. One of the things that we
al so have to recognize is that these things are
goi ng to cost nore noney.

And we have to understand what the schedul es
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are going to be for the organizations to place their
docunents before we start increasing capacity. W
have to determ ne that there is indeed a need, and
we need to understand those schedul es to know what
is going to be needed, in terns of the speed of
crawling, et cetera, rather than just expand it.

MR MCCOLLUM Right, and | don’t think you
have an issue from NEl’s perspective. | amthinking
of the DCE collection there, and we all know what
their schedule is. So that is a thought anyway.

MR GRASER. Well, | amnot sure we all know
what their schedule is. W certainly have sone
i nclining about what the potential volunes could
grow to.

But in terns of saying on a date certain that
X-nunber of documents will be popul ated every week
per week for the next X-nunber of however many weeks
it may be, we have not seen that sort of detailed
profile of the DOE activity at this point in tinme.

Al t hough | am always optimstic that it will be
provided in the near future.

MR. LEAKE: The DOE's current plans are to
make its popul ated LSN server available to the NRC
LSN website 6 nonths in advance of the intended date

of submi ssion of the license application to the NRC

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 (202) 234-4433




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

48

You know, thereby fulfilling the regulatory
requirement to certify that its docunented materia
is electronically available 6 nonths prior to
i cense application subm ssion.

| don’t believe that DCE has ever conmitted to
anyt hing other than neeting that regul atory
requi rement to my know edge.

MR MCCOLLUM  Well, | would certainly -- Rod
McCol l um again. | would certainly al so point out
that DOE's current schedule calls for a license
application at the end of 2004, and so you could
kind of track 6 nonths and | ook at the scope of
docunents that you have, and get an idea of what you
are looking at in ternms of schedule is what you
shoul d be shooting for.

MR. GRASER: One nore tine, kind of responding
to Harry’s conment there. Putting the docunents out
on a party’s server has a time frame associated with
it, and what a | ot of the discussion about the
Spider is going back to is the fact that it is going
to take the Spider a certain anmount of tine to | ook
at the materials that have been out put on the
server and bring the information back, and build the
i ndexes in the LSN environnent.

And if you look at it in ternms of through put
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capability, our planning base right nowis a
hundr ed-t housand docunments a week. [|f, for exanple,
a large block of materials were placed out all in
one fell swoop at any given point in tinme, the
Spi der capacity is what it is, and if a |arger
number than a hundred-thousand docunents suddenly
becane available, it is going to take the sane
anount of elapsed tinme to go through those materials
before the Spider is finished bringing the
i nformati on back to the LSN software, and nmaking it
avail abl e via the LSN

And ny perspective on that is that you can go
t hrough the various types of scenarios and specul ate
about when and how many docunents becone avail abl e,
and becone available to the Spider.

But ny perspective again is to go back and
| ook at the definition in Subpart J, 2.1001, in the
definition of the LSN. And | amlooking at it from
the totality of the systemdefinition

And | am | ooking at the perspective that the
docunentary material becones available to the
parties, and that does not happen until the LSN has
conpl eted its indexing process.

You may have varying interpretations of that,

and you are free to bring those interpretations to
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the attention of a preapplication presiding officer.
But | have given you mnmy perspective of it.

MR. LEAKE: Your perspective is certainly
under st ood. However, | would be rem ss not to note
that the DCE can only certify that, but is
responsi ble for and can control, and naking its
popul ated LSN server electronically available to the
NRC LSN website is one of those activities.

The DCE believes that initial certification
nmeans that a DOE official will certify to the best
of his or her know edge that DOE s docunentary
materi al has been identified and been made
el ectronically available to the NRC 6 nonths in
advance of the |license application subm ssion.

The DOE will update its LSN with additional
docunmentary material processed after the initial
certification cutoff date, and recertify that its
docunentary material is electronically available to
the NRC at the tine of the subm ssion of the |license
appl i cati on.

| think that there has already been an earlier
conment about the through put of the Spider craw ing
capacity that the NRC currently has for indexing the
materi al .

The NRC may wish to investigate other

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 (202) 234-4433




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

51

techni cal options, and see what other possibilities
exi st for producing such an index in a nore
expedi tious fashion than crawling over the internet.

And certainly just as the DOE has parti ci pated
in testing in the past, they could participate in
hel ping the NRC deal with this issue.

MR. GRASER. Well, thank you for your
observations, Harry. Back to the presentation. In
terms of the adm nistrative nodul e which we use for
nonitoring the audit process of the system that has
been revised to add additional security for our
audit staff to review the results of the Spidering
pr ocess.

And it reflects one of the security
reconmendati ons fromthe NSA task force | ast year,

i nsof ar as al though the audit process is transacted
across the internet comunications channels, it does
now require a CD-resident client side conponent to
activate all of the audit and adm nistrative
features as a security feature that has been added.

In terms of training, | have sone things to
report on the overall training activities. W have
now been schedul ed to participate in a workshop in
Novenmber of 2003 at the Nevada State Librarian and

Archivists Meeting in Lake Tahoe.

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 (202) 234-4433




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

52

W will be sending representatives there
provide State |ibrarians an opportunity to see the
LSN software and to work with our staff in ternms of
just famliarizing themw th how the system worKks,
and responding to the typical sorts of questions
that the general public may have if they choose to
cone into one of the Nevada |ibraries and access the
LSN via the internet termnals that are available in
all of the State libraries.

W will also provide the librarians with the
training tools, the sane training tools that we
woul d make available to the parties. Training tools
will include a Quick Start reference sheet, kind of
a dummy sheet for people to have right close
available to the termnal that they happen to be
usi ng.

And we will provide them quick start and short
cut tips and pointers sorts of information. W wll
| eave behi nd copies of CD-ROMtutorials and will
al so | eave behind a supply of the LSN brochures that
can be nade available in the libraries.

And t hose brochures would be simlar to the
brochures that we brought al ong and have a supply,
and have them available at the table in the back of

t he room her e.

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 (202) 234-4433




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

53

Those are the sane sorts of things that we
woul d make avail able as part of our outreach to al
the parties, and providing training to the parties
and potential parties.

And as parties are approaching the point of
maki ng their document collection available, | would
urge that anybody that wants to engage us to cone
out and do training with a core group of users at
your organization, we will be nore than happy to do
t hat .

That will involve a certain anount of
schedul ing and coordination to set up a nutually
convenient time frame to do that. But we are
willing to come out to wherever the organization is
| ocated and as | said, train a core group of
i ndi viduals on how to use the system and provide
copies of the tutorials and quick start reference
materials that they can then take and circul ate
around the organi zati on.

My next chart is addressing ny understanding
of the current sizing projections based on the
informati on that has been made available to nme. At
this point in time, the size of the NRC collection
is estimated to top at approxi mately 35, 000

docunents, roughly 800, 000 pages of materi al
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The Departnment of Energy, based on
conmuni cation that | received in the nonth of March
fromthe Departnent of Energy, they have | owend and
hi gh-end estimates ranging from3-to-4 mllion
docunents, conprised of 27-1/2 to 36-1/2 mllion
pages of content.

For Nevada, | amstill operating on the
i nformati on provided in the 1999 survey, zero
docunments and zero pages. Nye County, | amstill
counting, and again the information fromthe 1999
survey, a thousand docunents, and a thousand pages.

The other parties, the other counties
combi ned, a thousand docunents, roughly 10, 000
pages. This represents information that was
solicited as part of the LSN original design
activities in the fall of 1999.

Anybody who woul d |ike to update and provide
additional information, | would be nost
appreciative. It helps me with ny planning and
sizing activities.

The total range for the systemright nowis
rangi ng between 3, 037,000 docunents, to 4,037,000
docunents; and 28,316,000 to 37,316, 000 pages of
mat eri al .

As | nentioned earlier the current systemis
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sized for roughly one mllion docunents, 15 mllion
pages. Therefore, in the past couple of nonths our
staff has initiated an effort to do sone planning
for growing the systemto acconmodate any of these
potential volumes of materials.

W have al ready gone before the NRC s
budgeti ng process and the budgeting organi zati on and
group that goes through and starts, and we are doing
the fiscal year 2005 budget drill right now.

And as part of the presentation on the FY 2005
drill, we did do an issue paper identifying a
potential need to scale the systemfrom 15 million
to 45 mllion pages, and we have identified that
that is a financial fiscal need that is going to
show up sooner than fiscal year '05, which is our
pl anni ng year that we are going through a drill for
ri ght now.

And the Agency is in the process of trying to
identify a funding plan that would provide us
earlier availability to sonme funds that we can use,
and hopefully even in Fiscal Year 2003, with sone
resi dual funds this year, and al so Fiscal Year 2004,
that would allow us to triple the capacity, and
bring us to about 45 mllion pages worth of materi al

capacity.
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And we are targeting that contingent on the
availability of funds, and we woul d be able to have
t he system expanded sonetinme towards the end of the
cal endar year, and the early part of the cal endar
year next year.

MR, MCCOLLUM  Dan, Rod McCollum NEI. When
you tal k about increasing the capacity from15 to
45, you get a corresponding increase in the speed of
the crawler with this?

MR GRASER: Well, that is the second bullet.
W are going to focus our efforts on further
enhancing the speed of the crawer. |In response to
one of your earlier questions, part of the effort in
scaling the systemup is to build multiple instances
of the search engine and nmultiple server devices.

So we woul d be taking our current architecture
and expandi ng or changing the architecture to
accommodate nultiple servers and nultiple search
engi nes, and then mrror those nultiple search
engi nes so that we had both the public access site
and the priority access site.

So part of the effort to junp us past the 15
mllion page threshold is going to involve sone
reorgani zati on of the platfornms and the server

configurations, getting additional instances of the

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 (202) 234-4433




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

57

search engi ne and so forth.

And as | was saying before, in ternms of the
Spi dering software, that has to be synchronized with
t he speed of the indexing capabilities. So, Mtt
and his team they are going through and | ooking at
the architecture, and | ooking specifically at an
architecture that will support the increase, both in
the size and in the speed of the spider.

That being said, we won’t know what the actual
performance is going to be until we get our hands on
that configuration and start doing sone actual
testing.

W can do sone projections on it, and we have
sone information fromthe fol ks at Autonony and from
the fol ks at AT&T, that allow us to do sone
proj ections.

But in terns of being able to cone back and
report this is the volume we can actually handle, we
may not know that until early next year.

MR, MCCOLLUM Do you have any targets as part
of your planning of your goal s?

MR, GRASER. Well, the target is to get the
system grown to accept up to 45 mllion pages, and
that is one target.

MR, MCCOLLUM  Yes, but | nean do you have any
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target for the speed?

MR. GRASER: The Spi dering?

MR MCCOLLUM  Yes.

MR, GRASER. Matt, do you want to commt to a
target we have in m nd?

MR SCHM T: Well, 50, 000.

MR, GRASER. So, 50,000 docunents a day.

MR, MCCOLLUM  And that is again based on a
five day work week?

MR SCHM T: Correct.

MR LEAKE: Harry Leake with the DOE. In
i ght of the substantive increase in the anmount of
materi al, has the NRC consi dered any other options
for populating the index besides the Spidering
appr oach?

O maybe | should just turn that into a
comment and just make the observation that the NRC
anal ysis and planning for this growh should not be
limted to just increasing the speed of the Spider,

but expl oring other technol ogical options for

popul ating the index quickly? | will just |eave it
l'i ke that.
MR. GRASER | thank you for that observation

and | would certainly encourage you al so to conment

how | can do that and have that acconplished wthin
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12 nont hs.

It is kind of late in the game to be conmng to
the tabl e suggesting architectural changes. | amin
ny fiscal year execution right now, and ny Fisca
Year ' 04 budget is nailed down.

And if it is sonething that is an unforeseen
type circunstance, it is certainly a lot easier to
defend than to turn around and saying that we are
going to scrap the last 3 years worth of work and go
off on a wi de goose chase expl oring ot her
alternative technol ogi es.

Really the tine to focus on those alternative
t echnol ogi es was back in the Decenber of 1999 tinme
frame, when we | ooked at the four alternatives for
buil ding a system which we did.

And brought the alternatives back to the ARP
and we foll owed the consensus gui dance in that
regard. So we had a bite at that apple 2-1/2 years
ago, and | inplemented what was reconmended, and
what was the consensus.

And as | said, at this point in time, | have
definitive informati on and definitive docunent
volunes that are available to ne, but then after
that a ot of the information gets softer, and unti

| know specific planning, in terns of timng, when
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materials are going to be available, | ama little
hesitant to go off and start |ooking at alternative
solutions that are going to cost everybody a | ot
nor e noney.

And try to rush through and inplenent that in
time to have a stable systemin place and
operational about a year fromnow. So | thank you
for the observations, but | think that if we are
going to pursue that, we need to have a genuine
di al ogue about a lot of the ramfications to trying
to inplenment that.

MR. LEAKE: And, you know, | apologize if ny
conment was a little m sunderstood, but | wasn’'t
proposi ng a conplete rearchitecture of the system
And in fact working on a date woul d be necessary to
indicate for the overall maintenance.

However, my comment was really specifically
focused to the problemof initially |ooking at the
initial load, and as the NRC pointed out inits
presentation, it has only recently been formally
solicited and revised significantly upward.

And in response to that changed information,
at this point in tinme there is a technology issue to
| ook at, and it may be that in the exploration of

alternatives that there may be sone alternatives
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that aren’t inordinately expensive or require any
maj or nodification to the overall architecture of
t he system

But that could only be determ ned after sone
analysis is perfornmed, with an objective
conprehensive | ook at the problemthat we have
t oday.

MR. GRASER: And again | don’'t know how nuch
of a problemthat we have today because | don’t know
what the schedule is for |oading or at | east
popul ating the server with that volunme of materials.
| don’t know if | have a problemor not, Harry, and
that is probably the first place that we shoul d
start a dialogue if we are going to dial ogue the
I ssue.

MR, LEAKE: Ckay.

CHAl RVAN BATES: Steve.

MR, Frishman: | just wanted to suggest that
rather than go through this dance for the rest of
t he day, would DCE care to enlighten us about what
its planned schedule is for subm ssion?

MR LEAKE: As | articulated earlier, DCE s
current plans is to --

MR Frishman: W heard that, but that is not

what is leading to this discussion. There is
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something in the mddle that is mssing that you
know t hat we don’t know.

MR LEAKE: Sonething in the mddle? Can you
hel p me out? Sonebody.

MR MCCOLLUM  Rod McCol lum NEI. | nean, we
have here, you know, where DCE has stated that they
intend to load the materials 6 nonths in advance as
required.

W have here an expectation as to how rmuch
material that is, and we have the public position on
the part of the DOE that the 6 nonth after date,
that they have to load 6 nonths before, will be
Decenber of 2004.

So in ternms of whatever dial ogue needs to
occur between DCE and the NRC on how to manage that
popul ati on of information, and what sounds to ne
i ke next summer, it sounds like the information is
on the table and again our IT Director, John
Mclntyre, is here.

And we tal k about sone of these technol ogi cal
changes maybe not requiring, you know, huge
i ncreases in budget, and if there are technol ogi cal
approaches to this, dealing with this nuch
information in that tine frame, we would certainly

encourage the NRC to explore themso that they can
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be ready for that possibility.

MR. VON Tl ESENHAUSEN: Can | say sonet hi ng?

M5. TREICHEL: Is it possible --

CHAI RVAN BATES: Engl ebrecht.

M5. TREICHEL: Oh, |'msorry.

MR. VON Tl ESENHAUSEN: Engl ebrecht von
Ti esenhausen, C ark County. Maybe | am m ssing
somet hi ng, but even if DOE tells the NRC 6 nonths
prior to loading the materials that everything is
| oaded, when is the LSN collection legally need to
be available to the public, or to interested
parti es?

It is not at the tinme of |icense application
isit?

M5. YOUNG | think under the regulations the
Conmmi ssion’s thoughts about this were that 6 nonths
prior to the application being submtted that the
docunments woul d be nade avail abl e.

And that if that didn’t happen, then the
i cense application subm ssion date woul d be
accordingly postponed. So | think in terns of DOE s
pl anning that they need to have in mnd that in
terns of what Dan has expl ai ned, | oadi ng docunents
on the LSN is not sonething that transpires

overnight, and so you can’t wait until June 30th to
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|l oad 45 m|lion docunents, for exanple.

MR GRASER: O pages.

M5. YOUNG O pages, right. And because
things take time, there has to be sonme type of
staggered process, and that is one of the things
that the decertification official is going to have
to explain to the prelicense application presiding
officer, that to the best of their know edge -- and
if their know edge is an understandi ng of the
limtations of the LSN, in terns of being able to
recal |l docunents, the docunents have been nade
el ectroni cally avail abl e.

And these factors are going to have to be
taken into consideration. Now, of course, the rules
do allow the flexibility that you substantially
conplied with those, but | don’t know how you
substantially conmply with the requirenment if you
wait until one minute before mdnight to |oad a
substantial nunmber of docunents, in terns of making
them available to the NRC and to the public.

MR, VON Tl ESENHAUSEN. So if you nake all the
docunents avail able six nmonths prior with the push
of a button, they would basically be in violation of
the intent?

M5. YOUNG It is possible that a Judge may
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not find themin conpliance. No, | amnot really
here to advise DOE, but | amsaying that is a risk
that they run in terns of the date that the license
application could be submtted.

MR MCCOLLUM Rod McCollum NEI. If | could
speak to Engl ebrecht’s question, going back to what
| heard DOE say earlier. | think what is on the
table here is that there is a difference of opinion
as to how -- between DOE and the NRC, as to how the
Judge woul d interpret that.

And | think what you are also hearing is there
may be technol ogi cal inprovenents that could for
smal | anobunts of noney render that difference not to
be that inmportant, and that is what | think the NRC
Is going to encourage, at least by ne, and | think
al so by DCE here, to pursue those. So that
di fference of opinion essentially doesn't matter if
t he technol ogy i s good enough.

MR PITTS: If | mght. 1Is a collection
consi dered available if it hasn't been crawl ed? |
mean, if DOCE makes the collection avail able, but the
craw i ng has not taken place, is the collection
deened avail abl e?

Am | doing the math wong; at 27 mllion

pages, at 50,000 pages a day, is that 500 and
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somet hi ng days? | nean, does anybody el se see a
probl em t here?

MR. GRASER: Even at a hundred-thousand
documents per week, 40 mllion pages is going to
take 40 weeks for the information to get through the
craw er and to be indexed and avail able for search
and retrieval via the LSN website.

And in ternms of interpretation of what it
means to have the docunents available, that is
somet hi ng that woul d be appropriate to bring to the
attention as Mtzi said, to bring to the attention
of the prehearing presiding officer if your
definition of -- if you are not entirely certain of
how your interpretation of the definition is, you
may want to raise that as an issue to the prehearing
presi ding officer.

MR PITTS: Well, if it has not been craw ed,
you won’t be able to find it, right? |Is that
because there won’'t be an index on it? | nean, that
is not something that bothers us.

MR. GRASER It is not available via the LSN
site until the indexing process is conpleted.

M5. YOUNG  And what the LSN is supposed to
give you is that full-text searchable vehicle to

find out information about the application. And if
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it is not available via LSN, it my be very
difficult to do that, which kind of defeats the
pur pose of the rule.

MR PITTS: One last thing, too, is that right
now we have -- Lincoln County has al nost 13, 000
pages, and so, Dan, you had better get prepared for
t hat .

MR, GRASER. Well, 13,000 pages, | can handl e.

M5. YOUNG In terns of what we are hearing
from DOE, do you have any type of staggered | oading
schedule in mnd, or are you really going to wait
until June 30t h?

MR LEAKE: | can only reiterate what U
stated earlier, that at this time DOE's intent is to
make its material available 6 nonths in advance of
| i cense application.

M5. TREICHEL: |Is it possible that there is a
chi cken and egg probl em here, where perhaps it is
wong for DOE to have a schedul e that shows the date
of the license application subm ssion, and instead
you just need to focus on the date of certification
of docunents in the LSN, and then that triggers the
ot her?

It seens to nme that we are focusing on the

wrong thing, because as Mtzi said, if it is not in
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there and certified, then the date gets put off, and
so the trigger is the certification of DOE stuff,
and then that starts the clock on the subm ssion and
certification of the other parties’ stuff.

And then down the line cones the |icense
application, and | just don't think it is going to
fit in otherwise. Is it possible that is how DOE is
doing it or will do it?

MR. LEAKE: | amnot sure if | conpletely
under st ood your question, Judy. In ternms of the
LSN, there is certainly a clear recognition of the
requi rements of the rule by the DOE to nmake its
collection available 6 nonths prior to |license
appl i cati on.

The DOE has procured the services of a
contractor, and is in the process of identifying
potentially relevant material and preparing it to
popul ate that collection required by the rule.

That is a significant task, and while the DOE
is certainly aggressively pursuing that task, there
will certainly be challenges along the path between
now and conpleting that task in order to comply with
the rule.

So, 6 nonths before |icense application is to

make the material available is what the rule
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currently says, and that is what DOE is pursuing.
In light of our expanded size, it will be a
significant task.

M5. TREICHEL: Yes, | see that availability in
that certification as being the trigger, and not
some date that you have set out there. Thanks.

MR LEAKE: Yes. And as | articul ated
earlier, DOE can only certify that for which it is
responsi ble for and control; i.e., making that
material -- that LSN server electronically available
to the NRC LSN website.

MR MCCOLLUM  Rod McCol lum NEI, again. The
LSN has been somet hing that has been di scussed for a
nunmber of years. W have been having these neetings
for a nunber of years, and it certainly doesn’t seem
-- and again DOCE tal ki ng about bei ng responsible for
only things that it can control

It certainly doesn't seemlike a fair and
reasonabl e regul atory practice for a regulator to
tell a perspective |icensee one year in advance of
applying for a license that there is this whole
other time window in the process that they didn’t
think or were never told before existed.

Now, the good news is that it doesn’'t sound

| i ke there has to be such a window. It sounds |ike
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there are technol ogi cal approaches to this. There
is certainly a 7 day a week approach.

So again | would strongly encourage the NRC to
take a | ook at that, and what can be done with the
technol ogy and the operational aspects, and it
really is a significant new expectation that is
bei ng i ntroduced pretty late in the process.

MR. GRASER: | seemto recollect that in the
original LSS rule that the negotiated agreenent was
t hat the docunments woul d be nade avail able as early
as possible prior to the comencenent of the
proceedi ngs.

W have now cone full-circle to a tacit
i mplication that the docunments are going to be nade
avail abl e as | ate as possible, and fromny
perspective what this does is that it shifts the
burden fromthe parties who are responsible for
conplying to the rule, or it attenpts to shift that
burden fromthe parties who are responsible for
complying with the rule to the Nucl ear Regul atory
Conmi ssion, and essentially putting us in the
position of having to undergo heroic neasures in the
m ddl e of a fiscal year in order to accommodate a
rat her drastic change in the conmunicative

i nformati on upon which this whole thing was based.
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If we were informed that it was going to be
10, 000 docurments of DCE material, and pursued that,
and from a desi gn and devel opnent perspective, and
got to the point where information gets eventually
comuni cated to us that it is actually going to be 4
mllion docunents, that is multiple magnitudes of
di fference.

And, you know, if there are changed conditions
here, those are the changed conditions. | don't
t hi nk the NRC has changed any of the conditions of
its desire or intention to have the docunents
available via the LSNto the parties and potenti al
parties.

That is the verbiage in 2001, and that has
been on the books for a long time. So if there are
condi tions that have changed, it is not the
condi tions of how quickly we should have been
expected to be able to crawl a grand total
collection of 15 mllion pages, okay?

And if the volume has increased to 45 mllion
pages, we certainly need to do or to | ook at things
such as advanced pl anni ng and advanced schedul i ng,
and starting as soon as possible to neet the
requi rements of Subpart J. | nean, that is ny

per specti ve.
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MR. MCCOLLUM | guess, and with all due

respect, | have to disagree with that. DOCE has been
produci ng vol um nous documents for quite some tine
NOW.

| mean, the site recomendation, | stood it on
end and it is alnost 3 feet tall. | find it hard to
bel i eve that the NRC could be surprised by the
number of documents.

| also find it hard to believe that this
negoti ation, which as you did say began with an
intent, and | agree that is what the system should
do, is nmake things avail abl e as soon as possi bl e.

And the result of that negotiation was a rule
t hat went through a pronul gated public rul e making
process that led to an expectation that DOE needed
to make its docunents available 6 nonths in advance.

There was no ot her expectation. or there was
nothing in that rule, and there was nothing in that
rul e making record that you need to nmake those
avai l abl e gradual |y over tine, and sonehow sequenced
i n advance of six nonths.

And through that entire time, because it
wasn’t that |long ago, | would think that the vol une
of DOE's docunentation was al ready very substanti al

M5. YOUNG Well, Rod, first of all, | think
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you keep mis-stating what the rule requires. It
says no later than 6 nmonths. It doesn’t say at 6
nonths. In ternms of the Conm ssion --

MR, MCCOLLUM It says no |ater

M5. YOUNG And | am not disagreeing with you
on that point, but in terns of what the Conmm ssion
has sai d repeatedly about LSN, because this is a new
thing, and a new toy, and it has never been tried
before in ternms of litigation, the Comm ssion’s
encouragenent to all the parties, no matter what
schedul e they specified in the rule, was to add
docunents in the LSN early and often.

It has al ways been the expectation of the NRC
that through early efforts to | oad docunments on the
LSN, there would be nore confidence on how quickly
t hose things could be done.

And if you know the parties and the
participants are to wait until the 11th hour to do
it, then they are going to be certain problenms and
consequences associated with that, including mybe a
delay in the date, the eligibility date, for DOE to
submt its license application.

So none of this information is really new |
don’t think that DOE ever had a reasonabl e

expectation that they could wait and have the NRC
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|l oad 45 m|lion pages overnight.

| don’t think anybody who works in the
i nf ormati on nmanagenent environment thought that was
reasonabl e.

So as we get closer to the tinme that DOE
submts it license application, or plans to,
obvi ously the vision on how big of an el ephant the
LSN woul d be has gotten a little sharper, and we are
going to have to adjust.

But | think the NRCis just trying to explain
that obviously there are limtations on how quickly
t hi ngs can be | oaded on the LSN, and DOE shoul d take
that into account, and the other parties, you know,
absolutely in its planning.

The NRCis trying to. W are trying to
stagger our efforts and we are not waiting until 2
nonths after the 6 nonths before date to | oad
everything over night. W know that it can’t be
done that way.

And when there was an LSS, an essenti al
dat abase, obviously it was going to take tinme to
| oad all those things before it woul d have been made
avai | abl e.

So | think that Dan is correct in explaining

that this has been an expectation over tine, and
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anything that the participants in the proceedi ng can
gi ve us about their projected schedules and the size
of their collections, will only help this function
in the way that the Comm ssion envi sioned.

And in the way that the Congress envisioned,
that you could have a proceeding that could be
concluded in 3 to 4 years. | nean, that is the
whol e purpose of the LSN, is trying to cut down the
time that it takes for discovery.

And it takes tinme to make docunents avail abl e,
and the architects of the rule basically thought
that doing it electronically over the internet would
be sonething that could be done fairly quickly. But
there are certain tines associated wi th maki ng that
possi bl e.

MR. CAMERON: This is Chip Caneron, and | am
probably beating a dead horse here. But Mtzi Young
is the Staff Attorney on this, and I would just
offer a historic perspective, including the drafter
of the last rule making that established the 6
nont hs before submittal, and | think if you go back
through this whole record that there is anple
evi dence that there should be no el enent of
surprise, or any hint that there is any unfairness

i nvol ved here.

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 (202) 234-4433




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

76

And | think that is clear, and if you | ook at
t he supplementary information on the last rule
making on this, |I think that there is anple evidence
of what availability neans under the 6 nonths.

There may be roomto argue about availability,
actual availability through a DOE website, versus
the LSN crawl site, and perhaps to even argue that.
But | think that it is pretty clear to us what we
think availability neans in this case.

But | just reacted to the fairness statenent,
because | think we have been at this | ong enough for
peopl e to know what the intent and what the
obj ectives are.

MR LEAKE: Harry Leak with DOE. | think as
was pointed out earlier, there is at |east two
pi eces of significant new information in this
presentation today. One is the size of the revised
estimate of the DOE collection, and the other is the
metrics on the craw tine.

And you put those two together on the same
page, and as the gentleman earlier who ran the nath,
you know, both of those are new information, and we
will sinmply have to take that into account and nove
forward and exam ne all of our alternatives.

MR. GRASER: Thank you, Harry. | would just
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li ke to go back and correct nyself. | think |
referred to 2.1003 as the section under Subpart J
that contains the definition of the Iicensing
support networKk.

And the correct situation is 2.1001 right up
front in the definition section. So going back and
rereading the transcript, | would like for it to
reflect that the correct citation for the definition

of the systemin its totality at 2.1001. Thanks.

| will finish up now so that we can have an
opportunity to nove on and take a break. In terns
of the LSN operations, | came to this neeting

expecting to be able to announce that we had four
collections of material that actually went |ive on
the LSN as of |ast week, and the chart was prepared.

And unfortunately, | had a | ast mnute hiccup
with one of the collections. So that the four
collections that we were ready to nake available in
a live LSN environment did not actually transpire on
May 29th as advertised on the chart that you are now
| ooki ng at.

W do expect, however, very shortly to put up
the initial population of collection materials from
Li ncol n County, Wite Pine County, NEI, and a fairly

substantial piece of the Nuclear Regul atory
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Conmi ssion’s col l ection of docunentary material s.

W see this as the start of the efforts to
popul ate those, and as Jason indicated, Lincoln
County has got a few nore thousand pages in their
hi p pocket, and we are certainly |ooking forward to
t hat .

The NRC docunentary materials that have been
made avail ability have been screened for Honel and
Security type issues and is an ongoi ng process, and
that screening will continue on as the NRCis in the
process of putting nore materials out on the
websi te.

W have al so been nonitoring the activities of
a nunber of other organi zati ons that have been
maki ng good progress towards meking their collection
of materials avail able.

The Departnment of Energy’s technical solution,
we have successfully tested for an extended period
of time now Technically, it is a very strong
techni cal solution for the DOE collection. 1t makes
avai |l abl e the bi bliographic headers and the full
text of the information.

And as an added side benefit, it makes
avai l able PIF images of record material that has

been made avail abl e over and above what is required
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in Subpart J.

Nye County -- | amglad to report that Nye
County has al so been maki ng sone ongoi ng process
with some of the activities that Elena Isra
(phonetic) has been coordinating with us.

Clark County also in the last couple of weeks
has started to make additional progress toward their
ability to publish relevant material collections
that we can now see on their server

Eureka, | believe, is in discussions with
Jason for using the solution simlar to Lincoln and
Wiite Pine Counties. And the Cty of Las Vegas has
al so recently been in contact with us.

So we have a nunber of organizations that are
either well on the way, or are ready to be
publ i shed, or to start publishing their collections
in the very near future.

The final chart | have included points of
contact for the LSN staff, names, and phone nunbers.
| amthe LSN admi nistrator, and the technica
proj ect manager for the LSNis Matt Schmt; and the
auditor is Joe Turner. Joe is sitting up at the
head table right now

And our information nmanagenment training and

gui deline activities are all coordinated by Margie
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Janney, who is also on the LSNARP staff with us.

Those are the nanmes and addresses of the key people
on the staff.

And this chart includes are nmuailing address,
the fax address, the webmaster address, phone
nunbers, and just about every other way of
contacting us other than walking into ny office and
knocki ng on the door, and shaking ny hand.

Thank you all very nuch for your attention
Thank you very much for the comrents, and thank you
very much for the discussion, and | will pass it
back to Andy at this point.

CHAI RVAN BATES: Thank you, Dan. Let nme go
back to the panel nenbers and see whet her or not
i ndi vi dual s have sone additional comments, or
whet her they can provide any nore insight as to what
the plans are fromthe standpoint of the counties
and the State, and potential parties. Steve?

MR. Frishman: No.

CHAI RVAN BATES: Judy?

MS. TREI CHEL: No.

CHAl RVAN BATES: Jason?

MR PITTS: No.

CHAI RVAN BATES: Rod or Harry?

MR MCCOLLUM  No.
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MR LEAKE: No.

CHAI RVAN BATES: Al right. Then let’s take
about a 15 m nute break.

(Whereupon, at 10:15 a.m, the neeting was
recessed and resunmed at 10:32 a.m)

CHAI RVAN BATES: Ladies and CGentlenman, let’s
reconvene. As we get started again, | do understand
that there are sone nenbers and representatives from
sone of the smaller counties in the audience, and |
would invite themto identify thenselves, and if
during the course of the neeting they have any
guestions, or anything that they would like to add,
they are wel cone to raise their hand and pl ease do
so.

MR SMTH  Courtney Smth, Inyo County.

CHAI RVAN BATES: Ckay. Thank you. Anybody
el se? Before we proceed to the next presentation,
Harry, | understand that you nmay have sone
additional clarification or questions?

MR, LEAKE: Yes, thank you. W would just
like to ask the question that as the NRC | ooks at
various alternatives that one alternative that we
woul d |i ke themto consider is that the DOE
providing the index at the tine of initial

certification for its collection.
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And if we provided an index, then the NRC

could audit it, and check its quality, and put it in
pl ace. That type of index generation is conmon in
the industry, and it is howa |ot of the major
search engi nes do provide bul k updates to their
searching capability. So it is not an unusual
practice.

CHAI RVAN BATES: Okay. Thank you. That is
somet hi ng that we can | ook at.

MR. LEAKE: Yes, and at sone point, and it
doesn’t have to be today, but at sone point we would
like a formal response to it.

CHAl RVAN BATES: Some sort of discussion on it
per haps?

MR LEAKE: Yes.

CHAI RVAN BATES: The next item on our agenda
is a discussion of alternatives that the NRC staff
| ooked at for the electronic -- the requirenent for
the el ectronic transm ssion of docunents into the
adj udi cat ory proceedi ng.

And to start that discussion wll be Jeff
Ci occo, and he will go through the alternatives that
were | ooked at, and that neet the difficulties that
we see with sone of these |arge and conpl ex

docunents that may be involved in the proceeding.
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MR ClOCCO kay. Thanks, Andy. M/ nane is

Jeff Ciocco, and I amw th the Nucl ear Regul atory
Commi ssion, and | amgoing to give you a
presentation this norning on the alternatives for
the high | evel waste el ectronic docket docunents.

This is a continuation of presentations that
the NRC gave at the last two el ectronic subm ssions
techni cal exchanges. Lynn Scattolini from our
Ofice of the Chief Information O ficer gave sone
presentati ons, where we were tal king about
devel opi ng gui dance for the el ectronic subm ssion of
information to the NRC regarding sone prelicensing
information, and the |icense application.

So now we are at the point where we said that
we woul d cone back to you, and we kind of gave you a
flavor of sonme of that guidance earlier in portable
docunent format, PDF, et cetera.

So the NRC has gone through this analysis and
what | amgoing to do is | amgiving one of a four
part presentation. And | amreally presenting a
little kind of mni-feasibility study that the NRC
did, looking at the best approach after | ooking at
four alternatives for the el ectronic subm ssion of
information to the NRC.

The outline for ny presentation this norning
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is that | amgoing to give you a little
i ntroduction, and kind of give you sone of the
framework for this analysis that we did.

| will go through the challenges of |arge and
conpl ex docunents, and | will go through the
functional areas of |arge docunments. This is kind
of the life cycle of docunents, a summary of the
alternatives, and the reconmended approach.

And the follow ng presentations are going to
get into a lot of the specifics of the recomrended
approach, which I think Andy sent out to you, is the
draft gui dance docunent.

And what | am going to be focusing on was the
ot her document that Andy sent out to all the LSNARP
menbers, and that was the analysis of the
al ternatives.

So we are certainly |ooking for your advice
today and comments today, and in the foll owi ng weeks
on this approach. As part of the introduction the
NRC wi | | become the nexus of a very |arge docunent
col l ection over the next several years, |eading up
t hrough the proceedi ngs for Yucca Muntain.

10 CFR Part 2, Subpart G requires that an
el ectroni c docket for the Yucca Muntain

adj udi catory proceedi ng, and the el ectronic hearing
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docurment or docket, EHD, is separate fromthe
| i censi ng support networKk.

A lot of this discussion this norning was al
based around putting documents, posting docunents on
the worl dwi de web, on the |icensing support network.
Now we are getting into the framework of submtting
docunments to the NRC in support of the Electronic
Hearing Docket of the proceedings for Yucca
Mount ai n.

And the NRC expects to receive |arge
el ectronic files associated with the high | evel
wast e adj udi catory proceeding. W expect to receive
a lot of these |arge and conpl ex docunents because
we know that is the type of information being
prepared and presented now to the NRC

Anyone who has | ooked at any of the docunents
as Rod pointed out on the site recomrendati on,
process nodel reports, and anal ysis nodel reports,
we woul d consi der these |arge and conpl ex docunents.

And we provided a definition, which I will get
toin the following slide, of what a | arge and
conpl ex docunent is. So this follow ng eval uation
applies to the electronic subm ssion of naterials to
the el ectronic hearing docket by all participants in

the high | evel waste proceedi ngs.
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And this would be a requirenent that al
parties would need to followin submtting
information to the NRC. Wy are there docunent
chal | enges?

Docunents are | arge, and docunents are
vol um nous, and the process nodel reports, and the
anal ysis nodel reports, the site recommendation
docunents.

Docunents are conplex, and | just want to read
to you the definitions of what we call a |arge
docunment. Consisting of electronic files because of
their size create challenges for both NRC staff and
the public when transmtting, downl oading, and
Vi ewi ng.

For exanple, there could be significant del ays
in the transm ssion, uploading, or downl oadi ng of
i nformati on. Conpl ex docunents consist of files
havi ng portions either textural or inage.

For exanpl e, executabl e software codes, and
there conme be physical objects that woul d be
submtted as well. So we have | arge and conpl ex
docunents.

And finally docunments need to be used by
st akehol ders for different purposes in different

user environnents, whether it is the NRC staff,
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whether it is a participant fromthe State of Nevada
or what ever.

W know that there are a |lot of different uses
of these types of documents. So | just went through
why are there chall enges, and so what are the
docunent chal |l enges.

The first is the ability to transmit
el ectronically through the electronic information
exchange. That is how information is received at
the NRC el ectronically.

There is the ability to ensure fidelity and
integrity. Everybody wants to know that what they
send and what is put out there is of good quality.
The NRC has to have the ability to store information
as official agency records, which eventually would
get transferred over to the National Archives.

The ability for users to search and navigate
across a docunment in its entirety, while still being
able to view and downl oad pages in a tinely nmanner,
and that is a big chall enge whenever |arge
docunents, tens of thousands of pages, cone into the
NRC, and to be able to search and navi gate across
t hem

As well as the NRC has to be able to produce

paper copi es when requested. So now | amgoing to
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get into seven functional areas. Wenever the NRC
did this analysis, we |ooked at what is the document
life cycle informati on managenent functional nodel,
and sonmewhat verbose.

But we | ooked at 10 areas for the life cycle
of a docunent. W |ooked at that a docunment has to
be transmitted, and it has to be captured and
notified, and it has to be indexed and cross-
ref er enced.

It has to be stored, and it has to be searched
and retrieved. It has to be copied and distri buted,
as well as created and revised. So | amgoing to go
t hrough now -- | have a couple of slides, and we are
going to go through each of these, if you will,
seven functional areas of a docunent’s life cycle.

And then you will see as | get into each of
the alternatives, and there is four separate
alternatives that | amgoing to present to you
before getting into the specific reconmended
approach, that these seven functional areas then we
will use to evaluate each of the alternatives.

So the first area is transmt, and these are
activities related to transmtting a submttal from
a submtter to the NRC. Submittals will either be

in electronic format or physical objects, such as a
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hard copy, a core sanple, fromthe site, could be
of fered up to the docket.

An electronic submttal could either be
t hrough the electronic information exchange, optical
storage nedia, and for the optical storage nedia, we
are referring to CD-ROVs or DVDs, whatever the case
may be, e-mail or fax.

The second functional area is capture. It is
really capture and notify, and these are activities
related to the receipt of an electronic submttal to
the NRC. Notifications are provided according to
t he approved service list, telling us where the
i nformati on has to go.

El ectronic i nformati on exchange notifications
include a link to the just received object.

Whereas, the CD-ROM or the optical storage nedia
notifications state howit was sent, and the
expected date of delivery.

As well as the submittal stage for additional
processi ng, such as indexing, scanning, et cetera.
Let’s nove on to the third area of a docunment’s life
cycle, and that is the indexing and cross-
referencing, where the submttal is indexed based on
the prescribed profile tenplates, and that cones in

either through the transmttal letter, or through
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the electronic information exchange web form

And it provides us the informati on on how t hat
docunment needs to be put into the system The
subm ttal may be catal oged as part of a package or
compound docunent, and once again we take that
information fromthe submttal, and if there are
several pieces of a submttal, it would be put
t oget her as a package.

O the submttal may have to be cross-
referenced to other docunents, depending on how the
informati on conmes into the NRC. The fourth
attribute of the functional nodel is to store, and
that is the activities that manage the storage
| ocati on of the submttal

If it is an electronic submttal, it would be
a location within a folder or a larger collection.
If it is on CO-ROMor DVD, it would be the actua
| ocati on of the nedi a.

And finally activities also include
mai nt ai ni ng security and an audit controls docunent
history in maintaining a retention schedule for that
information before it is turned over to the National
Ar chi ves.

And the last three areas of the functional

nodel are search and retrieve, create and revi se,
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and copy and distribute. The activities for search
and retrieve is that which would support a query and
a display of the data and text, followed on by the
di splay of the pertinent objects.

It would al so include a way to nanage the
electronic file viewer, such as the Adobe Acrobat
Reader, which would provide a rapid display of text
pages.

For exanple, byte serving is a way of
provi ding the information quickly, and whenever Ron
Deavers gives you a presentation of the recomended
approach, he is going to get into explaining a
little bit nore about what byte serving is.

The sixth functional area is to create and
revise. That is activities that create or revise
docunents, and whose content has been extracted.
You know, copied and pasted fromthe original
subm ttal

And finally we | ook and see that for the | ast
pi ece of our functional nodel is that we have to be
able to copy and distribute docunents. These are
activities that provide the means to copy or
downl oad a submittal, and then provide that
information to the appropriate parties or

i ndi vi dual s.

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 (202) 234-4433




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

92

W have to provide a recei pt acknow edgenent
for the distribution of that docunent, and finally
transfer over to the National Archives Records
Admi ni stration, also known as NARA

This is a picture intended to capture all of
the functional areas of the docunents life cycle,
starting with transmt, and really it captures al
of the seven areas.

It captures the docunment, and copy and
distribute it, provide it to the service list, index
it, and that is profiling it into the NRC systens.

Store it, which also includes having a file
pl an, and eventual transfer over to; and NARA is the
Nati onal Archives Records Administration. The
docunent has to be able to be searched and
retrieved, and there is al so repurposing and
resubm tting of docunents, and to create and revise.

So this is just a picture trying to put
together all of our functional nodels. So I have
ki nd of taken you through what are the chall enges,
and what is the functional nodel of a docunment’s
life cycle.

Now, | amgoing to go through the alternatives
analysis, and this is the mn-feasibility study that

the NRC did for this area of providing information
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regardi ng the potential Yucca Muntain proceedi ngs.

So what do we do for the alternatives
anal ysis? W eval uated various technical approaches
for them And there was a basic concept for each
al ternative.

One is that the electronic transm ssion of
submttals will be to the NRC by way of the
El ectronic Information Exchange. The NRC will enter
these submittals into its docunent managenent
system known as ADAMS, in the electronic hearing
docket, and submittals will be available to the
partici pants and public as appropri ate.

So that is kind of the franework of how we set
up this alternatives analysis. So now | amgoing to
get into the first alternative. | wll go through
positives and negatives on each and sone of the main
attri butes before we get into our selective
appr oach.

The first alternative is called the single
file submttal by way of the Electronic Information
Exchange. In this alternative, docunments and inmages
are sent through the Electronic Information Exchange
as a single file.

The El ectronic Information Exchange web-form

serves as a transmttal letter and the EIE web-form
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contains basic information about a docunent; when it
was created, and created by who, and is called the
El E web-form

The NRC then captures these large files as
single units. An e-mail, with alink to the file,
is sent to the service list providing i mediate
access to everybody on that |ist.

Files are nade avail able as appropriate to the
El ectroni c Hearing Docket, depending on the
informati on submtted. This information can be
searched on the bibliographic headers, and on the
content, or on a conbination of both.

This provides an on-line retrieval of the
docunent. So what are the positives and negatives
of this alternative? The positives is that that
satisfies the electronic transm ssion requirements
of 10 CFR, Part 2, Subpart J, that adjudicatory
materials be sent to the NRC via el ectronically.

The second positive is that the textural
submttal is a single optimzed PDF. That is a
portabl e docunment format file, with interna
docunent navi gati on.

And internal docunent navigation is a nice
kind of tenplate and thunbnail that you have on the

Adobe Acrobat files. Negatives. It is inpractical
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to conmbine many different file types into one,
dependi ng on whether you have textural files, imge
files.

You coul d have conput er executabl e codes or
whatever. Alternative file formats are not easily
accommodated by this single file subm ssion. The
subm ssi on may take days, depending on the size of
the file.

It could be a hundred negabytes, 500
nmegabytes, a gigabyte or whatever, that has got to
be sent through the electronic information exchange.
And service interruptions are possible. And then
getting down to the users of the information
whet her it is NRC staff, the public, parties,
whonever, there could be retrieval problens for the
users.

Trying to call up this large, really large
files, and so that is the first alternative. The
second alternative is the optical storage nedia
submttal, or submttal via a CO-ROM DVD, or
what ever the case may be.

In this case all the electronic files are
submtted via the optical storage medi a, overnight
express to the NRC. The transmttal letter is the

only file sent to the NRC through the electronic
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i nformati on exchange.

So, you kind of have the main pipeline of
everything comng into the NRC via CD-ROM or the
DVD, and you have just the transmttal letter com ng
over the electronic information exchange to the NRC

In this case, as far as our notification
process, an e-mail with alink to the transnmtta
letter, is sent to the service list. There isn't a
link to the CD- ROM obvi ously.

Al'l text-based conponents woul d be rendered as
optim zed portabl e docunent format files, and each
report extracted fromthe optical storage nedia is
then made available to the electronic hearing docket
as appropri ate.

The el ectronic hearing docket bibliographic
header record woul d actual |y descri be what was sent
on the optical storage nedia. Positives in this
alternative is that this avoids the potenti al
probl ens associated with submtting large files via
the El ectronic Information Exchange.

CD-ROVE hold up to, | think, 700 nmegabytes,
and a DVD is several gigabytes. |’mnot sure, but
it is alot. Another positive of this alternative
is that it could acconmmpbdate alternative file

formats ot her than just textural information.
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Negatives is that this does not neet the
el ectronic service requirements in Part 2, Subpart
J, for information to be submtted electronically to
t he NRC.

A manual interface is required to extract,
profile, and store file, and which neans additi onal
processing tine and availability tinme would be
needed by the NRC to take this information fromthe
optical storage nedia.

And there is a slight delay in receiving the
optical storage nmedia. So the first alternative was
one large file through the Electronic Information
Exchange, and the second alternative is to send
stuff to the NRC via the Optical Storage Medi a.

And let’'s get to the third alternative, and
this is an electronic segnented submttal, via the
El ectronic Information Exchange, to the NRC. In
this case, docunents, inages, codes, et cetera, are
sent through the Electronic Information Exchange as
segnented files to the NRC

Atransmttal letter is sent via the
El ectronic I nformati on Exchange, as well as the
actual docunent. All text-based conponents are
rendered as optimzed PDF files, and an e-mail with

alink tothe file is sent to the service list for
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the i medi ate access, the same as alternative one.

And the NRC nakes the segnented files
avail abl e as appropriate to the El ectronic Hearing
Docket as a package. Now, whenever we are talking
about segnented files, and we are going to explain
this in some nore detail later, but we are talking
about files that are in smaller pieces that are nore
easily read, and that are nore easily transmtted,
downl oaded, and vi ewed.

In this case you can search on a bibliographic
headers’ content or a conbination of both. The
positives for this alternative is that it satisfies
the electronic transm ssion requirenents of Part 2,
Subpart J.

Segnent ation divides large subnmittals into
managenent parts for search and retrieval. What are
the negatives? Alternative file formats are not
easily accomodat ed by this approach. You have got
not hi ng coming in over optical storage nedia, which
cannot be sent through the Electronic Information
Exchange.

El ectronic subm ssion via the EIE may take
days to transmt, depending on the size and how nany
segnents that you have. And you may not be able to

| ogi cal |y segnent conpl ex docunments, such as
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comput er codes and ot her types of executabl es.

The fourth alternative is a conbi nation
subm ttal. This conbines the approach of
alternative two, which is the optical storage nedia,
and alternative three.

It kind of pulled the best pieces we thought
out of those two alternatives. By submitting
segnented files over the Electronic Information
Exchange, and submitting physical |arge conpl ex
objects via the Optical Storage Medi a.

Text - based and sone graphic oriented
conponents woul d be rendered in optim zed PDF form
The transmittal letter identifies files that are
sent both through the El ectronic Information
Exchange, and through the Optical Storage Medi a.

An e-mail, with alink to the Electronic
Information Files, would be sent to the service |ist
provi di ng i nmedi ate access. \Wat are the positives
and negatives?

In this case this provides for the conplete
subm ssion, and electronically sends files capable
of | ogical segnmentation over the Electronic
I nformati on Exchange, and it sends conplete
information on the Optical Storage Medi a.

So what can be sent through the Electronic
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I nformati on Exchange is sent, and then what can’'t be
sent, is sent on through the CD-ROM or DVD, as wel |
as the information sent over the El ectronic

| nf or mati on Exchange.

Segnment ation divides the submttal into
manageabl e parts is another positive. There are
some negatives with this alternative as well.
Careful processing is needed to maintain the
integrity of various submttal components.

W have pieces com ng over the Electronic
I nformati on Exchange, as well as pieces com ng
t hrough the Optical Storage Media. There is only a
slight delay in receiving the Optical Storage Medi a.

W woul d ask that it be sent in overnight
delivery, and this only partially satisfies the
el ectronic transm ssion requirenments in Part 2,
Subpart J.

And the reason that | say that is because the
pi ece that is com ng on the CD-ROM or the DVD
doesn’t meet the definition of the electronic
subm ssion of Part 2, Subpart J.

So that covers the four alternatives. So in
this feasibility study, we now go through the four
alternatives |ooking at the functional areas on the

| eft-hand colum, and to the right of those are the
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four alternatives -- one, two, three, and four --
com ng up.

And we use a ranking of A B, and C, A being
t he best, which neets the functional areas; and B,
some; and C, the least. And you can go through this
and see where we cane up the alternative four as the
recommended appr oach.

It picks the best attributes, we feel, of the
alternatives 2 and 3, and puts those into
alternative 4, sending information over the -- the
majority of information over the Electronic
| nformati on Exchange and t he remai nder of the
conpl ex physical type information over the CD ROM

So the recomended approach is that it gets
one B for transmts, and then straight A's com ng
down the rest of the functional areas.

So the recomended approach -- and this is
what we are asking the LSNARP nenbers on for your
advice and comments -- is that alternative four is
t he recommended approach, because we feel that it
provi des the nost practical nmeans to transfer a
variety of file sizes and types.

It is the closest alternative for neeting the
functional and technical requirenents of a

docunent’s life cycle, and it provides nmultiple
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means to access a submttal.

And as | said earlier the follow ng
presentations are really going to get into the
details of this approach. W would be happy to
answer any questions now wi th the menbers or the
public on these four alternatives that | just went
t hr ough.

And there was really a teamof us at the NRC
| amjust the one presenting it, but we have a | ot
of other folks here that were involved in this
anal ysis and who really worked on this subm ssion of
i nf or mati on.

CHAI RVAN BATES: Jeff, if | mght just add one
comment to this, is that fromthe standpoint of the
El ectronic Hearing Docket, | think at this point
that before the proceeding starts, we are
recogni zing that there is a great deal of difficulty
with sone of these |arge conpl ex docunents.

But we don’t really know how many of the

docunents that would be received during the course

of the proceeding really fall into this category. |
think we expect that a |arge percentage will in fact
be smaller, and will not get into the size that

really chal |l enges the systens.

That many of the docunents that we get
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subm tted during the course of the proceeding wll
be smaller -- 10, 20, 30 pages -- and in various
smal l er sizes that really do not neet this
chal | enge.

Clearly there are | arge docunents, the license
application and other technical review docunents
where you get into images, and graphi cal things,
where this issue becones inportant. So it is not
that everything that we are going to get in the
proceeding falls into this category.

W don't really know how nmany there are, but
it is not clearly everything.

MR, ClOCCO  Correct, and thank you, Andy, for
that clarification, but we knew that there were
chal | enges for the | arge and conpl ex docunents, and
that’s why we cane up with a guidance, and this
woul d apply to all subm ssions.

MR, VON Tl ESENHAUSEN: Just a question of
clarification. Al these docunents would al ready be
in the LSN?

MR ClOCCO Some of the docunments nmay be in
the LSN. | don’t know if all of the docunents
necessarily woul d be.

CHAl RVAN BATES: | woul d expect that -- and as

you said, Jeff, some part in the LSN, but there may
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be various docunents that are being prepared during
t he course of the proceeding, specifically in the
way of notions, or pleadings, and | would like to
have Mtzi and OGC to address that froma | ega

st andpoi nt .

But things that are prepared during the course
of a proceeding that are not in the LSN at the tine.

MR, VON Tl ESENHAUSEN. Well, | guess ny point
is that the pleadings and notions woul d be rather
fairly short conpared to sone of these |arger
docunments. All the really |arge docunents woul d be
in the LSN. Am| incorrect on that?

M5. YOUNG It is probably very difficult to
predict at this point since it is not clear what the
parties may be trying to bring in the proceeding,
and you coul d have a docunent that has been created
past the LSN certification dates that are | arge and
conpl ex.

And so it is not automatic that they would
have previously been nmade avail able. Even docunents
subm tted in proceedings could be -- | would even
think the intervention petitions, you know, that if
there is informati on made avail able via the LSN, and
it isin a searchable form and if people could file

500 contentions, that is not going to be a trivial
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docunent in terns of size.

And in ternms of our pleading requirenents,
parties are required to show the basis and
specificity of their contentions, and they have to
add exhibits to support that effort.

So it is not clear exactly whether things that
have been previously made were filed in the LSN or
not. | amsure that in nost cases that they
probably woul d have if people followed the
requi rements of the rule.

But there cone be situations that they don't,
and those docunments woul d be presented for the first
time on the El ectronic Hearing Docket.

MR LEAKE: Harry Leake with the DOE. | have
a couple of questions. |In Alternative 4, it appears
fromthe second docunent that the NRC sent out about
m d- May that we are not conpletely done eval uating
t hese docunents.

But the draft guidance for the subm ssion of
the electronic materials, Key Alternative 4, there
is language in a table that nmakes it unclear if
under Alternative 4 that if you have a subm ssion --
and you already said that this would be for al
subm ssions -- that is totally encapsulated in one

or nore 50 negabyte chunks, whether or not there
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woul d have to be a CD submission with that as well,
or whether it could sinply be transmtted
el ectronical ly.

MR CIOCCO W are going to get into that.
Ron is going to get into a presentation, but --

MR LEAKE: W are going to get into the
details later?

MR CIOCCO Yes, we are going to get into
details later.

MR. LEAKE: kay.

MR, ClOCCO The follow ng presentations are
going to get into nore of the draft guidance, and
am ki nd of covering the alternatives, but | guess
your question is that if you have a segmented --

MR, LEAKE: Well, that’s okay. W can defer
it to we get there. Then |let me ask anot her
guestion, or make a comment as far as the four
al ternatives.

Under alternative one, one positive that was
in your initial report that you sent out, but that |
didn’t see on the slide, is that the alternative one
is -- and I will read it fromyour report.

MR Cl OCCO  Ckay.

MR LEAKE: This alternative primarily

benefits and is less restrictive to the submtter.
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In our analysis of the four alternatives, we agree
with that, that alternative one is |least restrictive
to the submtter

MR ClOCCO Fromwhat standpoint, Harry, are
you tal ki ng about ?

MR, LEAKE: Well as your report says, it goes
on to say that the submtter dictates the form and
format of the comments, and the submittal conmes in
as a single optimzed PDF format file.

So | just wanted to point out that alternative
one on your slides didn't include that one positive
that was in the report.

MR. CIOCCO That’'s correct.

MR. LEAKE: And we agree with it. It seems to
be the sinplest for the people preparing it.

MR CIOCCO Right. 1In response to that, we
are | ooking at when we cane up with the alternative
four, that our selection as the total functional
area of the search and retrievability, and
transmtting, downl oading, and view ng of a
docunent .

MR. LEAKE: kay. One other kind of a high
| evel conmment, and we can tal k about specifics
| ater, but in the alternatives, we would reconmend

as precise |anguage is developed to afford or to
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keep, or to provide flexibility in the guidance.

So, for exanple -- and this is just one
exanpl e, but you use Optical Storage Media, and that
is much better than saying either CD or a DVD
However, if in fact we wanted to attach sonme very
| arge materials, it mght be that in a few cases
that we mght want to send an el ectronic tape.

And t he guidance nmight want to have | anguage
that said that upon prior approval or something that
certain arrangenents coul d be nade, because tape is
an order of magnitude, and can hold an order of
magni t ude nore of information than a DVD.

So as you construct your |anguage, you m ght
want to consider just providing yourself sone
latitude and flexibility to accomodate particul ar
i nst ances.

MR ClOCCO kay. Very good.

MR. LEAKE: And that is not the only case, but
that is just an exanple.

MR. ClOCCO  Yes, | understand what you are
saying. Right.

CHAI RVAN BATES: Any other comments at this
point on the variety of alternatives that we | ooked
at? Steve.

MR, Frishman: Just a general question | guess
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on that. What is entailed in alternative four?
What is entailed in careful processing, in terns of
what does that nean in the way of time, effort,
concentration?

Because slightly | ess than careful processing
can create large errors. So just what is really
involved in that, and is it a large dot in front of
that or a small dot in front of it for a negative?

MR ClOCCO Do you want to answer that?

M5. SCATTCLINI: Well, | guess we can discuss
this inalittle nore length when we get to the
subm ssi on, the docunent subm ssion guidelines. But
what you have here is an instance with a |arge
conpl ex submittal, where all of the submttal may
not be able to be sent via ElE

So sone of the files were receiving via EIE
and sonme of the files, which may be anal ytical codes
or extremely large electronic objects that are
| arger than 50 nmegabytes, are going to be sent on
the CD

And what we have to do is nmake certain that in
using that transmttal letter that all of the files
are extracted and described in the correct sequence,
so that we nmaintain the fidelity and the integrity

of the document.
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So it is an exercise that is going to require
sone careful attention

MR. Frishman: Does this nmean that you will
have to have a specialized crew of people just to do
this kind of thing?

M5. SCATTOLINI: Well, we do today. | nean,
we have the docunent processing center that enploys
about 40 individuals, and all they do today is
process docunents el ectronically.

The difference -- and we do get documents via
EIE, but they are very sinple submttals, like
single files. So we will put in place an el ectronic
docunent control desk, where we will have a step in
the process where we extract the files, and then
ensure that they are in their correct sequence and
| oaded into ADAMS correctly.

MR, Frishman: But for something that is
contenpl ated here, at this point you really don’t
have practical experience; is that correct?

M5. SCATTOLINI: Well, we have practical
experience in -- when docunents cone into the Agency
today, we don’t get very nmany docunents
electronically. W get themin paper.

So we have practical experience in taking

t hose | arge paper documents and segnenting them
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because we don’t put themin a single file. And the
reason that we don’t is that we have | earned through
experience in having the public access themthrough
the internet, that if the file size becones too

|l arge, then it takes too |ong for people to open and
downl oad the file.

They get extrenely frustrated and soneti nes
they even get tinmed out by their internet provider.
So if we have a very |large docunment that conmes in
today, and let’s say it is a paper docunent, which
woul d be equivalent to 150 negabytes, we take that
docunent and we break it up into what they cal
segnents here.

Which is just |ooking at the docunent in its
entirety, and | ooking for |ogical break points in
the docunment. It may be the end of a chapter, or
the end of the section of the docunent.

And we process that document in those segnents
into ADAMS. So we have experience doing that today,
and that is the way that we handle our very |arge
docunent s t oday.

The difference is that rather than getting the
docunent in paper, we would be getting it in an
el ectronic formin segnments, and then | oadi ng those

segnments into the system
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MR, Frishman: Okay. W can talk about it

some nore. | just wanted to know how it stands
relative to things that people are used to doing,
because | am thi nki ng about being on the receiving
end of it as well.

M5. SCATTCLINI: Right.

MR, Frishman: And not being able to dicpher
what ever your processors did.

M5. SCATTOLINI: Exactly, and that’s why when
we did this analysis that we | ooked -- and you w ||
see this in our presentation, that we focused a
great deal on search and retrieval, and not just the
back room processes at the NRC

But how we are going to deliver that
information in a useable way, and that’s really the
key, because there is no point in getting it into
the systemif you can’t get it out in a way that
people can use it. So that was a significant part
of our analysis and our focus.

MR, Frishman: Okay. Thanks.

MR. LEAKE: One other general comrent about
these alternatives. |In the case of the LSN
gui dance, there has been a period of testing that
has gone on that has been very useful in identifying

i ssues and ultimately resulting in refinements in
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t he gui dance that the Departnment feels is overal
very beneficial to the effort.

In this particular case, with these proposed
alternatives, are you | ooking at any period of tine
where the potential participants would have the
opportunity to try the alternative before it gets
codi fied into gui dance?

MR CIOCCO Yes, certainly in the
prelicensing phase, there is DOE or any party has
t he opportunity of applying the guidance. W had
initially set out as the June tine frame when DCE
had a schedul e of submtting process nodel reports
and anal ysis nodel reports, and being able to
utilize the guidance, and | think that DOE had asked
for that.

MR, LEAKE: Well, what | was referring to was
nore just sone test docunents, where the content of
t he docunent is probably just nothing.

MR CIOCCO Wll, Ron, do you get into
testing in your --

MR, LEAKE: |If that is nore appropriate for
the | ater one, we can postpone it.

MR. DEAVERS:. Well, we are not going to really
talk specifically to this, but I wuld like to |et

you know that we did do testing of the guidance,
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whi ch is based on alternative four

And we ran it through EIE, and we entered it
into ADAMS, and we basically retrieved it, and we
went up to a hundred negabytes, which I wll show
you sonme of that as our test results.

But we did run some test docunents according
to and created them according to the gui dance and
ran them t hrough the whol e process.

MR. LEAKE: That’s good.

MR. DEAVERS: And we are going to do it again
when we get nore of our test systenms in place,
because we had to enul ate sonme of the processes,
because we don’t have enough test systens in place
But we are planning on doing a full integration test
that takes it fromcradle to grave.

MR LEAKE: Okay. Are you envisioning the
opportunity for any of the participants?

MR. DEAVERS: W would certainly wel cone that
opportunity.

MR, LEAKE: Ckay.

MR. CIOCCO Thanks, Ron.

MR. LEAKE: Now, just for clarification, the
test that | was referring to would be not
necessarily with real docunents, but wth dumry

docunents that were created for the purpose of
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exerci sing the various aspects of the system

MR ClOCCO  Ckay.

CHAI RVAN BATES: Harry, | think later on in
the presentations that we will have an update on the
El E system which has been available for some tine,
and | know that the licensing board did sone work
with sone of the parties in the spend fuel
proceeding to test some of those aspects of the EIE,
and | think that John Skoczias will address sone of
the things that they saw in that test round.

And so there is an opportunity or there has
been some opportunity for sonme testing of the
systens, and | think we would wel conme additi onal
testing as we go down this road.

W are a little bit early for what we had
schedul ed for the lunch break, but there are sone
commtments on the part of the people here fromthe
st andpoi nt of some phone calls and things |Iike that.

| guess | would propose that we go ahead with
a lunch break at this point, and | et peopl e digest
this norning’ s presentations, and cone back at about
1: 15 fromlunch, and go forward with the other
presentations that we had pl anned.

Any questions fromthe audience? | didn't see

any additional hands as | was going on here, but |
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woul d invite other affected counties, or anybody
el se fromthe public who would be interested in
of fering additional coments, insights, questions?
(No response.)
CHAl RVAN BATES: No? Ckay. Well, thank you,
and we will see everybody at about 1:15.
(Whereupon, at 11:35 a.m, a luncheon recess

was taken.)
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AFTERNOON SESSI|I ON

(1:15 p.m)

CHAI RVAN BATES: Before we proceed with this
afternoon’s agenda, | woul d open things back up for
any additional comrents, and thoughts that people
may have put together after having had lunch and a
chance to tal k anmongst yoursel ves and thi nk about
this nmorning’ s discussion, and to add to this
norning’ s record.

MR, LEAKE: Yes, this is Harry Leake from DOE
Alll 1 wanted to say very briefly was that comrent
that we made, that the Departnent nmade at the end
was that we would like the NRC to consider that if
the DOE did in fact use the NRC software and produce
an index that could be provided no later than 6
nont hs before |icense application with making the
collection available, if that would be an acceptabl e
solution to the issue that we tal ked about this
nor ni ng.

And while there are certainly some technica
i ssues to explore to ensure that that is feasible,
it certainly appears to at | east have the nmerit of
possi bly bei ng feasible.

So we would like the NRC at some point in the

future to formally respond to that question of
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whet her that woul d be an acceptabl e sol ution.

CHAI RVAN BATES: Okay. W will take that
under advi sement .

MR LEAKE: You bet.

MR GRASER. And | would just like to follow
up your comrent with a comment of nmy own; that
i nsofar as | ooking at the technical solution that
has been put in place for the LSN to date, the
solution represents the input fromall of the
parties.

So certainly if another request for |ooking at
technical solutions is put on the table that woul d
be sonething that | would certainly engage all of
the other LSNARP participants to becone involved in
anal yzi ng the inpact of that.

CHAl RVAN BATES: Steve.

MR Frishman: | would like to second that in
ternms of that this is of sufficient inportance to
where it should not be operated as an off-line
di scussi on.

I f the Departnment has a proposal, then | think
t he Departnent shoul d nmake the proposal in whatever
detail it feels appropriate, and then it is a matter
of response for all others involved and interested,

rat her than essentially a one |line request for
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consi derati on.

There is a lot nmore to it, and | think that it
needs to be done conpletely in the open based on a
proposal of record by the Departnent. That
ultimately may have to turn out to be a petition for
a rul e maki ng.

MR MCCOLLUM  Rod McCollum NEI, and in the
interest of continuing to further the peace process
here, it is encouraging that |I think that the
parties are interested in working together for
sol uti ons.

John Mcintyre, who is our IT director at NEl,
woul d like to say a few words about possible
techni cal sol utions.

MR. MCINTYRE: | appreciate it. John Mlintyre
fromNElI. | agree, and | would like to offer
what ever resources we have at NEl to Matt and Dan.
| f you guys would like us to participate and help
come up with sone possible solutions.

| know that it can be kind of painful now that
you have gone down the path that you have, but it is
of sufficient inportance to us as well. Right now
we are tal king about a nunber of docunents that can
be put in place with the existing database system

| know that you guys are goi ng back and
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| ooki ng at other possible ways to retool that, and |
woul d be interested in finding a way to help out in
any way that we coul d.

Sone of the nunbers that were put out this
norni ng, there was a nention of sone 500 days at the
exi sting 50,000 docunents that could be processed
each day.

If you rerun that math, it is actually 3 to 4
nont hs, and not 500 days, based on what was sai d.

So that is sonmething that we m ght want to anend
there. But even so, there is quite a few different
things that we can | ook at to possibly get that
nunber way down from where it is at.

So if there is anything that we can do to
hel p, we definitely want to offer our services to
you.

CHAI RVAN BATES: Judy.

M5. TREICHEL: Well, it would be to the
benefit of the public here is to have the Nucl ear
i ndustry help out to solve this problem But for
t hose of us who have been sitting at this table for
years and years, and knocki ng through these kinds of
t hi ngs, whether or not we understood all of the
technol ogy, | don’t see where a course correction

needs to happen right here on the spot when -- and |
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don’t even remenber how the old rul es worked.

But we very well may not even have a quorum
since we have al nost all of the counties m ssing,
except for the one where we are right today. So
that may need to be taken into consideration, and |
absol utely agree with Dan that any kind of proposals
that come up along these |ines have to be sent out
to people, and have to be di scussed.

W had everything that we have been tal king
about, but it’s just too bad that Murphy isn’'t here,
because he is the one with this great menory, and
was here at the very first neeting, and has been
here for years.

And because of situations that they can’t
control, they are not here today, and we just are
not goi ng to change course conpletely in one
nmeet i ng.

CHAI RVAN BATES: If there is nothing further
at this point, let ne turn back to the NRC staff and
Ron Deavers, who will give a presentation on a draft
set of guidance that woul d address a nunber of the
issues with regard to alternative four, as to how
docunments coul d be submtted using that alternative.

MR. DEAVERS:. Good afternoon. M nane is Ron

Deavers, and | wel cone this opportunity to discuss
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with you the draft guidance for subm ssion of
el ectroni c docket material s.

Qur anal ysis of the challenges inherent in
handl i ng | arge docunents has resulted in a
recommendation of alternative four, which is a
conbi nati on of using electronic information exchange
and optical storage nedia for the docket materi al
subm ssi on et hod.

During our analysis, we focused our effort in
the functional areas of the electronic submttal
processi ng, which includes the transm ssion capture
and distribution of docket materials, as well as the
access and use of el ectronic docunent materials by
parties and participants in a high | evel waste
proceedi ng, public access to the materials and
of ficial agency records retirenent to the Nati onal
Ar chi ves.

As we progress with our analysis, we clearly
realize the need for guidance to facilitate
i mpl ement ati on of the recomrended sol ution. W have
devel oped a gui dance concurrent with the conpletion
of our analysis, targeting parties and participants
to the proceedi ng as the audi ence.

The gui dance is based on alternative four, and

was distributed for review on May 9th. It provides
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a comon format for efficient transm ssion and

subm ssion of the electronic docket material to the
NRC, and all ows effective capture and distribution
of electronic docket material s.

We will discuss the guidance froma process
| ogi ¢ perspective starting with the file
specifications that we recomrend for the creation of
el ectroni c docket materials, and then the electronic
submttal instructions for submitting these
materials to NRC, and finally we will go over
i mprovenents to the electronic information exchange
facility.

During this part of the presentation, | wll
review the file specification for electronic docket
materials, in terms of the materials that we expect
to receive, and our recomendati on of the w dely
used and versatile portable docunent format.

W will address alternative formats for use
when PDF is not practical, and we will |ook at the
size and segnentation of files, and how t hese
techni cal specifications contribute to the
i nformation useability.

Port abl e docunent format is a recomended file
format for subm ssion of these materials to the high

| evel waste proceeding. PDF does not refer strictly
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to Adobe products, such as Distel or Capture, but it
is a standardi zed file format that has been
published and is integrated into other applications.

For exanpl e, any application that can print to
a Wndow s printer can produce a PDF file that is an
accurate representation of the original docunent.

Al'l docunentary material that can be output in PDF
shoul d be submtted in PDF

Adobe reader software is freely avail able and
is conpatible with a wi de range of conputing
platforms. The content and pagi nati on are preserved
t hr oughout the docunent distribution life cycle, and
this feature is inportant for ease of citation in
t he proceedi ng.

The format is fully text searchable and it is
accepted by National Archives for record retirenent,
and our tests to conpare the file sizes of different
graphic file formats generally resulted in a smaller
file size when using PDF.

And finally PDF supports byte serving
technology. | would |like to go over a little bit
about byte serving technology, and | would like to
start in terns of how we plan to inplenent it.

Normal Iy you have to first have sone optim zed

files. So the first step would be to optim ze the
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files to take advantage of byte serving technol ogy.
Then you need to configure your web server so that
the web server can serve the optimzed files.

And finally a m nor change to the Acrobat
readi ng options, where you just click a check box to
have a fast web view option enable. Now, on-line
retrieval and viewi ng of an optimzed PDF file is
much faster because the content is sent to the user
in small increnents, as opposed to having to
downl oad the whole file to the user’s conputer
before the first page is displayed.

If you are viewing information on |line and
decide to make further use of the information, the
downl oad time froma byte serving configuration is
equal to the byte serving -- the download tine from
a non-byte serving configuration of the sane
har dwar e- sof t ware archi tecture.

So with byte serving having the advant age of
bei ng able to see what you are planning to downl oad,
you can deci de whether or not you really want to
take the time to download it.

In order to take advantages of the features of
PDF, the PDF authoring software should be configured
usi ng the paraneter settings listed in Attachnent A

of the guidance docunent.
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These parameter settings were determ ned after
testing various combinations of paraneters. To
strike a bal ance between on-line view ng response
time and clarity and resolution for printing
graphics, the three nost inportant paranmeters are to
optim ze for web access, which inplenents the byte
servi ng.

And the NRC is inplenmenting byte serving
technol ogy to enhance the on-line view ng response
time. The next thing that you want is to enbed al
fonts, because this ensures that the file wll
display as it is intended, regardl ess of the
conputer that is accessing it.

And of course the 300 dpi resolution is
necessary to ensure clarity and readability of
graphics. In addition, it is the m ninmmresol ution
requi red by National Archives for records
retirenment.

Now, the features of PDF that contribute to
effective retrieval and view ng of docunents via the
internet are available in the current version and
two versions previous to the current version of PDF.

For this reason, we ask that no files ol der
than two versions previous to the current version be

submtted. These three PDF options, often called
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PDF flavors, are acceptable for el ectronic docket
materi al subm ssion to the NRC

W reconmend t he use of each out put option
according to the characteristics of the file being
rendered to PDF. The formatted text and graphics
out put option should be used for textural docunents
wi t h enmbedded graphics when they are outputting them
fromnative applications, such as word processing
prograns, spread sheets, and maybe slide show
presentations, or any application that can print to
a wi ndows printer definition, such as Acrobat
distiller.

You woul d want to use the formatted text and
graphics. For scanni ng paper docunents that have
text with enbedded graphics, we recommend that the
searchabl e i mage (exact) format be used.

Both of these two formats, searchabl e image
(exact), and formatted text and graphics, produce a
PDF file that is fully text searchable. And for
graphi c docunents that have one inage or a
col l ection of imges, we recomend using the inage
only.

This seens to handle the strictly graphics
docunents better, and is recommended by Acrobat for

files such as maps, charts, illustrations,
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phot ographs, forns, or other image files.

Since we are planning to expedite the high
| evel waste repository proceeding through the use of
aut omat ed i nformati on technol ogy, we expect to
receive a wide variety of electronic material. And
it is going to be in the formof various types of
files.

W have discussed the wide use and versatility
of PDF. However, we realize that a small percentage
of the material may not be appropriate for PDF
because the need may arise to conmuni cate highly
speci al i zed or technical subject matter.

While PDF is designed to handl e graphic
docunents, over-sized inage, or other files, may not
al ways be practical for PDF. Wen this situation
occurs, the imuge files may be submitted in a non-
proprietary format, such as tagged imge file
format, or TIF, that does not use gl ossy
conmpression. @ ossy conpression often degrades the
qguality of the image.

Spreadsheets are another exanple. If a
spreadsheet is submtted to the NRC, it may be
necessary for the staff to do further analysis,
verify the fornulas, or run additional calculations.

For this reason, we recomrend that spread sheets be
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al so submitted in Excel, Quattro Pro, or Lotus
format.

And again the versions that should be the
current version or no older than two previous
versions, because often software vendors don’t
support ol der versions of software.

| deally video and audio files should be
submtted in formats conpatible with Wndows Media
Player. If this is not practical, it should be
submtted in the format conpatible wi th popul ar
pl ayback devi ces, such as videotape players, audio
cassette players, conpact disc players, or digital
vi deo di sc pl ayers.

Now, el ectronic objects specific to highly
speci al i zed software applications, such as conputer
codes, conputer simulations, or other executable
prograns and their data files, are acceptable in
their native file format.

When t hese el ectronic objects are submtted as
docket material, the informati on should be provided
by the submitter necessary to review the material .
Al'l information. Whatever kind of configuration
i nformati on you need to access this material, we
need to have that submtted with it.

In addition, files specific to non-
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commercially avail abl e software shoul d include a
freely run distributable run tine version of al
sof tware conponents needed to review the material.

So far we have been tal king about files that
we expect to receive in terns of the file formats
and content characteristics. Now we need to go over
i ssues that apply to all files.

Conpression of files to these third-party
progranms, such as zip files, is not acceptable.
Conpression inherent to PDF authoring software is
acceptabl e. However, the user shouldn’t be able to
tell that there is any conpressi on goi ng on when he
tries to retrieve it or display the docunent.

Now, because the NRC requires full access to
all files submtted, security settings such as
password protections or other file |evel
restrictions, should not be activated.

W will maintain the security and integrity of
t he docket material submtted. The submtta

process is secure and files do not require

encryption. It only adds to docunent processing
over head.

For this reason encrypted files will be
rejected. External |inks between files will not

function as designed throughout the docunent
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distribution life cycle. However, links within a
single file are acceptabl e.

For exanple, an external file Iinkage could be
a hypertext link to a website that may not be
avail able indefinitely. As we nentioned earlier, a
300 dot per inch resolution mnimumis designed to
provide clarity and readability of graphics.

And it is also addressed in the gui dance
i ssued by the National Archives for retirenment of
of ficial Agency records. Qur analysis and testing
showed that special situations may occur when you
have to be flexible with respect to the resol ution.

One of our tests involves scanning a |arge
engi neering drawing. At 300 dpi, the file size was
so large that it wasn't practical. W reduced the
resolution until we were able to cone to a
manageabl e file size, while still maintaining the
integrity of the scanned i mage and the quality of
t he graphic presentation.

Now, 300 dpi is the mninumresolution that we
are recomendi ng, unless you have to apply
flexibility, but we didn't really recomend the
maxi mum

So, a higher resolution nay be used any tine

you need to provide nore clarity in the |level of
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graphic detail. Cbviously the file size wll
increase in proportion to an increase in resolution.

We discussed the functional areas this norning
during the presentation of our recomendati on of
alternative four. Having performed extensive
anal ysis and testing with respect to file size, our
findings indicate that file size does not have a
significant inpact on the create, capture, index,
store, and search functionality.

But it does inpact retrieval, downl oad, and
transmttal, because as the file size increases, so
does the tine necessary to performthese functions.
Now, our focus during the file size analysis and
testing is to mnimze burden on the parties and
partici pants, and to mexim ze information
useability.

And our file size tests are designed fromthe
perspective of the full docunent distribution life
cycle. They target information retrieval, downl oad
and distribution, and el ectronic subm ssion.

The results of our tests related to file size
are illustrated in the follow ng slides, and we pl an
addi tional tests of the guidance, and we woul d
wel cone LSNARP nenber participation in these tests.

W will try to let you guys know when we are
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going to performsone of these tests so that we can
work you into the schedule. During our discussion

of PDF, we stated how PDF files can be optim zed to
t ake advantage of byte serving.

The performance inprovenment is realized
because the docunent file is increnentally served to
the user’s conputer on an as-needed basis. Wthout
byte serving enabl ed, our hardware-software
architecture transfers the entire docunent file to
the local conputer nenory before it displays the
first page.

So the user nust wait for the entire file to
be transferred before you can see anything. Qur
retrieval tests include an investigation of using
byte serving to determ ne how nuch performance
i mprovement we coul d expect by inplenmenting this
t echnol ogy.

And | would draw your attention to the chart.
The top row has the comuni cation through put
speeds. Network is 100 negabytes per second, and
DSL, digital subscriber line, usually about 640
ki | obytes per second; and cable at 220 kil obytes per
second, and dial -up nodem at 56 kil obytes per
second.

Now, down on the |left side, we have the file
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sizes, and then we tine howlong it took to display
the first page with byte-serving enabl ed, and byt e-
serving di sabl ed for each conmuni cati on speed.

And as you can see, there is a big difference
even at the high speed, the network conmmuni cation
i nk, between havi ng byte-serving enabl ed and not
having it enabl ed.

Now, we cane to the conclusion that docunent
di splay performance is significantly enhanced by
usi ng byte-serving with our hardware-software
architecture.

Qur tests al so consider that users may want to
downl oad a gi ven docunent for various purposes, such
as review, printing, or analysis of the content.
This table of download tim ng uses the sane
comuni cation through put speeds, and as you can
see, the times are really not unreasonable given the
file sizes.

O course the download tinme increases with
file size, and as the downl oad tine increases, so
does the potential for failure due to conmunication
link failure, or other kinds of errors on the line.

W wanted to nmake sure that the electronic
subm ssion timng test would work out okay as well,

and so we tested various sizes using EIE. W found
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that each file could be consistently transmtted at
the |isted conmunication speeds.

Qur tests further indicated that transfer
times enjoyed a high rate of success based on a
stabl e internet communication link. W added one
colum to this to give you an idea of how nuch
content could be stored in the various sizes of our
test files.

OF course, as the transfer tine increases, so
does the potential for failure due to connection
time out or other conmmunication link error
condi tions.

When the file transfer is conplete, an
el ectronic informati on exchange process will inform
the submtter. Likewise, if the transfer fails for
any reason, the submtter will al so be inforned.

Qur goal for the file size recomendation is
to strike a bal ance between all of the functional
areas listed in our alternatives analysis, with
enphasis on information usability, and m ni nal
burden on the parties and participants to the high
| evel waste proceeding.

The 50 negabyte file size recommendati on
allows each file to contain substantial content, and

the retrieval time for 50 megabyte files is
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significantly enhanced by use of byte-serving for
on-line display.

The downl oad and subnission tine of the files
are nmanageabl e and tests were consistently
successful. In addition, |arge docunents wl|
require fewer segments.

Thus, the docunent creation process is nore
ef ficient because fewer segnents will need to be
versi oned and managed. |In addition, fewer segnments
will need to be processed, retrieved, downl oaded,
and submtted via EIE than with a smaller file size.

If a docunent is larger than 50 negabytes, it
shoul d be divided or segnmented at |ogical break
poi nts into 50 nmegabyte parts to conply with the
file size limtation.

The | ogi cal segnentation points are according
to the docunent organi zation and the size of its
chapters, sections, or parts. \Wile we do not
reconmend a mninumfile size, small files that are
conponents of a | arger docunment shoul d be conbi ned
into one file to facilitate distribution and use of
the material .

For exanple, if a docunent consists of 15
separate two negabyte files, they should be conbi ned

to formone 30 negabyte file. W are recomendi ng
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50 negabytes as the optinmal file size for containing
adequat e docunment content, ensuring subm ssion,
distribution, and retrieval over the internet.

To reiterate, PDF is the optimal file format
for supporting universal file access and docunent
integrity. It supports byte serving technol ogy for
fast on-line view ng.

It is a freely available format integrated
wi th docunent offering applications. 1It’s content
and pagination are |ocked down. It is fully text
searchable, and it is accepted by National Archives
for records retirement, and generally results in a
smaller file size in conparison to other graphic
file formats. Any questions? Did | really | ose you
guys that bad that there are no questions?

MR. SANDERS: | assune that those are
aver ages?

MR DEAVERS: Those are averages, average
times. Every tine it didn't go that. It’s alittle
nore or a little less. Those are the averages over
multiple tests. | should have said that in ny --
well, | don’t think everyone heard your question.

MR. SANDERS: So ny question was that you just
took into account for network |atency and that these

were actually averages based on your actual study?
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MR. DEAVERS:. Those are actual averages based
on nultiple tests. W didn’t adjust them for
network | atency. And of course one day it was a
little faster, and the next day it was a little
sl ower because of network |atency. But those are
averages. Anybody el se?

M5. YOUNG  For the record could you just
identify yourself so that we know in the transcri pt
for those who could not be here, the many counties
and other interested parties?

MR. SANDERS: My nane is Stewart Sanders wth
CACl International

CHAI RVAN BATES: (Okay. Ron, thank you. |
guess next on the schedul e woul d be John Blanton to
tal k about sone specific exanple instructions that
we devel oped an alternative for.

MR. BLANTON: | amJimBlanton, and | amwth
NRCs OCIO Ofice, and | would like to talk alittle
bit about the submttal instructions proposed for
the draft guidance on el ectronic docket materials.

And the first thing that | would like to just
mention is that as was presented in Ron’s
presentation, the proposed gui dance of 50 negabytes
is the recommended size for docunent submittals via

EIE, as well as for purposes of downl oadi ng
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i nformation by all users.

In looking at this file size, we identified
three types of docunent submittals, and | woul d just
like to characterize themas sinple, |arge, and
conpl ex. The sinple submttals would be those that
woul d be one or nore electronic files that are
curmul atively 50 nmegabytes or |less, and that the
entire submttal can be sent via EIE

That neans that nothing el se needs to be --
there is no physical objects, and there is no huge
el ectronic files. So that would be the sinple
subm ttal

A large submittal would be one that has one or
nore files, and that due to their size require
multiple transm ssions via EIE to provide the
conpl ete submttal

If you had a 300 negabyte docunent, and you
separated theminto 50 negabyte chunks, segnents, it
would require multiple EIE transm ssions. Again,

t he | arge docunents woul d not include physical
obj ects, videotapes, and that type of thing.

The third type of submittal is a conplex
docunent or subm ssion which could have multiple
el ectronic files, and it could have physi cal

obj ects, soil sanmples and it could have conputer
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codes that are large files that would not be wel
suited to send via ElE

Now, | am going to get back to these three
types of submittals after a while. W believe that
you should take care in creating your documents to
take into account the 50 negabyte size.

In addition, you may have docunents that have
physi cal conmponents and we are recomendi ng that you
provide an electronic file that gives a description
of what that docunent is, and include that in your
el ectronic submttal.

These el ectroni c descriptions should be
submtted by EIE, and the physical object, et
cetera, should be delivered to the NRC by whatever
delivery service you enpl oy.

To facilitate the NRC s ability to ensure
conpl eteness and integrity of docunent subni ssions,
we have proposed that each and every subm ssion be
acconpani ed by a transmttal letter.

This transmittal letter, as presented in the
proposed guidance, facilitates NRC s ability to
ensure conpl eteness and integrity of submttals. It
gives us a listing of all of the conmponents of the
docunent so that we can ensure that we have received

all of the electronic files and what we nay be
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anticipating through the delivery service.

The information that we are | ooking for in the
transmttal letter is normally included in docunents
prepared and submitted to the NRC i n adjudi catory
and regul atory submttals.

In the transmttal letter, the information
that we are looking for is the organi zation or
i ndi vidual, and that is the author who is sending
t he docunment, and the docket number which for a high
| evel waste proceeding will probably be WW011

And subject line, which is a non-sensitive
brief, a descriptive narrative of the subject of the
subm ssi on; and any requests for wi thhol di ng that
m ght be included with the docunment. And that is
general ly described in 10 CFR Part 2.2790.

In addition to that, we are | ooking for
information for a point of contact that we can get
in touch with to resolve any di screpancies that may
come up in a docunent subm ssion

W are | ooking for an e-mail address, a
mai | i ng address, phone nunber, sonme way in which we
can get in touch with you quickly to resolve
what ever issues may cone up, and we can nove the
docunment along to get into the Electronic Hearing

Docket .
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In addition, we are |looking for a conplete
l'isting of document components which woul d include
file nane, file size, an indication if the conponent
is being transmtted via EIE or on Optical Storage
Medi a, or both.

And the associated LSN nunber, if that is
applicable; a descriptive file for alternative file
formats, which would include itens |ike video, or
audio files, conputer codes, or physical objects.

The next slide is an exanple of one of these
descriptive files. It just gives you an idea of
what the file is, and it gives the information that
we requested for the docunent components, and it
al so gives a brief description of what the
particular alternative file is.

Now, there are a number of these and you can
take a |l ook at them at your conveni ence. kay. The
next thing that I would like to go through is the
way that we anticipate these files being submtted.

Again, we are back at the sinple submttal,
which is one or nore textural or graphic files, and
the file size or cunulative file size is 50
megabytes or | ess.

It will use a single EIE transm ssion with

transmittal letter. And the submitter will conplete

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 (202) 234-4433




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

143

an EIE submttal form attach the files, and then
submt it. Now, John Skoczias will give you a
little bit of a rundown on the ElIE process.

But | have included in this presentation a
nunber of exanples of submttal transmttal letters,
and | have included a sanple of the EIE submttal
form which is accessible through the internet.

For the large submttals, these are textura
or graphic-oriented files. They are greater than 50
megabytes cunul ative. It uses multiple EIE
transm ssions of segnents |ess than 50 negabytes,
and it includes the transmttal letter with the
first transm ssion.

W are also asking for large submttal s that
you provide a paper copy of the transmittal letter,
and then provide a courtesy copy of the entire
submttal on an Optical Storage Media via your
del i very service.

The last submittal is a conplex submttal
which is a conbination of electronic objects, and it
m ght be any size, and they use a dual subm ssion
met hod. That is, a transmttal letter in al
electronic PDF files that are |less than 50
nmegabytes, and are submtted to the NRC via the EIE.

W are also indicating that you should deliver
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one paper copy of the transmttal letter with
conpl ete subm ssion, including alternative format
files, on optical storage nedia, or as physical

obj ects, and then they should be submtted through
your delivery service.

And again | have got exanples of the
transmttal letter and the EIE form and basically
that is what | have. |If there are any questions, |
woul d be happy to respond.

MR LEAKE: This is Harry Leake with the DCE.
The distinction between the |arge submttal and the
conpl ex submittal, and the distinction on your
slides and in the draft guidance between the |arge
submttal and the conplex submttal, the |arge
subm ttal says deliver a courtesy copy of the CD
and the conpl ex says dual subm ssion.

MR. BLANTON: R ght.

MR LEAKE: What is the effective difference
bet ween the two?

MR. BLANTON: Really the primary difference
bet ween the conplex and the large is that it could
have physical objects. 1t could have soil sanples,
and it could have --

MR, LEAKE: |'’msorry, but my question was not

cl ear enough. | understand what you are saying, and
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that is a good answer, but ny question was

i nadequate. If in the case of the large submttal,
fromyour presentation | believe it is that it would
only contain 50 nmegabyte chunks of PDF files.

MR, BLANTON: Correct.

MR LEAKE: So | guess the real question --
but it also indicates that a courtesy copy is
requested of the CD. And in the case of the dua
submttal, clearly the dual submittal is required
because there are objects on this CD that are not
being transmtted el ectronically.

And | guess | am wondering effectively what is
the difference between those two, when in both cases
a CDis required to be sent. Wy are we sending the
CDin a large submttal case?

MR. BLANTON: In the |arge docunent
subm ssion, primarily it is to provide a CD-ROMto
the parties for ease of use so that they have got on
thing that they can use the CO-ROMto do the entire
docunent .

MR. LEAKE: In the case of the dual submttal
in this draft guidance the NRC i ndi cates that they
won't consider this submttal conplete until the CD
has arrived. |Is that also the case with the |arge

submttal ?
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Because clearly if that were the case, then
there would be a concern that we are sending a CD
and we are inposing additional --

M5. YOUNG No | think when we use the term
courtesy, it was to nmake clear that there was not
any requirenment. It is just for the benefit of the
participants to be able to have the infornmation.

MR LEAKE: Al right. Gkay. And that is the
clarification that | was |ooking for. Thank you.

MR. BLANTON: Anything el se?

CHAI RVAN BATES: |If there are no questions,
Jim thank you. | think we will nove on to John
Skoczias at this point.

MR. SKOCZI AS: CGood afternoon. | am John
Skoczias, with the Ofice of the CIO NRC, and | am
al so the EIE project manager. \Wat | would like to
do is talk alittle bit about Electronic Information
Exchange, EIE

Just to give you a quick background for those
who don’t know what it is, EIE basically is a public
key infrastructure certificate based process of
sendi ng docunents over the internet attached to web
forms, XML web forns.

They arrive in a safe and secure nanner, and

are then processed once they arrived at the NRC. W
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started the process about 2 years ago, and had been
recei ving docunments into the NRC since that tine.

At first, we only were receiving about three
docunments a week, and now we are up to about 400
docunents or submttals a week. W call that
version, which is in process right now, or in use
ri ght now, Version 2.0.

W are not noving to Version 2.1, and it
contai ns sone upgrades basically to handl e the
| arger high level waste subnmittals. The first thing
we are doing is that we are upgradi ng the hardware,
and we are upgrading the broadband, and we are
retesting the adjudi catory process.

W are inplenenting a notification process.
W have upgraded the submittal and made some changes
to the form and we are inproving the submttal
pr ocess.

Now, all of these things have either been
done, or will have been done within the next few
weeks. Next slide. The adjudicatory retest.
Earlier this year, we tested the adjudicatory
subm ttal process, and we found that we had sone
problens in sone of the areas, specifically the
notification in the service areas and sone of the

web form execut abl es t hensel ves.
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So what we have done is that we have gone
ahead and upgraded, and nodified all of those areas,
and what we want to do is retest the entire process
again. And this tine we are going to reprocess it
or retest it with Iarger docunents, much like the
hi gh | evel waste docunents.

And what | would like to do at this point when
you were tal king about participating in the test,
Harry, is to have all of the LSNARP nenbers
participate in that test.

And anybody who is interested can contact ne,
and | will give you the guidelines for being a
participant in that test. Wat we also had to do
was i nprove some of the ElIE performance.

What we did was that we obtai ned newer
equi pnent, and just to provide for nore power and
menory, better reliability, and to be able to place
newer software on the server

The server that we are using currently is
quite a few years old, and the new one has been
obt ai ned, and software has been |oaded, and it is in
the testing process, and we hope to have it up and
running within a week.

W produced some production procedures that

have been devel oped to i nprove the service

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 (202) 234-4433




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

149

nmonitoring and reliability so that each day we know
that we can go in and verify that the system and the
service is working the way that it shoul d.

W have upgraded the network to a hi gher band
wi dth so that we can go ahead and not have any sl ow
downs on our end so that we know that we have a
clean line comng into the systemitself.

The sender notification process has been
actually inplemented for a couple of nonths now, and
basi cal | y what happens is that when you subnit a
docunment to the NRC via EIE, you get an e-nmmil back
that says that your submttal has been received, and
it gives you a time and date that it has been
received within the NRC

What we have done is that we have provided for
the notification of a segnent delivery. So if you
had four segnents in a 200 negabyte docunent, as
each segment is received, you will receive a
notification, but also as the | ast segnent of the
last -- or the last byte or the last segnent is
received, you will get a notification that all of
t he segnents have been received.

So in a four segnent docunent, you actually
receive five notifications. On each one will be a

time and date stanp on when the | ast byte was
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recei ved on the ElIE server.

Now, the submtter is also notified via an
error nmessage if the transmttal is not successful.
So you will know inmrediately if it hasn’t been. The
submttal formitself is an XM web form It
provi des document information.

Right nowit is sort of a standardi zed form
t hat asks for a docket nunber, and author, and
affiliation, and date, and stuff |ike that. But
much informati on can be added to it at any tine.

The formitself allows for a conplete or
partial service for the proceeding. |If you renenber
what the form | ooked like, or I can pull it up
again, there is an area where participants are
listed, and you can check whether you want themto
recei ve the docunent at the same tinme everyone is or
not. And that contains a distribution record.

The submittal process itself currently
requi res that each segment woul d have to be sent
separately. If you are sending a four segnent
docurment, it would be required to send segnent one,
segnent two, segnent three, and segnment four.

Version 2.2, which we expect out in about
2003, will allow you to bundl e those segnents

together, click once, and the machine will go ahead
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and do the work for you, and send you a notification
when all the segnents are received.

Basically, that is about it for the EIE
process. Yes, M anf

MS. TREICHEL: Do you have any idea when you
are going to be doing that test that you will be
inviting people to participate in?

MR, SKOCZIAS: W will be doing it probably
within a very short period of time. W were going
to do it earlier, but we thought we would wait and
go ahead and address that, and nake that opportunity
avail able to the nenbers here.

So sonetinme within the next few weeks, as
opposed to nonths, the next 2 weeks or so.

M5. TREI CHEL: Ckay.

MR, SKOCZI AS: Are you interested in
partici pating?

MS. TREICHEL: No, but we nmay have ot her
peopl e who are, and because of the enpty chairs, you
have got to get a hold of these people. And where
would it be?

MR SKOCZIAS: Well, it would be fromthe
participant’s site, sending docunents to the NRC

MS. TREICHEL: So people don’t have to go sone

pl ace?
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MR, SKOCZI AS: No, they would just have to

have the machi ne that they were going to be using to
transmt docunents to the NRC

M5. TREICHEL: Al right.

MR, SKOCZI AS: And we have packages, and we
al so have copi es of Adobe to send out for people to
create the PDF files for those who are participating
in the test. Any other questions?

(No response.)

MR. SKOCZI AS: Thank you rmnuch.

CHAl RVAN BATES: Thank you, John. | mght add
that John’s nane and contact information is on the
slides here. So anybody who is interested in
participating, give hima contact and we can get the
appropriate information to you as to howto do it
and what you need to do.

This kind of comes to the end of the
di scussion that we had prepared, fromthe standpoint
of | arge docunents, and the processes that we
conceived it being a possible solution to getting
| arge docunents into the agency in the adjudicatory
pr ocess.

| would toss it open for any conments or
di scussion at this point. W do have sone

additional material on the agenda that we had
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schedul ed for tonorrow norning.

| woul d give people an opportunity at this
poi nt to conment on what we have done so far, and
then | woul d suggest that we nmaybe take at |east a
short break, and see if there is any further
comments provoked by di scussi on anongst oursel ves,
and then nove on to tonorrow s itens.

MR, MCCOLLUM  So the proposal is to address
tomorrow s itens this afternoon?

CHAI RVAN BATES: | woul d propose that we nove
on and do tonorrow s itens this afternoon. 1t |ooks
| i ke we have adequate tine to do that.

MR MCCOLLUM | would second that notion.

CHAI RVAN BATES: | nean, at this point, are
there any comments? Should we take a break and | et
people think about a little bit and then cone back?

M5. YOUNG Do you know in terns of the
counties that aren’t represented here, were they
pl anni ng on com ng tonorrow?

CHAI RVAN BATES: | am not aware of any that
wer e pl anning on com ng.

M5. YOUNG  Nobody that | have tal ked to, but
you know the difficulty when you schedul e a neeting
for two days and then you don’'t hold it the second

day. It could cause sone problem Do we know in
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ternms of people in the room whet her anyone was
informed that they had a counterpart that coul d not
be here today, but would come tonorrow?

M5. TREICHEL: Well, as a matter of fact, we
were not going to be able to be here tonorrow
because there is a conflict with a technical
exchange between DOE and NRC. So it works out fine
for me. But | can get on the phone during the break
and see if | can check with anybody that is not
her e.

CHAl RVAN BATES: Okay. Then let’s take a
short break then. W will take 15 minutes and then
cone back

(Whereupon, at 2:20 p.m, the neeting was
recessed and resunmed at 2:35 p.m)

CHAI RVAN BATES: Before we nove on, |
recogni zed that John Skoczias’ contact information
is not in the package of slides. So following this
nmeeting early next week, I will send out to
everybody here on the panel information with regard
to John’s contact information so that those who are
interested can follow up fromthe standpoi nt of
doi ng some testing.

John conmitted to nme to putting together sone

i nformation, some basic information package that |
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can also send on to you. And we are interested in
getting the State, the DOE, the counties, anybody
who is interested in participating in some of this
testing.

And the testing is an ongoi ng process, and so
don’t think that you have to commt yourself to
doi ng something in the next few weeks. But aside
fromthat, we will send out to everybody a basic
package of information as far as what it would take
to participate in the trial, sone prototype testing.

W are going to be doing this over an extended
period of time, and so it does not have to be next
week or the week after, or in the next 3 or 4 weeks,
but during the course of the sumer. Your use of
the system and sone participation, and sendi ng us
sone docunents, it would be very hel pful for us.

It identifies problenms fromyour end and
things that you don’t understand in the
i nstructions, and where we can meke things clearer,
and it may identify process changes that we have to
do.

W know that internally in doing some of this
testing that we identified a host of things that
came up, and you are actually pushing buttons on a

computer, and doing things that you don’t think of
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until you actually try to do it. It nmakes the
process nuch better.

So | really would encourage everybody to try
it and see if it works for you, and we will be happy
to work with you, and take the feedback that you
give us and it nmakes it a much better process in the
end.

And | don’t know whet her anybody el se has cone
up with any additional questions or comments based
on --

MR. LEAKE: Yes, this is Harry Leake fromthe
DCE. One quick conmrent and a coupl e of questi ons,
is that there is two docunents that have been
recently been produced, and they both have graphs on
them Analysis of Hi gh Level Waste Large Docunents;
and the Draft Cuidance for the Submission. | don’t
think I need to read the whole title.

And particularly the latter docunment, it is
rat her technical and contains quite a bit of
information. And it has been recently rel eased. |
don’'t recall that the nmethod of transm ssion had a
coments due date, but what is the due date for
conmments, because we will want to respond formally,
because there is a lot of information in here, and

we will have to respond.
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CHAI RVAN BATES: | would quite frankly throw

that out for some di scussion here anpngst the panel
menbers as to what is a reasonable period of tineg,
and then set a deadline.

And recogni zing that the two docunents that
you have got with the discussion here today, and we
still have some additional discussion fromMtzi
fromour General Counsel’s Ofice, fromthe
standpoi nt of rul e making and other things.

| think we do need to set sone sort of a tine
frame where we woul d seek comments fromthe panel in
witing, and give the panel an opportunity to see
comments from ot her nenbers of the panel.

| don’t know whether a two week period of tinme
i s reasonable, or whether a nonth is nore
reasonable. | need some of that feedback

MR LEAKE: Two weeks woul d be rather
aggr essi ve.

CHAI RVAN BATES: That would be pushing it.

MR LEAKE: | would think a nmonth would be the
m ni mum

CHAI RVAN BATES: And we had actual ly
internally had some discussions as to whether it
woul d be worthwhile to have maybe sone sort of a

vi deo or audi o conferencing a couple of weeks into
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this to just exchange views, and | will toss that
open, and see what kind of feedback that generates.

M5. YOUNG  Andy, do you know how soon the
transcript mght be available to those who are not
her e?

CHAI RVAN BATES: | believe the transcript was
a 7 work day turnaround. So it is going to be about
a week before it is back and avail abl e.

M5. YOUNG |Is there any way to expedite that,
because that puts the people who could not be here -
- if you go one week, then they have just three, or
maybe even two if you count mailing time. | don't
know.

(Di scussion off the record.)

CHAI RVAN BATES: Certainly once we get a copy
of the transcript, we can nmake it electronically
avail able to everybody, which will expedite it to a
certain extent the access to it.

MR LEAKE: | assune it was the intent that we
woul d do the formal comment resolution and not try
to explore any technical questions in this setting
t oday.

CHAI RVAN BATES: | think that is correct.
Today, we were | ooking for imediate high |evel

reactions to it; are we totally off the wall, or is
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this feasible, or do we need tweaking.

| think we recognize that this is a first
effort on our part and we have been through our
i nternal processes and | ooked at it, and nade
changes to it, and | expect that probably from NRC s
standpoint that we will identify additional issues
with it that m ght need changi ng.

And at this level of detail, | think you could
concei ve of this as being an ongoi ng process. |
mean, technol ogy changes every day, and | woul d not
expect even if this was settled out in the next
several nmonths, that a year fromnow or two years
fromnow that it is necessarily going to be exactly
the sanme as the technol ogy changes and we | earn.

M5. SCATTOLINI: Andy, Lynn Scattolini from
NRC. We were hoping to have that discussion today,
not the nitty-gritty technical issues, but certainly
anyt hing that any nmenber views as substantive that
they would like to discuss with regard to the
gui dance or the alternatives, we are prepared to
engage today.

MR LEAKE: Okay. Well, | amcertainly not,
but seriously, there are a couple of things that as
we put together our formal comments that we will be

certainly | ooking at.
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W noticed in Attachnment A, page A-1 to the

draft gui dance for subm ssion, the key alternative
four, that the dpi requirements have increased for
bot h col or and nonochr one.

M5. SCATTCLINI: Yes, they have. Those are
the m ni mum requi renents acceptabl e by the Nationa
Archi ves today.

MR. LEAKE: And of course these nunbers are
i nconsi stent with what the current LSN requirenents
are. And it would be the Departnment’s expectation
that this translation could be perforned
el ectronically wi thout any requirenent to re-scan
i mges, for exanple, or do an el ectronic conversion
to the higher dpi, considering the nunber of
docunents that will be processed, and especially in
t he case of Legacy docunents. |Is that the NRC s
expectation?

M5. SCATTOLINI: Yes, it is.

MR. LEAKE: That kind of electronic conversion
woul d be al | owed?

MS. SCATTOLINI:  Yes.

MR. LEAKE: Okay. Good. Another is that in
t he case of Legacy docunents, there has been quite a
bit of work done as far as how the DOE LSN site is

going to present the material.
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In terns of sone of the new material being
generated, it would be interesting to explore if
what ever alternative is selected upon, if that is
ultimately conpatible with hosting a document on the
LSN as wel | .

So, for example, and in an obvious exanple, i
the case of a license application, if it appears
that the NRCis clearly recommending alternative
four, and while we are not stipulating that is the
best alternative in the interest of the discussion,
if alternative four was sel ected and we prepared our
LAto alternative four and submtted it, it would be
-- we would certainly want to explore the
feasibility of hosting that same docunent on the LSN
wi t hout having to produce a version that was
formatted differently for the LSN

And in the case of the specific detailed
technical requirenents in here -- for exanple, the
prohi bition on linking between files, would dilute
t he useful ness of that formatting of the docunment on
t he LSN.

So while | don't think that is an
i nsur nount abl e issue, that will be sone of the
technical detail that we will very possibly explore

in our formal comrents back. And we will probably
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need to have sone additional discussions to see if
we could in fact reach a point where these

requi rements can be consistent with or could
mnimze the effort to satisfy both the LSN and

t hese docket requirenents.

CHAI RVAN BATES: | think those are good
comments. Cearly, DOE and your staff will raise
issues like this, and the nore that are brought to
our attention, then the nore of these issues that
can be addressed in the feedback, we can | ook at
them specifically and made it work right.

MR. LEAKE: Excellent.

M5. YOUNG Harry, one thing that you m ght
|l ook at in fornulating those comments is that 2.1013
of the rules tal ks about commencing with the
docketing of the application in electronic form

Ri ght now, SECY, the Ofice of the Secretary
of the NRC, has a schene for the electronic hearing
docket that is not identical to the nultiple
flexibility of formats and things in the LSN

And SECY does not plan on using the LSN as the
el ectroni ¢ hearing docket. So maybe that requires a
rule change. | don’t know. But if SECY does not
determine that it is electronically accessible

t hrough the el ectronic hearing docket, then the
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application is not docketed, and the various
schedul ed things that fall out fromthat docketing
don’t transpire until they do determine that it is
docketable in that form such as having somet hing
available in LSN may not satisfy those requirenents.

MR. LEAKE: Correct, and in the LSN -- |
bel i eve what you just said is correct. And in the
case of the LSN, the LSNwill really be conmposed of
at least two broad sets of materials, Legacy
materials, where we are very constrained as to the
formatting.

And that will undoubtedly result in rework by
DOE in order to put it into a format acceptable to
t he docket, and new material, such as the LA, which
is not yet generated. And the new materials is
where there may be an opportunity to be able to
produce a single version that is acceptable to both
the LSN and the docket w thout nodification.

And while there are sone technica
specifications in here that are of a concern, there
may be work arounds that can result in an acceptable
solution. Did that address your coment or did |
m ss the mark?

M5. YOUNG It was not really a comrent, other

than it was just sonething that you shoul d address
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in maki ng any conments you had on it.

CHAI RVAN BATES: Wth that said, Mtzi, | wll
turn to you. | think you are next on the agenda,
OCC, and some of the rule issues involved.

M5. YOUNG Hello again. Mtzi Young, an
attorney in the Ofice of the General Counsel, and I
just want to |l ead the discussion. | don't plan on
doing a lot of talking during this period. This is
really for the menbers of the panel to be engaged in
t he consideration of sone things that canme to the
forefront, in terns of the NRC s exam nation of
i ssues related ot the LSN

And of course one of those was the dpi issue
that you nentioned, Harry, in terns of the
flexibility nowin the LSN design standards that
appear at 2.1011, and those that we are tal king
about for PDF docunents submitted on the electronic
heari ng docket, which puts you around 300 dpi’s.

And these are issues that cone to mnd as we
have been | ooking at ways to inplenment a systemin
whi ch the docunent submitted on the Electronic
Hearing Docket will be in a format that no nmatter
what printer an individual uses, the docunent wll
| ook identical to anyone el se who produces a paper

copy of that docunent or even exam nes it.
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And that aids for ease of citation during the
proceedi ng. You don’t have people pointing to
di fferent page nunbers, and a | ot of confusion about
the integrity of the record, in terns of the
citation or the materials.

So this is where or how the NRC got into a
position of |looking at things |like the PDF and dpi’s
that give you that kind of document integrity and a
resolution that you can see the information that is
present ed.

But in ternms of the issues that | wanted to
put out on the table this afternoon, one that cane
to mnd that was particularly poignant in terns of
t he di scussion that we had about how many pages
various parties mght be |oading on the LSN, is LSN
docunent duplication.

And we think that this cones about in-part due
to the history of the rule, which started initially
with LSN docunents, |icensing support network
docunents, being in a central database, and when the
rule making noved | guess in the 98 tine frane to a
web- based system where different servers and
partici pants woul d be nmade avail abl e nati onw de,
that there is a greater potential now that

col l ections by individual parties and participants
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woul d include sonme of the same docunents that are on
each party’s server.

In other words, you could have the |icense
application there five different tinmes by five
different parties, because that is a docunent that
they intend on relying on for their position in the
proceedi ng.

The requirenments under the LSN for -- or
excuse ne, in the proceeding, in the LSN, for naking
docunents el ectronically available, tal k about the
parties nmaking any information that they intend to
rely on at a site in support of their position in
t he proceedi ng.

And this is really inportant because in terns
of the licensing support network, this is a
di scovery tool. In other words, this is the way
that parties in the proceedings, participants, and
i nterested government and States, and Indian tribes,
and counties, and environnental organizations,
whoever they think would Iike to participate in
litigation on the repository, to nmake known what
docunents they intend to rely on for their position
in the proceeding.

The Commi ssion, in rule making, talked

specifically about if this informati on were nade
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avai l abl e i n advance of the proceedi ng, and since

di scovery traditionally is the nost time consum ng
part of litigation, rather than having those
document s crossing hands in the mail, and individual
requests of give me all the docunents that you plan
on relying on for your position, and that you didn’t
give ne 20 nore and | think they are inportant.

And you have all of those exchanges, and the
del ays associated with that, and this is a way to
get the maxi num anount of neani ngful information
about the repository out in a time period.

And in a full-text searchable form where
menbers of the proceeding and nenbers of the
i ndi vidual -- or menbers of the public, press,
whoever, could just use through a search nechani sm
and push a button on a conputer, and identify your
word search, and all of a sudden you have at your
di sposal docunments that are relevant to your search
request.

So the LSN is very inportant, in terns of
maki ng a | ot of information, volum nous pages of
docunents avail able at the touch of a button. And
that is supposed to be done in advance of the
proceeding in an attenpt again to reduce the overall

time that it would take to litigate the application
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on the repository.

So when you are naki ng docunents avail abl e
about your position in the proceeding, this rule is
very interesting in that the definition of rel evancy
al so includes information that is known to you and
i n your possession, or devel oped by you, that does
not support your position in the proceeding.

And in this instance, whether it is the State
or sone other organi zation that opposed the
application, practically every docunment that DOE has
produced arguably is something that is contrary to
the position that the State mght take in a
proceedi ng.

Now, if the State does not have a copy of that
document, they would not be required to nake it
avail abl e on the LSN, but our understanding of the
rule and the way it is defined in terns of the scope
of the docunents captured by the LSN, you woul d be
required to produce on your server docunents that
per haps DCE has al ready nade avail abl e, dependi ng on
the timng that they do that, whether it is June
30th or sometinme way in advance of that.

But those docunments m ght well be things that
t he NRC has nade avail able on their server, and DOE

has made avail able on their server, and the States
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or the Counties have already made avail abl e.

So you coul d have the sane docunent there five
different tines, and obviously any reports or
studi es that you prepared shoul d be nade avail abl e.
If you could go to the next slide.

If we have a situation where people really
faithfully follow the rule the way it is witten
now, and | don’t think the drafters really thought
about the inplications of requiring that all these
docunents be made available in terns of the
potential for duplication once you nove to a web-
based system and not sonething where you had
essentially a repository, you are going to get
multiple LSN search hits on the sane docunent.

Because you are going to get different web
sites, whether it be the State, the NRC, DCE,
indicating a hit for a docunent on those servers,
and it is absolutely the sanme docunent.

It is also going to affect the overall
capacity, in ternms of the size signal of the LSN
and what Dan Graser has been working on, and it is
going to be needl ess duplication and burden | think
on behal f of all of the parties.

So these are things that we were |l ooking at in

terms of fulfilling the requirenents of the rule,
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and wanted any reaction fromthe parties that are
here with respect to how they view this requirenent
of the rule, and so | would Iike to put that out for
di scussi on.

MR, MCCOLLUM  Rod McCollum NEI. Are you
considering a rule change, given the title of this
presentation? Are you considering a rule change for
this, and what type of change woul d you be
consi deri ng?

M5. YOUNG Well, | think it depends on the
i nput that we get fromthe participants on the
Advi sory Revi ew Panel

MR, MCCOLLUM  So you don’t have any
particul ar options or group of options in mnd?

M5. YOUNG Right now noting has been
specifically formul at ed, because again part of the
role of this advisory conmttee is to advisory on
the inplenentation of the LSN rul e.

So we are looking to throw this out to see
what feedback we can get fromthe people who will be
the nost affected by the way the rule is structured
now, and any suggestions on how it m ght be changed
to alleviate this burden, if we can agree that it is
unnecessary and that there is a way to do this.

And in a way that it both identifies
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information that is relevant to the proceedi ng, and
causes parties to faithfully fulfill their
obligations, and to identify docunents that they

m ght use.

MR, MCCOLLUM | guess a coupl e of
clarifications that | would like to ask, and one is
maybe to hear from some of the people with sone
techni cal know edge in ternms of how much of a burden
that they think that this mght be on the system

And the second would be -- and again trying to
-- or not again, but trying to not necessarily go to
arule change if it isn’'t necessary -- s there a
technical solution to this?

Is there a way that given that DCE has to
certify first and the NRC second, that if Nevada or
NEI tries to post a docunent that is already posted
that the conputer will just note that we have got
t hat one al ready?

Can anybody answer either of those two
guestions? One, how big is the burden; and, two, is
there a technical solution that would not require
revisiting the rule?

MR. CAMERON: Chip Caneron. As Mtzi pointed
out, we wanted to try to get sone feedback from al

of you on these issues, and in a couple of mnutes,
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| amgoing to tal k about the rule making process,
and what the inplications are, for the rule naking
process, and what types of issues you are

addr essi ng.

But there is always a lot of different ways to
acconpl i sh your objective. Possibly one way to
acconplish this objective, your technical solution
so to speak, is that if you said that no parties, or
no other parties than DOE or the NRC had to put DCE
or NRC docunents on the website.

In other words, you just nake the presunption
that nost of the duplication, the substantial bulk
of the duplication, is going to occur with DOE and
NRC docunents.

So you say that no one has to put those up
because they will be on the DOE or NRC website, with
t he caveat of course that if soneone found the
docunment, a DCE or NRC docunent that wasn't on
there, and that DOE or the NRC didn’t have up there,
that that would be put on the website.

But that would be one -- and | have not
t hought this out, but that would be just one sinple
way to acconplish this elimnation of duplication
i ssue.

MR, MCCOLLUM  And that potential solution,

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 (202) 234-4433




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

173

and you introduced it in the formof a technical
solution, do you think that woul d be sonething that
woul d require a rule making, or could be
acconpl i shed sone ot her way?

MR, CAMERON: Well, maybe we can tal k about
that when | tal k about the rul e making process and
get Mtzi and other people’s views on that. Maybe

we could do that in that context.

MR MCCOLLUM  Well, let me ask somnet hing that
| was going to bring up at the very end. | know or
| believe the last tine that we net that -- and that

gets into a space of what types of docunents should
you post or should you include in your LSN.

And | recall the last time we net that there
was a draft Reg Guide 3.022 that in a much broader
sense endeavored to address that subject, and I
don’t want to sidetrack the conversation here, and
so maybe at the end I guess | would |Iike an answer
of what ever happened to Reg Guide 3.022?

MR CIOCCO Jeff G occo with the NRC. Yes,
Rod, last tine we had gone out for public comrent,
and this is Regulatory Guide 3.69. It is the TOCO
gui del i nes for Yucca Muntain.

It went out for public conment, and we

recei ved comments fromsix different parties, about
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60 coments, and we are in the process now of
finalizing it.

It still, as it was before, it still is at a
very high brow level. W had sent the TOCO
gui del i nes out, and we were trying to get it up to
date with Part 63 requirenents and the Yucca
Mount ai n Revi ew pl an.

So we were letting the process of the Yucca
Mount ai n Revi ew Pl an go t hrough, which it has now
It is up to the Comm ssion for review and approval,
and so now we are follow ng through with finalizing
t he regul atory gui delines.

But it is not at a greater |evel of detail
than it was before. And the intention was that it
was at a fairly high brow level, and the outline is
the outline of the Yucca Muuntain Review Plan, and
so it is still at that |evel.

And we are going to finalize it, and put out a
Federal Registry notice. Absolutely.

MR MCCOLLUM  Well, given that that
essentially is still in play as it were, maybe it
viol ates your notion of the level of detail, but |
think at |east the conmments that you received from
us may have been asking you to go into a greater

| evel of detail.
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Wul d you consi der addressing this issue could
be addressed in that reg guide, as opposed to your

formal rule making? You might have to renotice it,

but --

MR. CIOCCO The issue of?

MR, MCCOLLUM  The issue of duplicate
docunments. You have tal ked about what -- that

topi cal guidance is all about what types of
document s peopl e shoul d i ncl ude.

MR ClOCCO  Right.

MR MCCOLLUM  And you could easily put in
there statenents to the effect that if you are not
DOE or NRC, don’t worry about including DOE or NRC
docunent s.

MR. CAMERON: That is possible. | mean, what
you have to weigh in these situations is how nuch
the lack of prescriptiveness in the rule is going to
lead to a lot of wangling. | mean, we already have
enough problens, | guess, with this generally.

But how nmuch wangling is that going to cause?
It may be very sinple in this case to nake that
statement there. There is nothing in the
suppl ementary information to the rul e making that
changed the definition of docunentary material to be

as Mtzi quoted it.
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It was al ways assumed when we were using the
centralized systemthat the LSS adm ni strator would
el i m nate duplicate docunments. | don’t think that
the drafters of this one version that | did not
participate in, | amnot sure that the drafters of
that rule at the NRC t hought nuch about the
duplication issue, or had any intent for there to be
all these duplicate docunents.

So given that, it mght be a sinple solution
to do as you say. Now, one of the issues that we
are dealing with here, in ternms of |arge documents,
is that we would need to do a rule nmaking there.

So if we are doing a rule naking anyway -- in
other words, if we weren’'t going to do a rule naking
at all, then maybe you woul d take an easy, practical
approach to dealing with the duplication issue.

If we are going to do a rule making because we
are dealing with a | arge docunents issue, then
per haps we just put that statenent that we woul d put
in the topical guidelines right in the rule, and
there is no problemw th doing that since we are
enbarked on a rul e nmaki ng anyway.

MR MCCOLLUM | think we will get into that
shortly.

M5. YOUNG But it is very difficult to revise
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the requirenents of the rule by putting a statenent
i n gui dance, because gui dance is not mandatory, but
the rule is. So we could get an agreenment between
participants on the panel as to how this should be
read, but a Judge who is | ooking at the regulation
is going to read the words in the regul ati on not
necessarily go to the gui dance or an expl anation of
how t he regul ati on shoul d be read.

And he woul d al so | ook to the words the
Conmi ssion wote in terns of pronulgating the
regulation. And my recollection is, and | think
Chip just said it, docunment duplication is not an
i ssue that was specifically addressed.

MR MCCOLLUM  No, it was not specifically
addressed, but I amnot -- and again | amnot a
| awyer, and so maybe | shouldn’t comment on such
things, but it doesn’'t sound like this is really a
substantial revision of the rule.

It sounds sinply as if you are creating an
efficiency that when the docunment is already in
there that it is already in there, and that
everything that you are relying on is in the LSN
and somebody already put it there, and so you have
nmet that.

The gui dance has essentially given you an
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alternate neans of neeting the rule by relying on
something that is already there. It does not seem
to me that that is a revision to the rule.

M5. YOUNG Well, that is sonething that we
can consi der, but even that scenari o depends on one
of the parties having nmade that docunent avail abl e
in the first instance, and that may or nay not
transpire, dependi ng on when people load their
col | ecti ons.

MR MCCOLLUM  And if DOE has failed to nmake a
DCE docunent avail abl e that sonebody el se intends to
rely on, then essentially it wouldn’t be a duplicate
docunent then.

M5. YOUNG But then also you are going to
have chall enges to whether DCE fulfilled the
requi rements of the rule, and whether their
certification is reasonable. supportable,
substanti al .

And if they don’'t make certain DOE docunents
available that is litigation that you are invol ved
in during the pre-license application phase. So if
you don’t have sonething that kind of alleviates the
parties or the requirements to followthe rule to
the letter, then there are all sorts of different

consequences associated with it, and unnecessary
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litigation that could be clarified by a rule naking.

MR. CAMERON: This is a good exanple of the
type of input that we want to get, in terns of any
rule making that we do on this. And | think that
Mtzi and you have pointed out some of the pros and
cons of having it in arule or not in a rule.

But that is exactly what we want to hear, and
don’ t apol ogi ze for not being a | awer, because we
get some of our best |egal advice fromour technical
staff. |Is that right, John?

MR. LI NEHAN: Absol utely.

MR, LEAKE: Well, clearly as a technical guy
and not a | awer, one aspect that | would want to
call this group’s attention to is that the DCE is
required to certify first, and there is a
chronol ogi cal aspect to this issue.

As the DCE is identifying and preparing
potentially relevant material for its LSN website,
we aren’t going to have the l[uxury of know ng what
ot her peopl e are doing.

And so we are at this time -- | believe that
it is the intent that we are trying to identify al
material in our possession, and populate it on our
website.

And any proposed rul e change that results in
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DCE needing to do sonme kind of a duplicate check due
to the reported sizes for the DOE, that would be a
very burdensone thing, and we would not -- and
dependi ng on how the | anguage was, it nay be
technically inpossible to inplenent, again due to
the timng issue.

So what ever | anguage is ultimately crafted, we
need to nake sure that it is inplenentable froma
techni cal aspect, and inplenentable in a reasonable
way .

And in this particular case sone version of
keying off what is in the DOE collection, which wll
be certified first, would probably be appropriate,
as opposed to asking DOE to sonehow anti ci pate.

MR. CAMERON: Now that is a good thought, is
t hat since nost of the duplication problemis going
to be for others rather than DOE, and since DCE
certifies first, it will give people later on the
| uxury of knowi ng what is in the DOE coll ection.

M5. SCATTOLINI: | would like to nmake a
comment as well. Lynn Scattolini fromthe NRC. W
are also in a position where right now we are
already retrofitting our docunments, and are
publ i shing themto the LSN

So we anticipate that we will conplete that
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process before DOE certifies. So we can't wait to
see what DOE is going to put out at its server. W
are planning to go to conplete collection of our

own, including docunents that DOE may have submitted
to the NRC

MR LEAKE: And | think as we | ooked at the
earlier nunbers, the NRC collection was only one
percent as large as the projected DCE coll ection,
and | can’t believe that one percent woul d be
technically significant.

So in the case of the NRC and the DOE,
duplicity between the NRC docunents | don’t see as a
technical issue. It seens |ike froma technical
standpoint that the interpretation of the |anguage
of the rule would require people to put all of the
DCE and NRC material specifically to prong two
stuff, and fromtheir perspective, it would be
extrenely burdensonme to them

But fromthe NRC -- and that is where
duplicity would be a technical burden, because we
could end up with 10 versions of the DOE and NRC
col l ection.

M5. SCATTCLINI: Right.

MR LEAKE: But in terns of just the NRC and

the DCE collections, | don't think that duplicity is
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an i ssue because of the relative size differential.

MR, CAMERON:  And | think that m ght nake
sense. Some of the problens that Mtzi identified
may only become big problens if everybody who was
parti ci pating.

MR LEAKE: Yes.

MR. CAMERON: But it may not be a big deal if
the NRC s collection had DOE docunents in it. But
t hese are good conments that we need to | ook at.
Engl ebrecht.

MR, VON Tl ESENHAUSEN. Yes, just a comment
fromnmy limted know edge here. Sone of the
docunents that are on the LSNwill be in a format
that is inconpatible with the el ectronic docketing
system So they will have to be changed anyway by
whoever subnits themto the Judge.

And | think that if sonebody does that, it
woul d behoove themto put themon the website in
changed formats so that they are accessible to other
people in that format.

M5. YOUNG Yes, that woul d nake the process
nore seani ess.

MR, VON Tl ESENHAUSEN. Yes, and agai n Rod
asked the question -- and | have not heard it

answered yet -- how big is the problen? | nean, |
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don’ t know how many documents for sonebody who is

litigating this issue would submit. | don’t have a
clue on that. | amnot a | awer.
MR. CAMERON: Well, if you took say sone

per cent age of the DOE collection, and other parties
were required to follow the literal wording of the
rule, and they would as Mtzi pointed out be not
relying on disagreeing with those docunments, then

t hi nk your total collection of material on these
websites could really go up expedientially.

But we certainly have not tried to quantify
this in any way, but | think -- Dan, | don’'t know,
but if you could give us a rough idea of what
addi ti onal nunbers of papers of docunments woul d nean
in terms of the responsiveness of follow ng the
ot her parties’ websites.

MR GRASER: Well, it is not so nuch a
guestion of the LSN system responsiveness up until
t he point where we get 45 mllion pages, and if | am
able to add additional instances of the search
engi ne servers and so forth.

But the day that | get to 45,000,001, then I
come to a grinding halt, period. | cannot spider,
crawm , or load, or neke avail able any nore

docunent s.
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And if your license application happens to be
45, 000, 001, you are out of luck, because | have no
place to put it. So it is not so nmuch a performance
degradation, although that could be anticipated. It
woul d not be so nmuch perfornmance degradation as
reachi ng the maxi mum capacity of the system and
sinply not being able to accept any additional
subm tted material s.

MR, CAMERON: And al so | suppose that the sane
probl em that was raised about how long it takes for
the spider to audit, if that is the right term
sonmeone’s initial collection, if you had a
collection of a party that would be 10, 000 pages
with only their docunments, and it ended up being a
mllion and 10, 000 pages because they had duplicate
DCE or NRC docunents, then you would run into the
sane t hing.

MR. GRASER: Right. That is certainly the
case, and you can |l ook at that and say are there
ways to acconplish what we are trying to acconplish
wi t hout having to do all the replication of
addi ti onal versions of the same docunent over, and
over, and over again.

And the focus would then have to turn on sone

mechanismto identify the docunments in your
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collection or other participant’s collections that
you intend to rely on, and notify everybody which
ones you intend to use, and that way the discovery
or the objective of the discovery process is
fulfilled.

Is there an easy way to do that? | think you
can acconplish that by providing lists of references
to LSN ascensi on nunbers, and each party woul d have
a list of the docunments they intend to rely on.

And so 15 parties could list out all of the
ascensi on nunbers nmuch qui cker, mnmuch cheaper, and in
much | ess storage space than replicating those
docunent coll ections across a dozen different
parties.

M5. YOUNG That is an excellent point,
particularly since discovery is to identify what
i nformati on you plan on relying on, and information

that you know is contrary to the position that you

m ght take in the proceeding. It is really
i mportant to know whi ch docunents fall into that
cat egory.

And if there is a mechanismto be able to |ist
and identify them then that would be good. Let ne
also ask Dan if there is a way when you are crawling

t hrough the various LSN collections to identify
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whet her there is a duplicate of a docunment that has
al ready been entered on the LSN?

MR. GRASER. Not between the parties’
col I ections, no.

M5. YOUNG Well, | think you asked was there
a technical solution to this.

MR. LEAKE: A couple of observations. |If
anot her party takes a DOE docunment and posts it on
their website, and they index the partici pant
ascensi on nunber, the definition of the participant
ascensi on nunber -- well, what | was going to say,
and maybe this won't work, is if they did identify
t he DCE ascensi on nunber that Dan could in fact
detect duplicates if they assigned their own uni que
partici pant ascensi on nunber there, and of course
they couldn’t.

The other thing is that your earlier conment,
Mtzi, about identifying a docunment as -- whether it
is prong one, two, or three, is not a requirenent
that | amfamliar with in the LSN gui delines, nor
is it provided in the header information.

And at this point that would be outside of our
current scope of work of our contractor, and that
woul d be a significant inpact. | think if we want

to -- if arule making is interchanged, or rather is
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entertai ned whereby aspects of the requirements of
the rule are relieved for some participants by
identifying material on other participant’s

col l ections, such as a DCOE cite that they intend to
rely on, thereby absol ving them of the requirenent
of putting it on their site, that would be one

t hi ng.

But for DOE to suddenly have a new requirenent
to identify, explicitly identify their material as
prong one, two, or three, is not currently required,
and that would certainly be significant.

M5. YOUNG Wien you are referring to prong
one, two, or three, you are tal king about the
definition of the docunmentary material in the LSN
rul e?

MR. LEAKE: Yes. And what | was specifically
referring to was the earlier comments about
providing a list of ascension nunbers of information
that you are not hosting on your website that is on
sonmebody el se’s, but that you intend to use.

That | think nakes sense if in fact you intend
to exercise an option of not duplicating that
material in your site. But in the case of DCE, at
this instant, if we did exercise that option, we

woul d certainly comply with it.
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But we do not intend to identify the materi al
that we do put on our website as which prong it
refers to.

MR, CAMERON: In other words, you woul d make
sure that everything that was in there was sel ected
on the basis of the three prongs, but you would not
for each docunent say that it is Prong, Prong B, or
Prong C?

MR. LEAKE: There is no requirenment for us to
i dentify each docunent as prong one, two, or three.
That is correct, and as evidenced by the fact that
there is no such field in the LSN header field,
whi ch is where we woul d docunent.

M5. YOUNG No, you are correct, and that it
is a collection of docunents --

MR LEAKE: | just wanted to clarify that,
because again as we entertain these kinds of
options, these are good ideas, but we have to nmake
sure that in the mdst of sone of these options that
we don’t create a new requiremnent.

So in the case of the DOE, if we neeting the
exi sting | anguage, we see no reason to have to
prepare sone additional |ists.

MR. CAMERON: And agai n because of that, it

may be sinpler to just tell everybody el se that you
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don’t have to put in any DOE or NRC docunents,
rather than bothering with the ascension nunbers.

But I think that all the pros and cons of this
have to be | ooked, but this is great, great val ue
for us.

MR, Frishman: | think it is fairly clear that
we need to have the rule clarified, and we have had
enough di scussion to suggest that that is the case,
and that there is no easy fix that will assuredly
stick with a licensing board.

So for security for all, we probably need to
just fess up and say that it has to be fixed, and
now I think there is good excuses that we could al
make for it being there and needing to be fixed.

But I think that is behind us anyway, and so
the question is whether there is a way to in a
proposal for a rule nmaking to make it work as
snoothly as we would all like it to work.

And | leave that largely to the people that
are famous for their rule nmakings, but at the sane
time there may be sonme existing principle that can
wor K.

It may be that in the existing rule there is a
sequence of those that you nust enter material, and

t hat sequence has rationale to it. And that
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sequence can probably persist.

And it is sort of like a hierarchy. [|f DOE
doesn’t have it and the State wants to use it, the
State has to put it in. |If DOE or the State doesn’'t
have it, and this includes the NRC in the hierarchy
as well, but if it is not already there by those
parties, then if there is a public party that wants
touse it, and if it is not already there, then they
put it in, because this keeps it nost useful for
everybody, and this can continue to recycle and
recycle once you do it right the first tinme.

So | think we don’t need to build an
unnecessary conplication. W know that there is an
initial sequencing, and we know that the tinme is
enough to review, and we al so know that there are
ways where if you mss it, you can nake your case to
get it in later.

But in doing it that way, you elimnate the
possibility of the chall enge of a docunent’s use if
not used later, and that is the inmportant part. Get
rid of the possibility of a challenge for a reason
that all of us knew existed and we didn't fix.

So | woul d suggest that we know that this is
going to need to go to a rule making, and so resign

ourselves to it, and try to make it a rule that is

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 (202) 234-4433




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

191

easily understood and in this case it is rare for ne
to say, but | think that with a little bit of logic
applied, it may in fact be a non-controversial rule
maki ng.

| don’t think there is really a lot to argue
about unl ess as often happens that it gets really
onerous for somebody, and they realize it and nobody
el se does.

But | don't think it is a difficult problem
once we understand the consequence of the back end
of mai ntaining the problem

M5. YOUNG | think your point about
sequencing is really interesting. For example, if
the NRC were to identify a hundred DOE docunents
that we wanted to put on the LSN -- and | amj ust
putting this out hypothetically.

But it turned out that the DCE had only put 10
of those docunents on, and we do our certification
behi nd you, and we have to have tine to be able to
adjust, and to fill in the deficit.

Vell, it may be that 30 days is not an
sufficient anpunt of tine to | oad on the LSN server
all the docunents that the NRC planned on relying on
that DCE didn’t identify.

So there is -- it is kind of conplicated. The
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way the rule is structured, at least in terns of ny
reading of it, there was an expectation that people
woul d obvi ously | oad docunents in the LSN before the
11t h hour, and that woul d be done over tine.

And then there would be information avail able
about what was on the various collections.

MR. LEAKE: Just as an observation, and
speaking froma techni cal perspective, because even
t hough | nade a joke about it earlier, I amnot a
| awyer, and | can't represent the DCE | egal position
on this issue, and this is fundanentally a | ega
I ssue.

However, | think again the | anguage woul d be
key, because it is one thing to allow the existence
of a docunent to be used by all parties, and it is
another to require that all duplicates or no
dupl i cates be submtted.

And if it is sinply allowed that they don’t
have to do duplicate their collection, then you
don’'t have to go to the other extreme and require
that the NRC not put out sone duplicate docunents,
because even if the entire NRC collection was a
duplicate to the DOE, technically it is highly
unlikely that is going to tip Dan over the 45

mllion pages. But again the | anguage could go a
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| ong way.

MR. CAMERON: And | don’t think we want to set
up something that turns out to be conplicated when
it does not need to be conplicat ed.

MR. LEAKE: Right.

M5. YOUNG Particularly since the goal is to
make i nformation available, and if you nmade nore
i nformation avail abl e than you are ot herwi se
required to do, then there should not be any
sanctions associated with that.

MR. LEAKE: Right.

MR. CAMERON:  You know, Steve’s use of the
word non-controversial nay be a good segue if we are
done on this particular issue now for nme to just
tal k about rule making process and schedul e, and how
that relates to substance, and then get some
f eedback from peopl e.

M5. YOUNG There is nore than one rule
change.

MR, CAMERON:  Well, we tal ked about |arge
docunent, right?

M5. YOUNG Not really in this discussion, not
quite yet.

MR. CAMERON: It might be good to tal k about

process before we tal k about |arge docunent then.
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MR. MCCOLLUM  Chip, Rod McCollum and | had

one nore or a couple of clarifications on the

di scussion that we just had, particularly with this
concept of sequencing and what it means to do things
knowi ng that sequence does exi st.

The statenent here that is taken out of the
rule, to the best of his or her know edge
docunmentary materials specified in 10 CFR 2. 1103 has
been identified and nmade el ectronically avail abl e.

I's there anything -- any words after that that
says by that party? In other words, is there
anyt hing that says that the docunment has to have
been made el ectronically available on the LSN by the
person who is certifying, a person, party, or
entity?

Because while you are looking, if there is
not, it would then seem quite straightforward
wi t hout going into a potentially unnecessary rule
maki ng, to sinply certify that | identified this
docunent, and it has been nade el ectronically
avai | abl e by DCE.

That woul d seem |i ke sonet hing that you coul d
address non-controversially in guidance w t hout
i mposi ng any additional requirenments on DCE or

anybody el se to do anything else differently.
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M5. YOUNG Well, that rule kind of refers

back to 2.1003, which is the general requirenment to
make files available, and that says that the NRC
DCE, and any ot her governmental participant or party
that plans on participating in the proceedi ngs shall
make docunents el ectronically avail abl e.

And to | ook at that, you do the definition of
docunment material going back to 2.1001. And | know
that this is a very convoluted definition, but I
don’t think that alone is going to get you out of
the certification loop, in terns of making docunments
that could be potentially duplicates of docunents on
ot her servers.

MR MCCOLLUM  Well, | guess that kind of
answers my question.

M5. YOUNG Yes. It is kind of confusing, but
peopl e who wote the rules had a long termplan in
m nd, and now that we get closer to that long term
and short term we kind of see things a little bit
differently.

And there may be sone things that we can tweak
to just make | ess controversial, and work nore
smoothly, and still fulfill the purposes of the
rule, in terns of making a maxi mum anmount of

informati on avail able in text searchable formt.

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 (202) 234-4433




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

196

And peopl e who want to participate proceedi ng
in the NRC could have a |lot of information about the
DOE application before it even comes in the door.

MR, MCCOLLUM  And | guess the short term
concern is where | amcomng fromhere, and | think
that this is a good segue into what Chip wanted to
tal k about.

You know, that rule nakings can be |engthy,
and perhaps a burdensonme process, and to introduce
such a process at this stage of the game, you know,
that is a concern.

MR. CAMERON: And | think that Mtzi had some
further slides that | didn't realize that she had
not gone through yet.

M5. YOUNG In this rush to finish early.

MR. CAMERON: | never heard the LSN issue
referred to as poi gnant before.

M5. YOUNG Me neither.

MR. CAMERON: But after being here today, |
can see why you woul d say that.

M5. YOUNG Look how ani mated this di scussion
has been up until now. Basically -- the next slide
-- we have kind of touched upon this in many
di scussi ons today about the certification, and I

t hi nk there have been questions about what that
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certification had to | ook Iike.

Sone piece of paper where the responsible
of ficial indicates that they have got procedures to
i mpl enent the requirenents of the rule, and to the
best of his or her know edge that docunents have
been made el ectronical ly avail abl e.

Now, obviously that is going to be subject to
chal l enge fromother parties in the proceedi ng, and
particularly if docunents that are in other
partici pants’ possession are not nmade available in
various LSN coll ections.

So that is how everyone is vulnerable in this
process, and when you look at this in terns of
reduci ng your litigation risks, that cold
potentially | ead you dowmn a path where you are kind
of generous in terns of the docunments that you
included in the LSN, instead of stingy, to use that
depi ction of the issue.

There are rul e changes that probably would
help this process out a little bit better. Next
slide. In ternms of |arge docunents, we know t hat
the way the rule is witten today, and again this is
sonet hing that they envisioned over 10 years ago,
that everything would be sent el ectronically.

But we know that in terns of limtations of
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sendi ng docunments over the internet and the various
formats that docunents associated with the
repository of an electronic formwould be, that
there are sonme things that nmay not be practical to
transmt due to their file size, or format
limtations over the internet.

And to cure that, we have to fix those words
in the regulation that tal k about everything in the
docket being electronically transmtted. It did not
say submitted in an electronic form It said
el ectronically transmtted.

So if you can't send it over the internet, you
are not following the rule the way it is witten
today to cure that deficit between reality and the
best plans in witing the rule. And initially that
is acure and a quick fix we think that the rule
could be tweaked to handl e.

MR MCCOLLUM  Mtzi, | think in the same vain
as you just did on the previous issue, could you
ki nd of break down what definition of the electronic
transm ssion mght be in play here, and why DVDs
don’t neet that?

M5. YOUNG That it is not electronically
transmtting the docunent?

MR MCCOLLUM  There is a definition in the
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rule of what electronically transmtted is?

M5. YOUNG. Wen you read the statenment of
considerations, it is clear that there was an
expectation that these things would be done
i nst ant aneously and not sent overni ght or through
the mail via a CD or a disk.

It was the push of a button and it goes out,
and that saves you all of your tine delays, in terns
of the service of docunents. In other words, in
every litigation before the NRC, for exanple, there
are various deadlines to file pleadings.

W have intervention petitions, and usually
you get 30 days to file an intervention petition,
and the response tine is based on the nethod of
service. Usually you can add 5 days for mailing.

When the Commi ssion tal ked about establishing
an LSS or LSN, it was the expectation that we do
things electronically and instantaneously it would
appear at its destination.

So you would save all that tine in mailing
that you woul d have wi thout the el ectronic
transm ssion. So it is not subm ssion in an
electronic format. It is actually electronically
transmtting the docunent, and that is clear when

you read the words that acconpany pronul gation of
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regul ations.

MR, MCCOLLUM  And it specifically addresses
the mailing type issues then.

M5. YOUNG Yes, they basically said you are
going to save nmailing tinme.

MR, MCCOLLUM  And you can’t meke the
interpretation that the | aser beamhitting the disk
is electronically transmtting.

M5. YOUNG It is not electronically
transmtted. It is kind of submtted in electronic
format. Maybe soneone can, but in ternms of --

MR, MCCOLLUM  No, you have answered ny
guestion; if it went into that |evel of specificity.
M5. YOUNG Yes. |If there was a way to
construe it that we didn’'t have to do rule making --
and everybody knows that rule making is a somewhat
ti me consum ng process, and there are certain risks

associated with it.

But this is sonething that really needs to be
clarified and to make the alternative that we are
recommendi ng work in a snooth fashion, you know,
wi thout a |l ot of conplexities.

Now, | can tell you that there are concerns
t hough, because even if you submt sonething on a

CD, if you don’t mail it the day before, you are

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 (202) 234-4433




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

201

going to have a one day delay in the proceeding for
each tinme that you send it overnight on the | ast day
t hat the docunent was due.

So there are all sorts of inplications, even
with respect to sending a CD

MR MCCOLLUM Right. And let nme ask another
guestion. |If DOE had a dedicated conputer, |aptop,
or whatever, and didn’t mail the CD-ROM and j ust
effectively put themin there and they were
hardwi red into yours, would that neet electronic
transm ssi on?

M5. YOUNG  Explain this again? Maybe because
| amnot a techy (sic), and | don’t get it.

MR MCCOLLUM  Well, it nmay be an absurd
exanple, but | amjust trying to get it, and | am
going in this direction in case a rule nmaking were
not to be conpleted at the time that DOE woul d be
ready to send in its materials, would it be
concei vabl e that DCOE could sinply have access to a
computer with a CD-ROM drive that physically was
connected by a wire to your conputers, and in effect
the CDOROMwould go in there and it woul d be
transmtted through that wire, as opposed to over
t he net?

M5. YOUNG |If we were to do sonething like
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that, | amsure that it would have to be nade
available to all the parties to do it that way, and
so there may be probl ens associated with that.

MR. Frishman: | guess that is what we all
need to do, is to be all on the sane network. Not a
suggesti on.

MR. MCCCLLUM  You have her thinking.

M5. YOUNG But in terns of what we envision
t oday, we envision using electronic information
exchange and that would not fit within that paradi gm
as the nethod of transmtting docunents that John
Skoczi as expl ai ned earlier.

That you can do it fromthe confort of your
hone, and that you don’t have to go to a speci al
machi ne hardwired to the NRC

MR MCCOLLUM  Well, | amnot saying to flip
the requirenent around so that you have to do it
that way. But that m ght be an option.

MR. GRASER. An option such as wiring one
server to another server, you would probably want to
pull that thread a little bit further, and | ook at
ot her issues, such as, well, who still maintains
effective control of which server.

And who perforns nmai ntenance, and how does a

party located in Nevada effect service on a database

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 (202) 234-4433




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

203

and so forth that is |located in Rockville, Maryl and;
or how does one of the parties put its server inside
the NRC facility.

And you get into records nmanagnment issues, in
ternms of custody. So it certainly is something that
you could l ook at, in terns of using alternative
technol ogy solutions, but it would require a very
t horough vetting of all of the issues that are
associated with what the NRC has had to consider in
terns of |ooking at |arge document subm ssion and
intake into the NRC environment.

And all of those issues would have to be
addressed with the sane rigorousness.

MR, Frishman: | would note again that | did
not recomrend it.

M5. YOUNG Ckay. So the other issue on that
slide or the other two issues, is one, requiring PDF
as the format for service of filings on the
el ectroni ¢ hearing docket again be current, and the
Li cense Support Network rule is nore specifically
addressed to nmaki ng docunent coll ections avail abl e
on the various servers.

And there are multiple formats that you can do
that in, and we are interested in for the integrity

of a record that in hearing proceedings, and it nay
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even go to Federal Court at sone point, that there
be a | ockdown docunent pagi nation and | ess confusion
over where information being cited in the record
appears.

And the last issue is the first one that we
tal ked about, in ternms of needing a rule change to
address this issue of docunment duplication, whether
it is words that say parties need not make avail abl e
i nformati on previously nmade avail able on the LSN or
DCE websites, for exanple.

| think we are open to how t hat wordi ng woul d
be, in terns of suggested reconmendati ons, and even
where to stick it in the regulations, and we don’t
have any preconcei ved notion on how best to do that.

W just wanted again to get feedback fromthe
panel, in terns of howit was -- you know, whether
we see the problemthe sane way that we do, in terns
of its potential inpact, and any suggestions that
you have for how to best address the issue.

And, Rod, | understand from your comrents
whet her there is a non-rule making route to do this,
and obviously before we |eft Washington we didn’t
think that there was one, but maybe our mnds can be
changed on the flight back. Anything is possible.

MR LEAKE: The bullet on the PDF as to
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format, when | saw the rul e changes on the agenda
for today, | didn't -- there is a couple that | had
not anticipated, and that is certainly one of them

And why woul dn’t that sinply be appropriate
for a guidance docunent? Especially in light of the
fact that at this point intine there is in these
two docunents for submtting provisions nmade for
non- PDF graphics, in recognition that there may be
sonething that for some reason that we can’t put in
t he PDF.

So | would be cautious about the |anguage used
in arule change requiring PDF. | nean, it seens
like a file format is nore appropriate to just a
general guidance kind of a docunment, a regul atory
gui dance, as opposed to a rul e change.

Because the consequences of m ssing sonething
as you get into the proceedi ngs, know ng that we
don’t even know the nature of all of the contentions
in the materials required to support them That
just seens that there would be sonme risk there.

M5. YOUNG You have to understand from our
standpoint that there is a risk when you stick
somet hi ng i n gui dance, versus putting it in a rule,
it is either required or it’s not.

Now, obviously a gui dance docunent, the Judge

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 (202) 234-4433




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

206

in the proceeding -- and this is al so supposed to
address that prelicense application fees when there
could be disputes about LSN. This is to tell you
what formats to submit those docunments in.

The prelicense application presiding officer
could say that | order you to follow everything in
t he guidance. |If that is not done, then things in
t he gui dance are not nmandatory, in ternms of what has
been presented to you today.

So you have a couple of choices on howto
address that. If you want to require it as a basis
for textural docunents submitted in the proceeding,
you have got to fix the rule, because right now the
rule doesn’t require it.

You can conme in with a J-Peg, and you can cone
inwth all sorts of different formats -- TIFS, HDM
-- because that is the way it is witten. R ght now
it says the electronic hearing docket will be
according to the standards addressed in 2.1011.

W have noved away from that based on gaining
nore know edge about the type of the docunments that
woul d be submitted in a proceeding, and a better way
of preserving the integrity of the record. | know
that is kind of a legalistic answer, but that is the

world that |awers live in.
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It is kind of Iike when you wite a wll, and
if you dont wite it down, your heirs don’t get it.
So in terms of the proceeding, if the NRC doesn’t
wite it down in sone type of mandatory format, it
i's not required.

MR, LEAKE: Certainly any rule change woul d be
closely | ooked at by DOE, and in that particul ar
case, our earlier coment on the EIE was to | eave
flexibility in to cover the odd instance w thout
getting outside the guidance.

And so in the case of the rule change, we
woul d certainly |ook at the | anguage cl osely.

M5. YOUNG Any other conments fromthe panel
bef ore we nmove to Chip?

MR. LEAKE: A simlar comrent on the bullet
above it, with CDs and DVDs, and | made it earlier,
but if we do or if there is a rule change that
allows an alternate transm ssion, don't tie it to a
medi a.

| nmean, just say that it could -- because in
some particul ar case, depending on the specific
needs, there may be a reason that all parties agree
not to use the CD and the DVD

MR. MCCOLLUM  Yes, | think what we are seeing

here is an exanpl e as technol ogy noves ahead and
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peopl e’ s knowl edge of the technol ogy and experience
with it grows, that things change.

And not witing the rule so that it had to be
continually revised to keep up with technol ogy woul d
not make sense.

M5. YOUNG And | think that we were sensitive
to that in terns of drafting the guidance, and
that’s why we used Optical Storage Media, and trying
to use a generic termfor those things wthout
necessarily narrowing it down to those particul ar
formats.

But just to nake it easier to tal k about here
for people who are not that engaged in technical
jargon, it was easier to say CDs or DVDs. Basically
amending the rules so that it would provide nore
latitude in the way that you submt information

MR MCCOLLUM  Ri ght.

MR. LEAKE: There are sone extrenely |arge
dat asets that woul d take hundreds of CDs, and many
tens of DVDs, that could be acconplished on a single
desi gnat ed nunber of tapes, for exanple.

So if that material did need to be put on the
docket for sone reason, again we are tieing it to a
particul ar technol ogy, as opposed to just a concept

of an out-of-band transm ssion on sonme nedi a.

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 (202) 234-4433




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

209
M5. TREICHEL: | think one of the things that

you have got to keep uppernost in your m nd when you
are meki ng these decisions is why you are doing it,
and there are multiple reasons.

For one thing, the volunmes of information that
peopl e believed would be too difficult to deal with
as pieces of paper. But on the other hand, you
don’t want to meke changes that hurt parties,
because you are trying to get away froma | ot of
paper, and in the format thing, you have to
recogni ze that maybe sonme of the libraries where
peopl e would go to see this, they would have to be
abl e to open those files.

They woul d have to have access to them and so
that should be one of the determ ning factors, as to
whet her or not it is easily opened by nost conputers
that aren’t bought yesterday, you know.

Wth other things, the duplication, | would
hate to see a rule that says that you can’t have it.
| would think that in previous |icensing hearings,
whi ch | have never been a part of, which is a | ucky
thing for us all, | guess, but there were
duplications; that a whole lot of the parties cane
in with the sane stuff.

And that nmay be sonmething that just happens,
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but it would seemto ne that if you are dealing with
sone of the stuff that DOE has tal ked about as being
so big, people would not be eager to be | oading that
up if they didn't have to if they knew that it was
al ready there, and they could get it as you said
with a touch of the button.

So | don’t think you have to put in a
di sci pline nmechani smfor sonething that people
aren’t going to want to do anyway. But there
shouldn’t be a restriction against it, and it would
seemto nme that this should be as conmmobn sense and
as workabl e as possible with the easi est access,
because that is the main thing, is for people to
have access and for people to know that the stuff is
t here.

And | am not sure how you woul d deliver the
rock, but if you can do that, you should be able to
deliver a CD, you know, I would think. | don’t
know. But it has got to be done so that it is
sinple and so that people know that the stuff that
they want is actually there.

M5. YOUNG  You are absolutely right in terns
of proceedings. You know, different parties line up
their case in different ways, and | have been

i nvol ved in a nunber of proceedi ngs where the sane
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exhi bit, the sane docunent, had five different
exhi bit nunbers.

And you line up your exhibits based on how you
want to present your case, and you give them
nunbers, and you are supposed to profile themwth
t he Judge.

You don’t get together and talk to the other
parties with are you going to offer this exhibit.
You do your own case and in your own way because it
is the way that best presents the position that you
want to take in the proceeding.

So obviously there is always sonme duplication
that comes up, and | don’t think we would be | ooking
at changing it in a way that it totally disallows
such things, but it was trying to maybe just avoid
duplication, if possible, but if it happens, it
happens.

It just doesn’t seemreasonable to have a
process where you know that you m ght get five-fold
duplication and there is a way to reduce that, and
then that may even nake it easier to do your
searches on the LSN, and just be a nore nmanageabl e
process and just | ess burdensone for people in
general. Any comments fromthe audi ence on these

i ssues, or have we put you all to sleep?
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CHAI RVAN BATES:  Chi p.

MR. CAMERON: | apologize if this is nore
about the rul e nmaki ng process than you ever wanted
to know, but obviously schedule is inportant, or at
| east apparently it is inportant at this point, and
there is a tie-in between the substance of the rule
maki ng, or in other words, what is in the rule and
the process for doing the rule making, which
obvi ously has schedul e inplications.

And also there is a tie-in between how much
t he advi sory revi ew panel can give us on this, and
the rule making process, and so | wanted to go
t hrough a couple of things just so you understood
that, and you can think about this in terns of
comments that you give back to us on the substance
of the rule naking, and what role the ARP should
play in devel oping the draft proposed rule.

The rul e nmaki ng process for the NRC and ot her
Federal Agencies is guided by a nunber of or
directed by a nunmber of Federal statutes, Executive
Orders, as well as internal policy to that
particul ar agency.

The Adm nistrative Procedure Act, which I
think a lot of you may be famliar with, is probably

the primary legislation, but there is also things
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| i ke the Regul atory Flexibility Act that have to be
taken into account.

And there is sonething called SBREFA, which is
the Smal | Business Regul atory Enforcenent Fairness
Act; and NAFTA even gets involved in the rul e naking
process that Federal Agencies do.

And in ternms of NRC policy, there are
requi rements for rule nmaking plans, and there are
criteria for what rules can be issued by the
Conmmi ssi on, as opposed to being issued by our
Executive Director for QOperations.

The usual format or process for a rule making
is to do notice and comment rule making. In other
words, the Agency usually by itself devel ops a
proposed rule, and that is published in the Federal
Regi ster for comment by the public.

W get public comment, and the Agency is
required to evaluate that, and to consider those
conments before it finalizes the rule, and the final
rule has in the supplenmentary information to the
rule, and that is the explanation at the front of
the rule making that is published as final in the
Federal Register, there is an explanation of how the
agency responded to those conments.

And then there is usually an effective date
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for the rule. There is a tinme period between the
rul e, and when the rule appears in the Federal

Regi ster as a final rule, and when the rul e becones
effective, to get people who have to conply with the
rule, or who are going to be affected by the rule,
time to get ready to conply with the rule.

And ultimately the text of the rule itself is
put in the Code of Federal Regulations. Mtzi has
the volunme there, and all Federal Agency regul ations
are in this Code of Federal Regul ations.

The text of the rule only is in there, and
suppl ementary information that may explain why an
agency did what it did, and give you val uabl e
gui dance to interpret the rule that is not in the
Code of Federal Regulations. That is only in the
version that was in the Federal Register.

In terns of schedule, the traditional nodel is
t he proposed rule issued for comrent, and the
comment period is not specified in the
Adm ni strative Procedure Act.

But usually the agency will chose a comrent
period to give you enough tine to comrent under
NAFTA, the North Anerican Free Trade Agreenent, and
there is a requirenment for certain types of rules

that a Federal Agency puts out to be proposed and to
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be out for a 75 day comment peri od.

So say that you really wanted to nove fast on
something. Do you fall within the NAFTA 75 day
requi rement. Then you have to | ook at the effective
date, and there is some criteria in the
Admi ni strative Procedure Act that allows you to make
arule imedi ately effective, rather than having a
30 or 60 day effective date.

Al'l of these things reflect schedule, and
probably the nost inportant, relatively new
mechani sm t hat agenci es have been using, including
the NRC, to go fromwhen the agency has a rule that
they would like to make effective to actually
getting it effective is sonmething called the direct
final rule.

And this allows an agency to go directly to a
final rule wthout public comment, which can
elimnate several nonths off of the rule naking
schedul e.

If the NRC determines that a rule is not
likely to receive significant comrent, they can go
to a direct final rule, and the direct final rule is
published in the Federal Register, and it is also
acconpani ed in the Federal Register by a proposed

rul e, because if the Agency does get a significant
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comment on that direct final rule, then the proposed
rule format kicks in with the amount of tinme for the
proposed rule, et cetera, et cetera, and this is
what really has inplications for how nmuch the

advi sory review panel is involved.

You have heard a nunber of potential rule
maki ng i ssues raised; the duplication issue, and the
| arge docunents issue, and to the extent that the
wor k of the advisory review panel as a reflection,
and | amnot saying it is a reflection of the total
publ i c obviously.

But to the extent that the representatives on
this advisory review panel do represent the mgjor
interests involved, if there is collaboration on
what should be in the rule -- and | am not sayi ng
necessarily that there needs to be consensus, but if
there is collaboration on it, then possibly a direct
final rule cold be issues, because we woul d not
expect any significant comrent on the rul e making.

And one thing that | have found is that it
doesn’t necessarily have to be a controversial issue
to engender public comment. | think fromwhat we
have seen on LSN i ssues that have a | ot of noving
parts to them that often the process -- that always

the process benefits fromgetting corment fromthe
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public and the affected interest.

But to the extent that the advisory review
panel can work on these rule naking issues, then we
m ght be able to go out with a direct final rule.
One of the other schedule inplications of using a
direct final rule is that the NRC, if you do a
direct final rule, you do not have to do what is
called a rul e maki ng pl an.

And this is an internal NRC requirenent, and a
rul e making plan outlines the scope and inpact of
t he action, whether that action, i.e., arule
maki ng, i s even needed.

So that has to be devel oped, and it has to go
to the Conmssion. It takes a lot of tinme, and it
serves a useful purpose in a lot of cases. The
Conmi ssion can short-circuit that by telling the
staff that we want you to go ahead and do this rule
wi t hout the rul e naking plan.

The direct final rule, there is no rule nmaking
plan involved. Certain rules can be signed by the
Executive Director for Operations. They cannot be
-- the EDO cannot issue a rule that concerns a
signi ficant question of policy.

Interestingly enough the EDO cannot sign out a

rule that affects 10 CFR Part 2, which is what we
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are tal king about here, if the Ofice of the General
Counsel, the Atom c Safety and Licensing Board
Panel , or the Conm ssion’s appellate office, do not
concur on that particular rule,

If we did a direct final rule on these
subj ects, then we probably could have a rule in
place 8 to 10 nonths after the advisory review panel
gave their coments to the staff, and the staff
could work with those comments and come up with, for
exanple, in the | arge docunent issue, a way that
they wanted to do this.

Now, | am not saying that doing a proposed
rule is going to be substantially |longer, but it
could get up to twice the anount of time. So if we
really need certainty, for exanple, on the |arge
docunent issue, and if we are still tal king about a
| i cense application on the present schedul e, then
the faster we get it done the better.

Now, in terns of substance, and what is in the
rule, we talked a | ot about the various issues
i nvol ved. Do you have a lot of detail. Wen we did
the last LSN rule, we opted for a |ot of detai
because we wanted that to be clear to people as
requirements.

Harry and ot hers have noted that just as the
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original LSN rule, we had ASCI|I and things |ike that

init, the technol ogy noves beyond sonme of those
phrases.

So there is always a bal ance there, and at the
other extrene is to do sonething called a
performance based rule, or just have a rule that
says you have to follow what is in the gui dance.

Now the NRC on the EIE rule took what | would
call "there is no their approach” on the rule, and
there isn’'t anything in the rule. GCkay. Does that
really give you the certainly that you want to get
in terns of conpliance.

So these are issues to think about. [If you
remenber back to Jimy Bl anton’s presentation about
the transmttal letter, et cetera, et cetera, now
that is the type of thing that you woul d not
normal ly put in a rule making.

That woul d be the procedures that the Agency
sets to inplenent the rule, but nost certainly you
woul d want to have probably the three definitions of
sinple, and | forget what the second one was --

M5. YOUNG  Large.

MR. CAMERON: Large and conpl ex, okay, in
there. So you have to bal ance, meking sure that

conpliance is going to be clear with not having to

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 (202) 234-4433




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

220

go back and revise the rule, and do a rul e nmaking
every time the technol ogy changes, and you want to
i ncorporate that.

So | guess that is sort of the things to think
about here, in terns of what should be done, and
once you are doing a rule making on one subject,
then it is fairly easy to incorporate the other
issues in there that you want to address.

And keeping in mnd that you may have a
situation where you can do a direct final rule on
one subject, but if you add a really controversi al
subject in there perhaps, and that throws the whole
thing into a proposed rule.

Anyway, that is some food for thought | guess
on rul e maki ng process issues, and on sone issues
related to substance, and I think Steve had a
comment that he was going to make about process.

MR, Frishman: Yes, as you described the
direct final rule, which | suspected the idea was
coming, | ama little concerned about this group
bei ng the sort of philosophical basis for a direct
final rule, partly because of problens about the
participation of the group, as we tal ked about
earlier, and partly because |I don’t think we are

elite in the system and it was suggested to the

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 (202) 234-4433




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

221

Conmi ssi on that we m ght be.

And we particularly are here for the interests
of our own, but there are many people who are not
here who have conpelling interests as well. |
understand the staff’s interest in expediting, and
it doesn’t say that | agree with it, but |
understand it.

| understand the Departnent’s interest in
expediting, and the same thing; | don’t necessarily
agree, but | understand. | do stand by ny earlier
t hought that there is a high potential for the types
of revisions or anendnents that we are tal king about
not really being controversial.

| don’t know whet her your process would permit
or trust enough to take a maybe different slant
towards getting the sane effect, but in a nore open
way .

And that woul d be taking the | anguage, since
we have discussed at |east the concepts of what
m ght be behind the | anguage, and take the concepts
of that and put it into an advanced notice of the
first direct final rule, and based on the response
to that, nake a decision about whether you want to
go forward with the direct rule if your process

allows that, if that allows you to not have to do a
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rul e making plan for the Conm ssion.

It seenms to nme that it would allow you to not
have to have a rule nmaking plan going to the
Commi ssion if you are just working with an advanced
notice that never commts you to a rul e naking.

But I think that is the way to sound the water
in the nost open way possible to find out whether in
fact this is non-controversial, and if it is non-
controversial, and the | anguage proposed is
acceptabl e or nearly acceptable, not just to us, but
to anyone who wants to conment, then | think it can
go forward with sone confidence.

And achi eve what you would like it to w thout
all of us being necessarily construed as
participants in expedition.

MR. CAMERON: Ckay. Thank you. And | guess
would like to -- | nean, that is sonething that we
seriously need to think about. | would like to see
i f anybody el se had comments on that.

MR, MCCOLLUM  Yes, Chip. | agree with Steve
that --

MR, Frishman: | can’t believe that you are
agreeing with me.

MR, MCCOLLUM  What | am agreeing with is that

the -- and | had better be very specific about what
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| a agreeing with, of course, is that the LSNARP
shoul d not be the determ nant of how we go here.

| think what should be the determ nant is
really the substance of the change, and | have had
it expressed -- | think a lot of concern here at
various points during this neeting is that we don't
get into a situation where substance becones
over whel med by process.

And what we are tal king about here, and it
should really be the substance of what is needed,
and notwi thstandi ng the position that | have taken
here that the substance of this m ght not even need
a rul e nmaking, the substance is clear if it does for
all the reasons that Mtzi has el oquently explai ned
to us that exists in the record.

And if the substance does need a rul e nmaking,
what we are tal king about here is sone pretty
strai ghtforward commobn sense commruni cati on of our
under st andi ng of the technology. This rule is built
on a technol ogy.

And we are tal king about communicating in the
rule a very straight forward expl anati on of how t hat
technol ogy as we now understand it is to be applied.
And based on that, | would think that if a rule

maki ng were needed that that al one should support a
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case for going to a direct final.

| think throwing in a step where now t he
LSNARP has to chewon it for a while before you go
in there, that may be as contorted as -- and again |
agree with Steve, less credible in the rule naking
pr ocess.

| nmean, to be a little nore specific, you
mentioned this 8 to 10 nonths for the direct final,
| think. [If you wanted away fromthis table right
now t oday, everything you thought you woul d need
fromthe LSNARP, you are not talking about the
February or April tinme frane.

| have al so heard fromthe NRC today that they
woul d i ke the DCE to begin | oadi ng docunments into
t he system ahead of this supposed June-July tinme
frame.

So | am seeing those two expectations start to
collide, and in both cases, again in the issue of
fair and credible regulation, we need to assure here
t hat process does not overwhel m substance.

And | guess in that vain | woul d encourage
fol ks to seek out the nost creditable and
defensible, and fair to all parties solution wthout
encunbering it with the process that is not

absol utely necessary, particularly this late in the
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gane.
MR. CAMERON: Ckay. And based on what you

said, maybe | should clarify that when | was

t hi nki ng about subjects for this rule making, | was
only thinking about -- that besides the duplication
i ssue, | was only thinking about things that would

be necessary for the El ectronic Hearing Docket,
i.e., the large docunent issue.

And not goi ng back and doing anything with the
standards that are in the rule already for LSN
design. | nean, that is why we wanted to have those
there so that people could actually start buil ding
and popul ating their websites.

M5. YOUNG And that is what the understanding

MR. MCCOLLUM  And that is what | neant. |
was in agreenent with you when | tal ked about these
changes being a very straightforward interpretation
of the technol ogy of inplenentation.

In fact, the direct final, as opposed to the
other type of rule making, it disciplines you to
keep it that narrow. You can put out a proposed
rul e making, and all of a sudden all sorts of things
may start to conme into it. But | amin agreenent

with that.
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MR. CAMERON: Ckay. And let ne add that there

is no -- that he normal rule making at the NRC is
supposed to take 2 years, okay? And we have been
going over that in a lot of cases, which is better
t han our past track record.

But even though the normal process takes 2
years, this is where you use a proposed rule. That
doesn’t mean that if you really want to get
somet hi ng done, and if you really need to get
somet hi ng done, that you can’'t do it earlier than 2
years, including satisfying what | hear Steve
sayi ng, and al so what | hear you sayi ng, about
getting broader public comrent through sone vehicle,
whet her it be an ANPR, or just say, hey, let’s go
right to the proposed rule.

But what you need though is that you need to
have a proposal that is sufficiently well thought
out to go to the proposed rule. Oherw se, you get
into all sorts of problens, and maybe that is where
the ARP, and certainly not form ng the phil osophi cal
basis as Steve put it, but maybe that the ARP can
hel p the staff make sure that they have sonething
that is needed and well thought out, not in every
detail, so that they can give that to a drafter, and

give that to me, and | can put that into rule
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| anguage, and make sure all the bases are touched.

And we could go with a proposed rule, but I
don’t think that we are going to have -- whichever
way we go, | think we are tal king about probably
next year sonetine for a rule.

The question is whether concurrently with that
rul e maki ng, or another question | guess is
concurrently with that rule naking, depending on how
confortabl e people feel with the approach, can you
start using gui dance before you have the rule
actually finalized. And that may be risky from
certain parties’ points of view, but that is another
possibility.

M5. YOUNG And | just wanted to add in terns
of that timng difference, that other than docunent
duplication for LSN, which may not becone an issue
until March, April, My, or June of next year,

t hi ngs needed to address the electronic hearing
docket are those tied to a tinme that there may be
di sputes filed about conpliance with LSN
requirements.

Now, assum ng the worse possible case, or that
peopl e play the deadlines to the very |ast day, you
are tal king about disputes not arising until at the

| at est June of ' 04.
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So in ternms of having a rule making in place
that woul d address the format that you serve your
docunments in, and the service of docunents, and the
el ectroni ¢ hearing docket, we do have tine if you
were to accept the 8 to 10 nonths, even given
al | owance for some input fromthe advisory review
panel before that.

MR MCCOLLUM  That is exactly mny point, that
the nore process we put in front of this, the nore
you are actually increasing the probability that
everything is going to happen at the last mnute
then. There is a tension between those two goal s
there and | think that you recognize that.

MR. CAMERON: And Mtzi’s point is a good one,
too, in terms of when do you need to have this |arge
docunent requirenment so to speak in place. Mtzi
was referring to disputes over docunents that m ght
be filed with the prelicense application presiding
of ficer.

And | guess the thing that we would need to
t hi nk about is are those disputes likely to involve
| arge docunents. | suppose that they could and if
they did, maybe those cases coul d be addressed
t hrough an order of the presiding officer.

So in other words, for the bul k of your
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filings, it may be that you have nore time, but we
certainly don't want to -- and | think that your
point is well taken.

W don’'t want to put a | ot of process
obstacles in the way, and Andy, | don’t know what
you have asked the panel to submt to you, in terns
of comrents on all of this, but nmaybe that is the
last thing that we really -- that that is the main
thing that we need to hear fromthem

CHAI RVAN BATES: | think that we have a couple
of things still here before the end of the day that
we can address. One is the panel and the nmenbers of
t he panel, and what your feeling is on when you can
of fer us coments back

W have had sonme conments here with regard to
the rul e naking, and we really have generated very
little in the way of comments earlier on fromthe
standpoi nt of the alternatives that we | ooked at and
t he gui del i nes.

Harry indicated that DOE woul d have sone
comments, and probably certainly nore than 2 weeks,
and I am not sure how rmuch | onger you were thinking
about. Maybe the end of the nmonth is appropriate.

And we have ot her nenbers of the panel who are

not here at all today that we would like to get a
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copy of the transcript to, and then I et them have an
opportunity to read it, and digest it, and get
conmments back to us on the alternatives, and on the
gui del i nes, and what ever el se.

And an opportunity for the other nenbers of
t he panel to give us sone feedback on the rule
maki ng and their thoughts there.

MR MCCOLLUM  If | could nake a suggesti on.
| nmean, we do have a lot of things on the table
here, sone of which we have had a | ot of discussion
on, and sone of which we haven’t.

To ask us verbally, even though it is on the
transcript, when we can comment, would it be
possi ble for you to sinply within the next few days
wite a letter to everybody who is part of the
LSNARP, and in that letter say here are the
follow ng things that we want coments on, and take
the things out of these presentations that you think
you want coments on, and give us a date to reply
by.

CHAI RVAN BATES: | certainly can do that, and
| think that nmy initial reaction at this point would
be that a reasonable date would be the end of the
nmonth. |If | had a | ot of negative comment on that,

then | woul d reconsider that.
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MR, MCCOLLUM | would not want to go nuch

| ater than that.

CHAI RVAN BATES: | think given what | see at
this point, that that would be what | woul d propose.
Does anybody want to caucus and di scuss, or think
about that here?

W do have one nore presentation that we had
schedul ed for tonmorrow on the DDMS, and which
t hi nk Dan can probably run through in -- | think we
had schedul ed an hour for it, but |I suspect Dan can
run through it in half-an-hour, and if there is not
a lot of questions --

(Mul tiple conversations at once.)

CHAI RVAN BATES: Al right. | will certainly
commt to witing such a letter

M5. YOUNG But in addition to the
presentation itens, getting feedback on the draft
gui dance is real inportant.

CHAl RVAN BATES: Okay. | think that you, and
Chi p, and John, and internally here within the NRC,
that we can cover everything in the letter that we
really want you to comment on.

MR, MCCOLLUM  Just to meke sure that you
articulate in the letter what you want coments on,

if there is sonething that you don't articulate, we
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may choose to coment, but we want you to articul ate
what you are | ooking for.

CHAI RVAN BATES: W can articul ate everything
we want you specifically to corment on, and
certainly you are free to conment on anything el se,
too. Dan.

MR, GRASER. Well, | saw hal f-a-dozen people
| eave before | even started, and so | know what he
sentinent is, and I will try to be brief. This is a
followup report to sone of the presentations that
we did on the digital data nanagenent systemthat is
going to be used during the course of the
proceedi ngs.

And we nade presentations at the two previous
NRC- DCE t echni cal exchange neetings that Jeff GCiocco
alluded to this nmorning. The Digital Data
Managenent Systemis intended to provide a courtroom
environnent that fully integrates courtroom
presentation technol ogy, such as presentation for
exhibit material s.

It incorporates a court nanagenment system that
all ows the capture and mani pul ati on of scheduling
informati on that needs to be available to all of the
parties to the proceeding.

I't incorporates a docunent nanagenent
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capability that takes the docunmentary material that
has been submtted to the electronic hearing docket
and noves it into a courtroomenvironment so that it
can be rapidly accessible and available reliably in
a courtroom environment.

And that capability would al so act as a backup
capability to the el ectronic hearing docket shoul d
t he EHD becone unavail able for any purpose. The
system al so incorporates a fully searchable, rea
time transcription that will be displayed within the
courtroom environnent, allow ng hearing inpaired
i ndividuals, for exanple, to see a real tine
transcript being typed on the screen.

And it also integrates an audio-visual record
of each day’s proceeding. |In other words, we are
taping and -- or not even taping, but we are
digitally recording what the caneras are seeing and
synchroni zing that with transcript materials.

The environnent is planned to be nade
available to the parties to the proceeding both in
the courtroom | ocations, as well as fromrenote
| ocations. The next slide.

The in-court information technol ogy and AV
capabilities are going to be installed at a hearing

facility in the Las Vegas area, as well as in the

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 (202) 234-4433




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

234

third floor hearing roonms of the Atom c Safety
Li censi ng and Board Panel, in Rockville, Maryl and.

So that those two | ocations woul d have
conpar abl e technol ogy resources. The system w ||
provi de for access and retrieval of the entire
record of the proceeding, and that includes any
docunmentary material that has been presented in the
course of the proceeding, a recording of the actual
audi o di al ogue goi ng back and forth between the
various participants in a courtroom environnment.

As | said a video presentation, exhibit and
simul ati on nodel i ng, typed information, exhibit
i nformation, and their presentation would al so be
recorded by the courtroomdigitizing process.

The systemw || allow Judges and the parties
to organi ze and prepare various types of materials
prior to actually bringing theminto the courtroom
envi ronnent .

The system provi des capability to record,
store, and display both the text and inage versions
of the docunents that have been prefiled in the
El ectroni c Heari ng Docket.

The Judges and the parties will be able to use
an integrated conprehensive digital record of the

proceedi ng and that woul d be avail able on a next day
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basi s.

So that within the DDVS environnent, all of
the information at the end of a day woul d be updated
and the next norning, as is required by the rule,
for exanple, a next day transcript availability for
use in the proceeding.

Anot her feature of the DDVS architecture is
the ability to use the digitized information to punp
out that information in a web-streamtype format,
very simlar to the web-stream ng that was done for
Senator Reed’ s hearings here in Las Vegas | ast week,
and quite effectively I mght add.

Those web-stream ng capabilities, depending
agai n on your desktop capability, the type of
br oadband connectivity that you have, and the speed
at which that is playing back, in sone cases the
gquality can be as good as very high quality video
conferencing capabilities, and in other cases, it is
alittle herky-jerky.

But general ly speaking the sound comes through
wi t hout any interruption and without any probl ens
and the Agency and the Commi ssion have been pursuing
web- st ream ng technol ogies for quite sone tinme now,
and there is very strong interest on including that

capability in the DDMS suite of products.
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And | think that is sonmething that you shoul d

anticipate. W have put it in our budget
subm ssions for inplementation. The next -- oh, you
are already there ahead of nme. |'msorry.

In terms of the overall progress, the project
is nmoving alone at a very good clip, and we are very
pl eased with the performance of the project team
t hat has been assigned to the activity.

We have gone through since Novenmber and nmade
steady progress in identifying functional
requi rements, and going through the design phase of
the project. W have conpleted a design concept for
a proof of concept denonstration capability, and we
are in the process right now of installing a proof
of concept software environnment at the NRC test
center on the second floor of the Il Wite Flint
Bui | di ng.

One of the objectives of devel oping this proof
oc concept capability is to denonstrate successfu
integration with some of the other agency systens
that are critical to nmaking the whole flow of
i nformati on work, which I amparticularly interested
in.

W have defined the specific requirenments for

i nterface as necessary to nove docunments fromthe
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El ectroni c Hearing Docket, which is the Agency’s
formal record of the proceeding, and to nove a copy
of that information down into the DDVS environnent.

And subsequently once we have mani pul ated the
data in the courtroom accepted exhibits, and
assi gned exhi bit nunbers and so forth, to then
inmprint that information on the record, and inprint
it sonmewhere in the transcript so that you can link
the exhibits with the point in the transcript where
it was introduced, as is also required in Subpart J.

And pass that information back to the ADAMS
process so that it can subsequently be posted, and
updat ed, and refreshed in the El ectronic Hearing
Docket .

In addition, we have participated -- our team
has participated in sone of the testing activities
with the adjudicatory EIE activities that John
Skoczias reported on this norning.

We are very nuch interested in making sure
that the pipeline fromEIE into NRC and into the
El ectronic Hearing Docket, is also a successful
activity. So we have been nonitoring that very
cl osely.

The approach that we have taken is to try to

i ncor porate design concepts that have been
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identified both by actual use and user driven design
concepts. The production systemrequirenents

refl ect key concerns that were identified by the

adj udi catory staff, and by a user group, or a nunber
of user groups, that we had intervi ewed when we had

originally cane up with the concept.

The original production systemrequirenents
focused on the concerns of the reliability, the
availability, and the security of the information
that would be used in the courtroom environnent, and
be made available to the parties to the proceeding.

W have followed that up, especially nowin
t he proof of concept design phase, and in designing
for a production systemw th further rounds of
i nterviews and di scussions to further refine system
requi rements that are focused on user expectations.

Those have been both with internal
constituencies within the NRC, as well as sone
havi ng conti nui ng di al ogues w th external
representatives of the external stakehol ders.

And | know, for exanple, that Judy and Steve
represented the State as well, and so we did have a
nunber of representatives cone in for additional
di scussions on how the system woul d operate.

In addition, we have attenpted to gl ean some
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i nformation on how this system woul d operate in a
daily type environment by the project nanagenent
team setting up a nock trial, and actually using
some of the pilot version of the software to record
a nock trial proceeding, and actually see how sone
of the real-time court reporting software, how it
actually works in a real-tine environnent.

W went through the process and conpared those
with typical court-reporter output, and we revi ewed
the quality of the transcripts that were generated
fromthe real-tinme court reporting output, vis-a-vis
the type of transcript information that people are
normal | y expecting to see when they see a printed
version of a transcript, for exanple.

And we al so had the opportunity to incorporate
a nock trial use of sonme actual live data, in terns
of exhibit type materials, to include that with the
transcript materials, again in order to try to
denonstrate how the technology will neet sonme of the
expect ati ons of Subpart J.

Okay. The requirenents validation with the
users was focused primarily on the operational
version of the system which we expect to begin
i mpl ementing sonetime in the next fiscal year, which

is after Cctober of 2004.
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And the requirements validation focuses in a
production environment rmuch nore on the reliability
and useability of the system and its technical
ruggedness, and the ability to handle the expected
vol unes of information.

So the difference between the proof of concept
versus operational systemis essentially in ternms of
t he magnitude and the scale of taking it into a
l'ive, robust environnent, and the sorts of things
that have to be added, such as security, to make
sure that taking it into the production environnment
translates well froma proof of concept.

There have been only very few itens that have
been identified in ternms of wal king through the
requi rements for the production system and at this
point intinme we are fairly confortable, expecting
that the itens that have been identified to date can
be dealt with by either technical design issues, or
by policies and procedures that the court woul d put
in place in ternms of actually having to use the
system

One of the things that did conme out of the
requi rements validation round that we have engaged
st akehol ders was a reconmendation for form ng a user

group of the potential users of the courtroom
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envi ronnent system and our project nanager, Pat
Smith, is going to be followi ng up on that action
item

And we do intend to establish a user group
well in advance in order to keep peopl e posted of
what the status of activities is. The proof of
concept denonstration, the thing that we are getting
ready to install in our technology center actually
this week, it basically represents both the | ogica
and physical design of all of the identified
requi rements, w thout having the flavor of full
robust, and secure operational capabilities.

But all of the actual functionality is there.
The contractor is making excellent progress on this,
and we have got the first hardware and software
purchases, and were nmade after all of the designs
wer e approved, and the purchases, as hardware
typically, you have got some |ag tine between when
you order it and when the vendor finally delivers
the hardware. But we are noving along in a good
pace there.

As | said, the proof oc concept system
essentially denonstrates all of the functional
features of the production system It just doesn't

have the robustness of the full production
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capability.

Two of the things that we have found is that
t he proof of concept systemthat we have and that we
used for the nock trial, and all the rest of that,
allows -- and especially the internal decision
makers at the NRC, and the executives, and the guys
with the noney, allows themto see the progress that
we have been naking on the system

W have had a nunber of successfu
denonstrations and | think that some of the features
t hat have been nbst interesting to themis actually
seeing a real -time video recording and the
transcript coming up on the screen.

But they have al so been very much inpressed by
the ability to use touch screen technol ogi es, which
we have successfully denonstrated back in Rockville.
And we have a couple of Judges that | would
charitably say are still technol ogically sonmewhat
chal | enged, and we are trying to nmake the system
avail able to them

And in the course of doing that, what it does
is that it forces us to sinplify the processes so
that processes, entire steps, multiple step
processes, can be effected by sonebody sinply

touching a button that activates a whol e sub-
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routi ne.

And which we feel is going to contribute to
speedi ng up the processing capabilities inside the
actual courtroomenvironment. We will also decrease
the burden on the Clerk of the Court in trying to
manage and keep pace with the pace of the courtroom
activity.

The proof of concept denonstration systemis
al so intended to identify any further refinenents
that m ght need to be included in the production
system Right now we have not cone up w th anything
that is really earth shattering in that regard.

And in ternms of where things are going with
this system we expect the audi o-visual conponent
i mpl enent ation, assum ng that we have a successful
concept -- proof of concept denonstration this
sumer, we expect to start installing audi o-visual
conponents in the Rockville hearing roons sonetine
in the fall of 2003.

And have that hearing room operational by the
end of Fiscal Year 2004, which gives us roughly a
one year performance period for inplenenting an
operational capability in Rockville.

If we are successful in adhering to that

schedul e, there is a good possibility that the
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Rockvill e hearing roomwoul d be available for a
prelicense application litigation sorts of
activities, and we would then al so apply what ever

| essons | earned fromthe Rockville installation as
final fine tuning if you will, the final tuning of
the systemthat gets installed in a Las Vegas
hearing room i npl enent ati on.

The current planning within ASLBP is to have a
Las Vegas Hearing Room operational sometinme in the
second quarter of the Governnent’s Fiscal Year 2005,
and that training for the parties would be conducted
during the third quarter of Fiscal Year 2005.

There may be opportunities for using the
Rockvill e courtroom for an additional round of
initial training and we would certainly |like to have
t hat sooner rather than later so that we have
mul tiple opportunities to work with the DDMS system
prior to going into real proceedings.

The status of the Las Vegas hearing room
activity, we issued a statenment of requirenents to
t he General Services Adm nistration, GSA, and worked
in consultation with the NRC s headquarters adm n
of fice, including our security conponents,
facilities nmanagenent conponents, and the fol ks from

our OCIO s office, in ternms of tel ecommunications,
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and computer infrastructure, and so forth.

GSA, as the governnent’s property nmanager, has
the lead in taking our requirements for space and
fulfilling them So in that regard GSA did issue a
solicitation for either build to suit or
ref urbi shment type activities from existing
facilities in the Las Vegas area.

They did issue the solicitation, and a
substantial nunber of offers have been put forward
to GSA, and GSA has been working with the admn
of fice at the Nucl ear Regul atory Commi ssion. So the
bi ds have been received.

And where we stand right nowis that the
General Services Administration and the NRC are --

t hey have performed site visits to review sone of
the potential |ocations that were bid, and the
agencies are currently in the process of selecting a
qgual i fi ed devel oper.

And an award is anticipated sonetinme in the
| ate sumer, and that is about all that | can say,
because it is in the award phase of a procurenent
activity.

As | indicated, we have been working very
closely with our Ofice of the Chief Information

Oficer, as well as the DDVS project team to try to

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 (202) 234-4433




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

246

identify and narrow down the desktop requirenents
and the infrastructure, IT infrastructure, that wll
be required for that facility.

And so far everything is going according to
plan in that regard. One of the things that you may
find hel pful is that we have tried to identify the
sort of work station capabilities that a party to
t he proceeding nay need to have if they expect to
access the DDMS froma renote | ocation

It woul d be internet-based access, and that
woul d have to go through a | og-in, password, ID
security type things, once you get there in order to
operate the software in the DDMS site, because it is
so hi ghly audi o-vi sual and hi gh technol ogy, current
t echnol ogy, type capabilities.

And we wanted to give you an early notice of
the type of desktop technol ogi es that you shoul d be
anticipating. And so we have provided a chart here
on page 132 identifying the hardware and software
requi rements that we have been | ooking at.

These woul d be in addition to whatever
requi rements, in ternms of software or processing
capability, that you m ght be | ooking at to
i mpl enment the use of the EIE capability.

At the hardware level, it is what has been
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characterized by the contractor as |low end industry
processor configuration that is currently avail abl e.
It is probably a m nimumof a 2 gigahertz CPU

cl ockspeed, with 256 negs of RAM 30 gi gabytes of
hard drive.

And probably the sort of configuration that
you can buy for under a thousand dollars right now.
In terms of the software capability, the systemis
based on M crosoft Wndows 2000 Operating System
Platform and it incorporates Mcrosoft I|nternet
Explorer, Version 6 or later; and Macronedi a Fl ash
Pl ayer, Version or later; and Mcrosoft W ndows
Medi a Pl ayer, Version 9 or |ater.

So as you can see it is primarily on the type
of desktop environment that you would need for
mul tinmedia type applications. The points of contact
for this activity, | don’t wear nmy LSN admi ni strator
hat when | work on the DDMS system

In this capacity, | also serve the Chief
Admi nistrative Judge as an I T Team Leader, and so in
that regard | happen to be the program manager for
this DDMS courtroom activity.

The technical project manager is Pat Smth,
and | have included Pat’s contact information on

this chart as well. Pat is doing a marvel ous job
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riding herd on contractors, internal constituencies,
external stakeholders, lots of technica

coordi nation, and a very aggressive schedul e, and
other duties as assigned as | think of them

So Pat is doing a wonderful job on the
project, and we are essentially on schedule and on
budget right now, and we expect to have this
courtroomready to roll when it is tinme for the
proceedi ngs to begin. Are there any questions? |If
not, thank you.

CHAI RVAN BATES: | think | would like to take
a few minutes here to confer with my other NRC
col | eagues and then maybe come back for a short
recap, and so | woul d suggest maybe a 5 or 10 mnute
br eak.

MR. VON Tl ESENHAUSEN: Does that nean that
there will be no neeting tonorrow?

CHAI RVAN BATES: At this point, | think we
have been through what we had pl anned on t he agenda
for both today and tonorrow. So | think we can
avoid in having to pull back everybody tonorrow.

MR. GRASER: One other comment before we break
there, Andy. | neglected to nention that | have
i ncl uded a nunber of screen shots as background

i nformati on.
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The screen shots essentially wal k you through
a portal type website, using portal software, and it
wal ks you through the various views of information
that are provided either to the Judges, to the Cerk
of the Court, or to the various parties to the
proceedi ng.

And it provides a nunber of snapshots as to
how t he access to the information is structured in
different ways to facilitate the different jobs that
the various parties need to do with the software.

And | won’t bore you by wal ki ng you through
all of the screen shots, but if anybody has a
particular interest, I will be here for hours, and
hours, and hours still today, and probably tonorrow,
and | would be glad to wal k anybody through these if
you woul d |i ke.

CHAI RVAN BATES: Thank you, Dan. Any
guestions, any imedi ate questions on Dan’s
presentation, or any comments or questions? |f not,
then we will take 5 to 10 m nutes here for people to
collect their thoughts, and we will come back for
maybe a short wrap-up.

(Whereupon, at 4:37 p.m the neeting was
recessed and resunmed at 5:03 p.m)

CHAI RVAN BATES: | f we could come back to
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order. Are there any comments before we adjourn?
John, you have a few additional comments that you
wanted to make, and then | will throwit back to
ot her nmenmbers of the panel.

MR, LINEHAN: Okay. Thanks. John Linehan,
NRC. As Andy indicated, the first itemis that he
will be sending out a letter next week | aying out
the various itens where we need feedback.

Along with that letter, based on the
i ndi cation that we could have the transcript -- |
believe it was next Mnday, we would send that
package out and we woul d be | ooking for a turnaround
on the issues identified there by the end of the
nont h.

And dependi ng on how t hese play out, there is
a long lead tinme on sonme of them and we need to get
sone indication as to how we are going to proceed.
Wth respect to the suggestions that were nmade with
respect to ways to make docunents avail abl e t hrough
the LSN in a speedier fashion, or to the LSNin a
speedi er fashion, we heard those, and we want to
consi der them

W really need nore specifics on exactly how
some of those things would work. There was an

alternative of providing an index, and there were
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some suggestions that -- and | believe it was NEI
that mi ght be able to provide some suggestions or
sone consultation on different nethods to speed

t hi ngs up.

W need sone specifics on those ideas so that
we can better consider them and one of the things
that we would ask you to consider as you provide
that information is howit would affect the auditing
t hat needs to be done. So that he LSN admi ni strator
can determne the integrity of the collection that
is going to be avail able through the LSN

The other thing that we wanted to enphasize is
that we nmentioned a nunber of times | think during
this norning’ s presentations is the need we feel
that DOE needs to strive to nmake docunents avail abl e
as soon as possible, regardl ess of the final
techni cal sol ution.

There is a lot of issues that need to be dealt
with when you are publishing that |arge a nunber of
docunents, and as we indicated, the intent was to
try to make the docunents avail able as early as
possi bl e.

And given the nmassive amount of documents, we
woul d |like to assure that the various parties have

enough tine to be able to utilize the LSN collection
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as it was intended.

So while we think there is sone nerit to
consi der options, technical options, that different
groups want to put on the table, we also think that
DCE needs to keep noving to try to make docunents
avai l abl e as soon as possible. | don't know if
there was anything else fromthe NRC

CHAI RVAN BATES: | will also, in addition to
the letter asking for corments on the various
poi nts, also send out a package with regard to
testing with John Skoczias and ElIE, and | ooking for
f eedback on the guidelines that we have put
t oget her, and perhaps sonme participation in testing
there to find out whether docunent submittal through
t hese guidelines is workable, and what needs to be
t weaked, and what needs to be changed. Panel
Menmbers? Judy.

M5. TREICHEL: | think I would Iike follow up
fromthe NRC regarding the enpty chairs that are
here today. | nmentioned it before, but | certainly
woul dn’t say that this neeting was invalid, because
you didn’t know what was goi ng on and you are goi ng
to follow up by sending all of this stuff out and
ever yt hi ng.

But way back years and years ago when this
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advi sory panel was put together, it was felt that it
was inmportant to have the affected counties as a
part of it, and it was so long ago that | can’t
remenber all of what went into it.

But |I believe that it was inportant and that
t hey have al ways played a major role in these
nmeetings, and | don’t think the neetings should
conti nue on and be call ed advi sory neetings,
advi sory panel neetings, wthout those people here,
if indeed they can’t cone.

So | think you need to find out what should
happen and possi bly nmake proposal s about that as
wel |, because it is not the same group, and it is a
very different group without them and it operates
very differently.

And it is also pretty inportant that it is the
potential or possible applicant here that got rid of
them So that just can’'t be allowed to happen in
that way. And we have al ways been worried about
whet her or not people could have an adequate chance
to be involved in this whole process, and it has
al ways been my opinion that we couldn’'t.

And to see the people who were really working
at it and had the kind of funding in order to have

of fices, and have access far nore than a public
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interest group like the one that | amw th can do,
be suddenly be taken out by the applicant.

And | don’t know what the NRC can do about it,
but I would think that they can do a lot, and I
t hi nk you should | ook at that.

CHAl RVAN BATES: The point is well taken,
Judy, and | think that the NRC has got to go back
and | ook and see whether we can do somet hing and how
t he panel would continue to function, and operate,
and to bring participation back into it, or howit
could be effective with the |ack of participation.

And | take your point that w thout those other
affected parties, potential parties, participating
that our focus is very limted.

M5. TREICHEL: O nmaybe the idea of the
Advi sory Panel just goes down, because if they are
not there, then we don't do it.

CHAl RVAN BATES: Yes. Anybody el se? Anybody
el se in the audience? WlIl, with that, | thank you
all and the neeting is adjourned.

(Whereupon, at 5:15 p.m, the neeting was

concl uded.)
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